

Report of the Attorney General to the Congress of the United States on the Administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending June 30, 2019

Report of the Attorney General to the Congress of the United States on the Administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, for the six months ending June 30, 2019

# TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION 1-1
AFGHANISTAN1
ALBANIA3
ALGERIA4
ANGOLA5
ANTIGUA & BARBUDA6
ARUBA7
AUSTRALIA8
AUSTRIA10
AZERBAIJAN11
BAHAMAS13
BAHRAIN14
BANGLADESH16
BARBADOS
BELGIUM19
BERMUDA20
BOLIVIA21
BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA22
BOTSWANA24
BRAZIL25
BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS
BULGARIA27
CAMBODIA
CAMEROON
CANADA30
CAYMAN ISLANDS
CHILE 37

CHINA
COLOMBIA
CONGO, DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE49
CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE
COSTA RICA57
COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)
CROATIA59
CYPRUS
CZECHIA61
DENMARK62
DJIBOUTI63
DOMINICA64
DOMINICAN REPUBLIC65
EGYPT67
EL SALVADOR68
ENGLAND69
EQUATORIAL GUINEA70
ESTONIA71
ETHIOPIA72
FIJI73
FRANCE74
GABON75
GEORGIA76
GERMANY78
GHANA82
GIBRALTAR83
GREAT BRITAIN84
GREECE86
GUATEMALA

GUYANA
HAITI89
HONDURAS91
HONG KONG92
HUNGARY95
ICELAND98
INDIA99
INDONESIA100
INTERNATIONAL101
IRAN103
IRAQ105
IRELAND112
ISRAEL114
ITALY117
JAMAICA118
JAPAN119
JORDAN
KAZAKHSTAN139
KENYA141
KOREA, NORTH142
KOREA, SOUTH143
KOSOVA
KUWAIT154
LAOS
LEBANON
LIBERIA157
LIBYA
LUXEMBOURG161
MACAU

MALAWI
MALAYSIA164
MALDIVES168
MALI169
MARSHALL ISLANDS170
MAURITANIA174
MAURITIUS175
MEXICO
MICRONESIA181
MOLDOVA
MONACO
MOROCCO185
NAGORNO KARABAKH188
NETHERLANDS189
NEW ZEALAND190
NIGER191
NIGERIA192
NORTHERN IRELAND194
NORWAY195
PAKISTAN196
PALESTINE198
PAPUA NEW GUINEA199
PERU
PHILIPPINES201
POLAND
QATAR
REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN
ROMANIA
RUSSIA

SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC223
SAINT LUCIA224
SAMOA
SAUDI ARABIA226
SCOTLAND
SERBIA237
SINGAPORE238
SLOVAKIA241
SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC242
SOUTH AFRICA244
SPAIN
ST. BARTHELEMY247
ST. MARTIN248
SURINAME
SWEDEN
SWITZERLAND253
SYRIA254
TAHITI255
TAIWAN256
TANZANIA
THAILAND262
TIBET264
TIMOR-LESTE (EAST TIMOR)265
TOGO266
TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO267
TUNISIA
TURKEY269
UGANDA
UKRAINE

UNITED ARAB EMIRATES282
UNITED KINGDOM
VANUATU290
VENEZUELA293
VIETNAM293
YEMEN
ZAMBIA295
ZIMBABWE290
APPENDIX A - REGISTRANT INDEX A-1
APPENDIX B - SHORT FORM INDEX B-1

The Department of Justice (Department) submits the following report on the administration of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938, as amended, 22 U.S.C. § 611 et seq. ("FARA" or "the Act"). Section 11 of the Act (22 U.S.C. § 621) requires the Attorney General to report every six months to the Congress concerning the administration of FARA, as well as the nature, sources, and content of informational materials disseminated and distributed by agents of foreign principals registered under the Act. This report covers the administration and enforcement of FARA for the six months ending June 30, 2019.

FARA is a disclosure statute that requires persons in the United States who are acting as agents of foreign principals, and engaged in certain specified activities within the United States, to register with the Department and to make periodic public disclosure of their relationships with the foreign principals, as well as to disclose activities, receipts, and disbursements in support of those activities. An important purpose served by FARA is to inform the government and the people of the United States of the identity of persons engaging in political activities for or on behalf of foreign governments, foreign political parties, and other foreign principals, so that their statements and activities can be viewed in light of their associations.

The text of this report lists, according to geographical area or nationality, all agents who were registered at any time during the first six months of 2019, or who reported for the first time in that period activities, receipts, or disbursements for the previous period. It includes the identities of the agents and their foreign principal(s), a description of the agent's activities, including a description of any informational materials disseminated, a total figure for monies received, and a listing of all individual agents. This report and information on the activities of foreign agents, can be accessed on the FARA website, which can be reached through the National Security Division ("NSD") website at <a href="https://www.justice.gov/nsd/">https://www.justice.gov/nsd/</a>.

Improvements continue to be made to the FARA computerized records system and Internet website, <a href="https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara">https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara</a>. In response to the Honest Leadership and Open Government Act of 2007, FARA registrants shall file registration statements and supplements in electronic form. In April 2011, the Department unveiled FARA eFile, a system for the electronic filing of registration statements and supplements. The system enables foreign agents to electronically file documents with the Department. FARA eFile is an intuitive, online filing process that allows registrants to register and pay the required registration fees online, 24 hours a day, seven days a week. Additional information about FARA eFile can be found at <a href="https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara/fara-efile-frequently-asked-questions">https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara/fara-efile-frequently-asked-questions</a>.

On June 8, 2018, the Department of Justice announced the public release of the advisory opinions issued by the Department of Justice's FARA Unit since January 1, 2010.

See <a href="https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara/advisory-opinions">https://www.justice.gov/nsd-fara/advisory-opinions</a>. Pursuant to regulations that the Department has issued implementing FARA, potential registrants or their counsel may request an advisory opinion regarding the applicability of FARA. See 28 C.F.R. § 5.2. The posting of these advisory opinions by the Department provides the public with guidance on how it interprets some of FARA's key provisions. The opinions and letters are organized on the website by topic of inquiry or the aspects of the statute they discuss. Any proprietary information, including any information that would identify the parties who made the requests, has been redacted. With the public posting of advisory opinions, and its continued public release of such opinions, the Department has demonstrated its commitment to improving the public's understanding of FARA.

The Act does not place any limitations on the political advocacy activities of an agent, and the Department's administration of FARA is not designed or intended to inhibit or discourage the expression of political views in any way. Registration under FARA does not

imply recognition by the United States Government of the legitimacy of any particular foreign government or foreign political party. Furthermore, registration does not indicate approval by the United States Government of the activities of registered agents or the content of any informational materials they disseminate.

# **Statistical Summary**

During the six-month period ending June 30, 2019, the Department received 77 new registration statements and terminated 26 registrations. A total of 441 active registrations, representing 721 foreign principals, were on file during the period of January 1, 2019, through June 30, 2019. Individuals acting as officials or employees or rendering assistance to a registrant for or in the interests of its foreign principal filed 529 new short-form registration statements under the Act, bringing the total of short-form registrations to 2,264 during the period of January 1, 2019, through June 30, 2019. There were 157 new agreements with foreign principals reported by agents under the Act, and 92 agreements with foreign principals were terminated during this period.

Pursuant to P.L. 102-395 enacted on October 6, 1992, which authorized the Attorney General to establish fees to recover the cost of administering the FARA, \$252,794.00 in fees was received during the six-month period ending June 30, 2019. A total of \$10,898,332.30 has been collected since the program was initiated through June 30, 2019.

Sincerely,

Stephen E. Boyd

Assistant Attorney General Office of Legislative Affairs

# LISTING ACCORDING TO THE GEOGRAPHICAL AREA OR NATIONALITY FIELD OF REGISTRANTS WHOSE STATEMENTS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THIS SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

The dollar figure included for each registrant represents the total amount of money received in the United States in furtherance of the agency purpose by agents working on behalf of the foreign principal. This information is based on the registrant's reporting period rather than the calendar year.

The list is compiled alphabetically by country or location<sup>1</sup>; however, it necessarily will include foreign principals which have no association with the government.

The report sets forth the name, address and registration number of the registrant, the identity of the foreign principal, the nature of their activities, and the amount of monies received, if any.

\_

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> Country or location is not reflective of United States foreign policy regarding recognition of sovereignty.

#### **AFGHANISTAN**

## DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided services in support of the foreign principal's interactions with U.S. Government officials in connection with United States-Afghanistan bilateral relations.

Finances: None Reported

## **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109 Embassy of Afghanistan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

At the instruction of the foreign principal, the registrant will provide and conduct legal and consulting assistance with regard to the strategic relationship between the United States and Afghanistan, including military and diplomatic matters. The registrant's primary interlocutors are U.S. officials, including those in the Executive and Legislative Branches.

Finances: None Reported

## Hogan Lovells US LLP #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Islamic Republic of Afghanistan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provides legal guidance to the foreign principal with respect to the impact on the foreign principal of the re-imposition of certain sanctions on Iran following the U.S. withdrawal from the Joint Comprehensive Plan of Action.

# **AFGHANISTAN**

Roberti + White, LLC #6065

900 G Street NW Suite 301

Washington, DC 20001

Transformation and Continuity

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **ALBANIA**

## Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027

Democratic Party of Albania

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant worked with the Albanian opposition to build an anti-narcotics and anti-organized crime strategy for Albania; facilitated meetings and interactions with U.S. Administration officials.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Washington Consultants, LLC #6685

P.O. Box 27062 Washington, DC 20038 Mr. Enri Ceno, Albania

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic communications and government relations counsel to raise awareness among members of the U.S. media, Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

**ALGERIA** 

## Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

1717 K Street, N.W. Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20036

Government of the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers to promote Algerian-United States relations and respect for human rights.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### International Policy Solutions, LLC #6588

499 South Capitol Street, SW Suite 608B Washington, DC 20003

**SONATRACH** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for the Algerian Government and Algeria's role in regional and world affairs.

\$99,790.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Keene, David A. d/b/a Keene Consulting #6608

12208 Candle Light Cir.

Ft. Washington, MD 20744-6265

Government of the Democratic and Popular Republic of Algeria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

**ANGOLA** 

# Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M.U.N) Angola #6398

505 Peabody Street, NW

Apt. 03

Washington, DC 20011

Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M.U.N) Angola

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350

Republic of Angola

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will counsel the foreign principal to bring Angola's financial system up to international standards, increase U.S. trade and investment, and enhance Angola's profile in the United States.

# ANTIGUA & BARBUDA

**Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of Antigua and Barbuda

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$62,025.56 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **ARUBA**

## Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

400 Plaza Drive Suite 101 Secaucus, NJ 07094

Government of Aruba

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated informational material to travel wholesalers, retail travel agencies, charter companies, the press, airlines, and cruise ship companies. The registrant also organized and conducted seminars and answered travel related inquiries on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant participated in travel shows and coordinated marketing efforts with hotels and other tourism related organizations.

\$2,811,621.76 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Zeno Group, Inc. #6652

130 East Randolph Street Chicago, IL 60601

Aruba Tourism Authority (ATA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will support the foreign principal to promote tourism to Aruba.

#### **AUSTRALIA**

#### Destination New South Wales #4450

2029 Century Park East Suite 3150 Los Angeles, CA 90067

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted the State of New South Wales as a tourist destination through the provision of information and the distribution of printed materials concerning tourist attractions and other related facilities within the State of New South Wales.

\$177,453.99 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC #6526 (T)

805 15th Street, NW Second Floor Washington, DC 20005 Embassy of Australia (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided support to the foreign principal as it hosts an event at this year's National Governor's Association meeting in Washington, D.C. Duties include but are not limited to message development, content creation, earned media, digital media strategy, on-site event support, and paid media promotion.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Melbourne Convention & Visitors Bureau (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant engaged in industry tradeshows, events and incentive house meetings to encourage meeting and incentive convention planners to book their meetings in Melbourne on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$137,713.23 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **AUSTRALIA**

## Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Tourism Australia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant assisted in the development and execution of consumer and trade campaigns, including ad concept development, creative services, media recommendations, trade events and local U.S. implementation on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$59,241.48 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Tourism Northern Territory

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided representation of the foreign principal in the Americas, including consumer marketing, trade marketing, social media and public relations. All efforts are aimed at raising awareness of the Northern Territory and promoting it as a destination for tourism.

\$471,773.33 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### Tourism Australia #1032

2029 Century Park East Suite 3150 Los Angeles, CA 90067

Australian National Travel Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant performed a number of marketing and travel/trade activities, including advertising, e-marketing, brochure production and public relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$4,038,018.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### **AUSTRIA**

Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

61 Broadway #1701 New York, NY 10006

11011 10111, 111 10000

Austrian National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant engaged in marketing and public relations activities, and provided travel information to tourists, travel agents, airline representatives, and tour operators.

\$1,350,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

3333 Riverwood Parkway, S.E.

Suite 200

Atlanta, GA 30339

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Austrian business people in the United States, prepared business contacts for Austrian companies, and reported business opportunities for Austrian companies in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$40,832.86 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago #6193

500 N. Michigan Avenue Suite 1950 Chicago, IL 60611

Advantage Austria at the Austrian Federal Economic Chamber (WKO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant worked to establish and foster business and investment relations between Austria and the United States.

\$285,511.18 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **AZERBAIJAN**

## Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P.C. #6535

165 Madison Avenue Suite 2000 Memphis, TN 38103

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan (through BGR Government Affairs, LLC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic guidance and counsel with regard to government activity within the United States influencing the foreign principal's interests. This included outreach to U.S. Government officials, non-government organizations and other individuals within the United States.

\$95,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic guidance and counsel with regard to government affairs and public relations activity within the United States. This included relevant outreach to U.S. Government officials, non-government organizations, members of the media and other individuals within the United States.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Rasky Partners #6586

70 Franklin Street 3rd Floor Boston, MA 02110

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide strategic communications counsel and services to the foreign principal.

## **AZERBAIJAN**

Roberti + White, LLC #6065

900 G Street NW Suite 301

Washington, DC 20001

SOCAR USA, subsidiary of State Oil Company of Azerbaijan Republic (SOCAR)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **BAHAMAS**

#### **Bahamas Tourist Office** #2310

Ministry of Tourism Post Office Box N-3701 Nassau, BAHAMAS

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to the Bahamas by participating in conventions, familiarization trips, expositions, trade/consumer shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$18,800,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# **CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and strategic communications services on behalf of the foreign principal in the United States.

\$750,386.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Nassau Paradise Island Promotion Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **BAHRAIN**

#### APCO Worldwide LLC #6582

1299 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20004

Economic Development Board of the Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications, media relations, and social media services for the foreign principal within the United States to promote the country as an attractive location for business investment and expansion.

\$22,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Kingdom of Bahrain to the United States of America

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$390,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004 Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and assistance in connection with obtaining support for anti-terrorism efforts on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$164,195.06 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **BAHRAIN**

#### Miller & Chevalier Chartered #6533

900 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Rokk Solutions, LLC #6320

1701 K Street, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20006

Richard Attias and Associates on behalf of Bahrain

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide professional public relations and consulting services and for the "Peace to Prosperity" Economic Workshop to be held in Manama, Bahrain on June 25-26, 2019 on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027

Embassy of The Kingdom of Bahrain

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant facilitated meetings and interactions with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### BANGLADESH

#### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Government of the People's Republic of Bangladesh, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to academics, news outlets, and other individuals in the United States.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Blue Star Strategies, LLC #6587

888 17th Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006

Abdul Sattar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on the United States policymaking processes, monitored Congressional actions, and arranged meetings between the foreign principal and U.S. Government officials to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the Bangladesh Nationalist Party, upcoming elections in Bangladesh, and related issues on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in meetings and briefings with U.S. Government officials and members of the media, and distributed informational materials.

\$197,790.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC #6517

300 M Street, SE Suite 402 Washington, DC 20003

Organization for Peace and Justice

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant supported the foreign principal to ensure that U.S. Government policies, while currently supportive of political stability and democracy, development, and human rights in Bangladesh, do not shift in any manner contrary to the interests of Jamaat-e-Islami (JI), nor create an environment where JI is defined as a security threat within Bangladesh or on an international scale.

\$55,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# BANGLADESH

Rasky Partners #6586

70 Franklin Street 3rd Floor Boston, MA 02110 Abdul Sattar (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, an independent contractor of Blue Star Strategies, performed public relations services to support outreach, education, and communications to U.S. Government officials and to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the Bangladesh Nationalist Party, upcoming elections in Bangladesh, and related issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$86,627.75 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **BARBADOS**

#### Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

1101 17th Street, NW Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20036 Invest Barbados

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant conducted policy consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal related to a potential bilateral investment treaty with the United States, and on an opportunity with Argentina to have a Barbados honorary consul.

\$1,539.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## theGroup DC, LLC #6388

1730 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Barbados

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, will provide outreach to Congress and the Administration, as well as third party groups. The registrant will also provide counsel regarding the foreign principal's political interests.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, provided outreach to Congress and the Administration, as well as third party groups. The registrant also provided counsel regarding the foreign principal's political interests.

#### **BELGIUM**

# Shepura, Nathan #6630

10 Rue du Commerce Brussels, 1000 BELGIUM European People's Party

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advises on transatlantic relations, participating in events in Washington, D.C. and in Europe involving U.S. organizations, communications or follow-up regarding special event invitations to United States officials, drafting of policy documents and participating in panels.

Finances: None Reported

# Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office #5840

New York Times Building 620 Eighth Avenue, 38th Floor New York, NY 10018

Flanders Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Flanders and Brussels, Belgium. The registrant also talked with trade representatives and distributed promotional brochures to individuals and travel agencies.

\$299,980.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **BERMUDA**

## Bermuda Tourism Authority #430

675 Third Avenue 12th Floor New York, NY 10017

Bermuda Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed informational materials to travel agents on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also participated in various workshops, seminars, and travel/trade shows.

\$12,642,618.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Bermuda Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided strategic planning, account management, and administration for marketing, media and communications efforts on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$4,979,256.80 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### theGroup DC, LLC #6388

1730 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Bermuda

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and provided insight and counsel to foreign principal on U.S. policy issues that are of relevance to foreign principal's business. The registrant assisted foreign principal in building relationships with Washington thought leaders and policymakers.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# **BOLIVIA**

Sandler Trade, LLC #6180 (T)

3950 Langley Ct. NW Washington, DC 20016

Embassy of the Plurinational State of Bolivia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA**

McGinnis Lochridge #6672

600 Congress Avenue Suite 2100 Austin, TX 78701

Republika Srpska

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide written and oral legal advice and representation of the foreign principal and communicate as the legal counsel with individuals and organizations as necessary to carry out these responsibilities.

Finances: None Reported

#### Myrmidon Group, LLC #6057

53 Saint Mark's Place

#1

New York, NY 10003

Government of Republika Srpska (including Zeljka Cvijanovic and Milorad Dodik)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant provided services, organized meetings, conferences, briefings, and disseminated materials intended to promote investment in Republika Srpska. The focus on this outreach was media, business oriented media, investors, investment funds, and corporations.

\$193,325.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP #5939 (T)

1750 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of Republika Srpska (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on matters related to international law. This work included the provision of written and oral advice to members of the foreign principal as requested. The registrant also provided related information to U.S. Government officials and/or Members of Congress.

\$450,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## **BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA**

# RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment #6181

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Republika Srpska

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant engaged in initiatives to promote trade and investment in the Republic of Srpska and to facilitate good relations between citizens, organizations and the United States.

\$174,438.83 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## **BOTSWANA**

## 42West, LLC #6680

600 Third Avenue 23rd Floor New York, NY 10016

Republic of Botswana Ministry of Environment, Natural Resources, Conservation and Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will, on behalf of the foreign principal, provide public relations services, as well as develop strategic messaging on issues and developments affecting Botswana's policies on elephant hunting and reputation for prudent governance, unrivaled natural beauty, and responsible environmental stewardship.

#### **BRAZIL**

## Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

200 North Broadway St. Louis, MO 63102

Social Communication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives, analysts, and others to organize media events and public relations outreach concerning numerous strategic campaigns while disseminating informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$258,274.88 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Interamerica Group #6687 (T)

2128 Robin Way Court Vienna, VA 22182

Governo do Estado do Amazonas (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will arrange and participate in meetings between the foreign principal and U.S. Government and local elected officials, as well as federal and state government employees. The registrant will also prepare and distribute correspondence and documents on behalf of the foreign principal.

#### **BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS**

# **British Virgin Islands Tourist Board** #3354

1 West 34th Street Suite 302 New York, NY 10001-3011

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided services for the dissemination of tourist information through trade and tourist shows, seminars, and advertisements.

\$1,697,596.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board & Film Commission

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations counsel, media relations and social services to promote and raise awareness of BVI as a tourism destination to North American travelers.

\$47,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted the British Virgin Islands as a destination for tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$508,747.61 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### **BULGARIA**

# BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Aviora Consult EAD (on behalf of Delyan Peevski

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant worked with the foreign principal on behalf of its client Delyan Peevski to provide government affairs and public relations services to engage and facilitate communications with relevant U.S. Government officials and decision-makers.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# JWI, LLC #4990

700 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Watergate South, Suite 1019 Washington, DC 20037

Tzvetan Vassilev

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **CAMBODIA**

# Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

410 Seventeenth Street Suite 2200 Denver, CO 80202-4432

Royal Government of the Kingdom of Cambodia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant on behalf of the foreign principal will provide government relations services and strategic counsel on matters before the United States Government.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# PacRim Bridges, LLC #6655

7028 Dahlberg Road Ferndale, WA 98248

Kingdom of Cambodia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will meet with federal and state level U.S. officials and the Administration to promote cultural exchanges, trade and investment opportunities, and improved relations between the countries on behalf of the foreign principal.

#### **CAMEROON**

### Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

The Embassy of the Republic of Cameroon (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government affairs and communications services and support to the Embassy of the Republic of Cameroon and related agencies with regard to its relations with the United States and relevant multilateral institutions.

\$155,295.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the Republic of Cameroon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials and congressional staffers to discuss U.S.-Cameroon bilateral relations. The registrant monitored congressional hearings and other events and advised the foreign principal on high-level delegation visit to the United States.

\$168,237.99 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Akera Muna

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gained support for the foreign principal's presidential campaign and a free and fair election process in Cameroon.

\$20,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

**CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Government of Ontario, Canada (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations services to the foreign principal to promote Ontario as a tourist destination.

\$14,476.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive

Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60601

Ontario Ministry of Economic Development and Growth (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Dentons Canada LLP #6532

1900 K Street, NW

Washington, DC 20006

Alberta Ministry of Economic Development and Trade (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with strategic planning and counseling regarding trade policy issues between the United States and Canada.

\$65,986.41 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Foster Garvey PC #3047

1111 Third Avenue

**Suite 3000** 

Seattle, WA 98101

Government of Canada, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Foster Garvey PC #3047

1111 Third Avenue Suite 3000 Seattle, WA 98101

Province of Manitoba, Canada

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reviewed draft Environmental Assessment (EA) prepared by the Bureau of Reclamation in order to comply with the National Environmental Policy Act for the Central North Dakota Water Supply Project and worked with the Province to respond the draft EA.

\$9,559.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Foster Garvey PC #3047

1111 Third Avenue Suite 3000 Seattle, WA 98101

Province of Ontario, Canada

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant analyzed and reported on certain U.S. federal legislation and court cases that may affect the implementation of Ontario's energy and environmental policies, but did not engage in political activities.

\$65,061.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## LGND, LLC #6570

6701 Democracy Blvd Suite 300 Bethesda, MD 20817

Canadian Ambassador (Canadian Embassy to the United States in Washington, DC) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant commissioned a 30-90 second video on NAFTA's importance to the U.S. economy. This video will be used for advocacy purposes on social media and at Embassy and other events as negotiations to modernize NAFTA moving forward.

\$55,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Miller/Wenhold Capitol Strategies #6640

10340 Democracy Lane Suite 300 Fairfax, VA 22030

Chamber of Marine Commerce

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide monitoring of United States maritime issues and if and when needed, communicate with federal agencies about issues impacting the Chamber of Marine Commerce.

Finances: None Reported

## Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Province of Nova Scotia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant on behalf of the foreign principal will conduct outreach to the Administration regarding ferry service between Nova Scotia and Maine. The registrant's activities will include communication with the Administration and Members of Congress and their staff.

Finances: None Reported

# Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Province of Saskatchewan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal before elected officials and government personnel regarding policies that impact Canada and the Province of Saskatchewan, as well as governmental relationships with the United States.

\$225,625.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC #5971

201 C Street, SE

Washington, DC 20003

Canadian Commercial Corporation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored the United States defense related budget, programs, policies and related congressional hearings, legislation, and press reports to provide analysis, forecasts, and guidance on the future direction of interests to the foreign principal.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### **Quebec Government Office** #1787

One Rockefeller Plaza Suite 2600 New York, NY 10020-2102

Quebec Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant gave speeches and maintained contacts with business, educational, governmental, and media representatives in the United States concerning Quebec affairs. The registrant also sponsored cultural events and educational programs, participated in trade shows and activities, arranged visits to the United States for Quebec officials, and promoted tourism by disseminating informational materials.

\$5,523,380.01 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Rude, Marianne Haslund #5767

6107 Tracey's Overlook Road Tracys Landing, MD 20779

Manitoba Intergovernmental Affairs and Trade

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Zeno Group, Inc. #6652

130 East Randolph Street Chicago, IL 60601

Canadian Tourism Commission - CTC

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will promote tourism to Canada through a public and media relations program designed to target the United States travel market.

\$55,706.80 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **CAYMAN ISLANDS**

## Baker Botts, LLP #6464 (T)

910 Louisiana Street

Houston, TX 77002-4995

Ministry of Financial Services & Home Affairs Cayman Islands Government (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$12,545.10 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

350 5th Avenue Suite 4620 New York, NY 10118-1801

Government of the Cayman Islands

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed brochures to travel agents and participated in travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also provided promotional activities including marketing, public relations, and advertising.

\$5,239,650.47 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Coyne Public Relations, LLC #6177

5 Wood Hollow Road Parsippany, NJ 07054

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and media outreach services on behalf of the foreign principal, including but not limited to the development of press materials, media relations, programs, newsletters, and speech writing.

\$143,033.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **CAYMAN ISLANDS**

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003 Global IP - Cayman

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided federal government relations, including meetings with relevant U.S. Government officials and staff, on issues on relevance to the foreign principal.

\$84,687.50 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Munk Policy & Law PLLC #6609

1700 H Street, NW Box 61 Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Financial Services & Home Affairs Cayman Islands Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide the foreign principal counsel and advocacy services on international tax and financial services legislative and public policy matters before the U. S. Congress and the Administration.

Finances: None Reported

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Cayman Islands Ministry of Financial Services, Commerce & Environment

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legislative and public policy advice, consulted with the foreign principal on its education and advocacy program in the United States, and represented the foreign principal with legislative, administrative, regulatory, and stakeholder briefings for its education and advocacy program.

\$218,946.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

**CHILE** 

# **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 14th Floor New York, NY 10003 Turismo Chile (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant handled public relations and marketing initiatives throughout North America with an integrated travel, trade, and media relations campaign to drive tourism growth and raise Chile's profile as a leading travel destination in South America.

# **AUX Initiatives LLC** #6580 (T)

110 Maryland Avenue, NE

Suite 303

Washington, DC 20002

Wanhua Chemical Group Company, Ltd. through Wanhua Chemical US Operations LLC (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services, including outreach to U.S. officials and relevant private sector organizations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$254,038.08 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P.C. #6535

165 Madison Avenue

**Suite 2000** 

Memphis, TN 38103

Foreign Affairs Office of Yancheng Municipal People's Government (t)

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW

9th Floor

Washington, DC 20006

Hikvision USA, Inc.

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal on public affairs and policy issues, strategic planning and guidance, media relations, and issues management.

\$185,511.82 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Huawei Technologies Co. Ltd. (via BCW Asia Pacific) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide strategic communications advice related to ongoing U.S. Government and media inquiries into foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided strategic communications advice related to ongoing U.S. Government and media inquiries into foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

China-United States Exchange Foundation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic advice and counsel on issues of concern to the foreign principal, advise foreign principal on U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal, and maintain contact, as necessary, with Members of Congress, their staff and the Administration.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel on issues of concern to the foreign principal, advised foreign principal on U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal, and maintained contact, as necessary, with Members of Congress, their staff and the Administration.

#### BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

1359 Broadway Suite 1102 New York, NY 10018

China-United States Exchange Foundation

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant promoted interests and activities in the United States including expanding third-party supporters, generating media placements, and arranging visits for delegations to China. The registrant also supported the foreign principal in its efforts in sourcing content and general promotional activities on its website.

\$421,215.99 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

1359 Broadway Suite 1102 New York, NY 10018

Embassy of the People's Republic of China in the United States

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided ongoing public relations services in support of the Embassy's programming and activities.

\$144,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

410 Seventeenth Street Suite 2200 Denver, CO 80202-4432

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Co. Ltd. through Kobre & Kim LLP

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, provided government relations services and strategic counsel on matter's before the United States Government.

\$199,875.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Capitol Counsel, LLC #6328

700 13th Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20005

China-United States Exchange Foundation

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant held periodic fact finding meetings with Members of Congress on issues affecting United States-China relations.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Capitol Counsel, LLC #6328

700 13th Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20005

U.S.- China Transpacific Foundation

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with the planning and implementation of its congressional travel program, the "U.S. – China Transpacific Program," to the People's Republic of China.

\$60,242.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC #6518

701 8th Street, NW, Suite 620 Washington, DC 20001

iFLYTEK Co., Ltd. through Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in marketing their technologies for the education, health, and communications industries.

### China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

1500 Broadway Suite 2800 New York, NY 10036

China Daily of Beijing, China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant printed and distributed the China Daily newspaper after receiving photograph negatives of the newspaper which are prepared by the publisher in Beijing. The registrant also solicited paid advertisements for inclusion in the newspaper.

\$6,740,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### China National Tourist Office #3318

370 Lexington Avenue Suite 912

New York, NY 10017

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to China by disseminating informational materials, and by participating in travel shows, expositions, and conventions.

\$600,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

136-40 39th Avenue Suite 508 Flushing, NY 11354

People's Daily Overseas Edition

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant carried out the printing and distribution of the overseas edition of the People's Daily newspaper in the United States.

\$332,897.11 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### Handy, Jim #6668

P.O. Box 440

Los Gatos, CA 95031-0400

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Company, Ltd

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide expert consulting services regarding DRAM market dynamics in support of legal proceedings as well as public and government advocacy efforts on behalf of the foreign principal client. A written contract will be filed once executed.

Finances: None Reported

#### Kobre & Kim LLP #6604

800 Third Avenue New York, NY 10022

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Company, Limited

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and public relations strategy related to various legal proceedings on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$248,630.92 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

CRRC MA Corporation (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic consulting and management services, including assisting the client with seeking a bid contract with the Metropolitan Transportation Authority in New York City.

\$79,166.67 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Hikvision USA Inc.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed strategic consulting and management related to lobbying, government relations, and public affairs, specifically concerning provisions of the National Defense Authorization Act, including outreach to U.S. officials; monitoring and engaging with the U.S. State Department, Treasury Department, Commerce Department, and other executive branch agencies of the U.S. Government with regards to issues of importance to the foreign principal.

\$659,441.65 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

China National Tourist Office (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Ogilvy Group, LLC #6585

636 11th Avenue New York, NY 10036 China Telecom Americas

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant, on behalf of China Telecom Americas, provided strategic communications counsel and planning, media and social media research and analysis, influencer identification corporate reputation management, crisis management and rapid response, and audience analysis.

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228 iFLYTEK Co., Ltd.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide communication services and will contact Executive Branch and Legislative Branch offices, as well as the media on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Racepoint Global, Inc. #6650

2 Center Plaza Suite 210 Boston, MA 02108

Huawei Technologies USA

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant's activities on behalf of the foreign principal will provide ongoing public relations support for strategy, media relations, influencer relations, analyst relations, crisis, content, and social media.

Finances: None Reported

# Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT)

2001 Jefferson Davis Highway Suite 608

Arlington, VA 22202

China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant continued to act as the liaison between businesses, chambers of commerce, trade associations and organizations in China and in the United States to facilitate bilateral trade, investment and economic cooperation between the two countries, specializing in such fields as market information, patent and trademark applications, IPR protection and business dispute settlement, as well as hosting trade and investment events and visiting trade missions.

\$371,468.96 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## **Rogich Communications Group** #6274

11920 Southern Highlands Parkway

Suite 301

Las Vegas, NV 89141

People's Republic of China Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of the People's Republic of China

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided counsel to the foreign principal on congressional matters such as the John McCain National Defense Authorizations Act for Fiscal Year 2019, amendments including United States relations with Taiwan, Tibet, and Hong Kong, arms sales to Taiwan, cybersecurity, human rights, trade, and sanctions legislation. The registrant contacted Members of Congress and congressional staffers to discuss the U.S.-China bilateral relationship.

\$165,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Steptoe & Johnson, LLP #6653

1330 Connecticut Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20036

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Co., Ltd.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will conduct government relations activities on behalf of the foreign principal before the U.S.

Government.

# Wilson Global Communications, LLC #6584

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Second Floor Washington, DC 20006

China-United States Exchange Foundation

Nature of Services: Other

The registrant as part of its services, coordinates American student visits and HBCU leadership delegations to China. In addition, the foreign principal's mission and the registrant's work includes efforts to build and improve dialogue between China and African-American business, education, and civic leaders, and to improve relations between China and the United States in general.

\$81,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Wu, Bruno Zheng #6611

NO. 4 Fenghuayuan Drive-In-Theater No. 21 Liangmaqiao Road, Chaoyang District

Beijing, 100025 CHINA

Secretary General of National Committee on China-US relations as an affiliate of the Charhar

Institute (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Xin Min International, Inc. #6468 (T)

5250 Sereno Drive Temple City, CA 91780

Xin Min Evening News (t)

Nature of Services: Broadcast Media

The registrant publishes and distributes Xin Min Evening News in the United States and places advertisements in the publication for local businesses.

\$500,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **COLOMBIA**

### Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

140 East 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant on behalf of the foreign principal continued promoting the use of high quality Colombian coffee by monitoring the proper use of the trademark registered in the United States, in particular 100% Colombian Coffee and "Juan Valdez", performing testing services with coffee roasting companies that use them to make sure that the coffee packed under these trademarks has the quality guaranteed by the foreign principal.

\$1,340,454.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W.

Suite 1100

Washington, DC 20006

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Munoz, Jorge #6581 (T)

8629 78 Street Woodhaven Queens, NY 11421

Partido Politico MIRA (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant promoted the agenda of the foreign principal and provided public relations services, ongoing media relations, public outreach, and strategic counsel. The registrant also promoted the agenda for fair elections and improved conditions for the people of Colombia.

## CONGO, DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE

# Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW

Suite 825

Washington, DC 20006

Circle of Democrats and Republicans of Congo aka Cercle des Democrates et Republicains du

Congo (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided research, government relations and strategic consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal within the United States. The registrant assisted representatives of the foreign principal in communicating with the Legislative and Executive Branches of the U.S. Government and responded to inquiries and requests from the U.S. Government.

Finances: None Reported

#### Courville Consultants, LLC #6606 (T)

277 S. Pickett Street Unit 402

Alexandria, VA 22304

Ambassador Serge Mombouli (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and advisory services, strategic policy evaluation, strategic briefings, and speech writing on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$12,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics 740 Notre Dame Ouest Montreal, Ouebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Republic of Congo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied U.S. Government officials with respect to the purposes, capacities and activities of the Republic of the Congo and its representatives in order to assist in devising and execution of policies for the beneficial development of the Republic of the Congo.

### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Katumbi, Moise

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant conducted consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal including on matters before the U.S. Congress and Administration relating to elections in the DRC. This included monitoring, compiling information, and analyzing the potential and legal ramifications of oversight and legislative activity in the House and Senate regarding free and fair elections in the DRC, and the need for sanctions to ensure that they occur. Registrant monitored and informed Moise Katumbi of Congressional hearings and other events and developments regarding matters of interest affecting Africa generally and the DRC specifically.

\$155,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Martin Fayulu (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

During the reporting period, the registrant counseled the foreign principal on matters before the U.S. Congress and Administration relating to elections in the Democratic Republic of Congo ("DRC"). This included monitoring, compiling information, and advocating for oversight and legislative activity in the House and Senate regarding elections in the DRC. The registrant engaged with Congress, the Administration, U.S. NGOs, and the U.S. press regarding the issue of free and fair elections in the DRC.

Finances: None Reported

# Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW Suite 825 Washington, DC 20006

Commission Electorale Nationale Independante (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant introduced CENI officials and communicated issues regarding a free, democratic and transparent election in the Democratic Republic of the Congo.

# Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW Suite 825 Washington, DC 20006

Office of the President Felix Tshisekedi of the Democratic Republic of Congo (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant worked to advance the strategic relationship of the foreign principal with the United States, support visits of the foreign principal and his team to the United States and implemented a media and public relations plan.

Finances: None Reported

#### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

The Group of Seven (G7) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant acted as an advisor on commercial activities and government relations matters regarding the foreign principal's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Caroline Law Corporation #6536 (T)

15 Gore Avenue Vancouver, BC CANADA V6A 2Y8

Felix Tshisekedi (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# DCI Group AZ, LLC #6278

1828 L Street, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Martin Fayulu through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant, a subcontractor of Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP, will provide public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## DCI Group AZ, LLC #6278

1828 L Street, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Moise Katumbi through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant as subcontractor to prime contractor Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# DCI Group AZ, LLC #6278

1828 L Street, NW

Suite 400

Washington, DC 20036

Moise Katumbi through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide public affairs services to the foreign principal to gain greater U.S. support for democracy in Africa, generally, and free and fair elections in the Democratic Republic of the Congo, in particular.

#### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics740 Notre Dame OuestMontreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Prof. Mboyo-Di-Tamba Vangu

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's efforts to become the next President of the Democratic Republic of the Congo.

Finances: None Reported

# LFA Holdings INC. #6649

One Gateway Center Suite 2600 Newark, NJ 07102

Embassy of Democratic Republic of Congo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will coordinate with the foreign principal to schedule meetings with the Administration and Members of Congress for a state visit to the United States by the newly elected president of the Democratic Republic of Congo.

Finances: None Reported

## Long, KaLeigh #6695

5001 Rosemont Avenue Alexandria, VA 22309

Tryphon Kin-Kiey Mulumba

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will promote the agenda of the foreign principal in a bid for president of the Democratic Republic of Congo. The registrant will arrange meetings between the foreign principal and Members of Congress and the Administration. The foreign principal's agenda will be to gain support for its concerns and positions on various issues, as well as to seek support for free and fair elections in the Democratic Republic of Congo.

\$5,000.00 for the six month period ending June 26, 2019

# Manchester Trade Inc Ltd #6632 (T)

2200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 4086E

Washington, DC 20053

Presidency of the Democratic Republic of Congo (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will work with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to promote investment and trade between the Democratic Republic of the Congo and the United States. The registrant will also provide consultation to the foreign principal on international trade and investment.

Finances: None Reported

# McMark, LLC #6359 (T)

330 Chesapeake Drive Great Falls, VA 22066

Professor Tryphon Kin Kiey Mulumba (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant communicated with Department of State (DOS) officials concerning certain activities detailed in their disclosures. The registrant helped establish contact between Professor Mulumba and DOS, as Mulumba sought to secure expedited visas in order to enter the United States. McMark intended Mulumba and colleagues to conduct meetings in Washington, D.C. regarding free and fair elections in the DRC.

Finances: None Reported

### Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd. #6423 (T)

5 Hatzoref Street

Holon, 5885633 ISRAEL

Government of the Democratic Republic of Congo (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and government relations counsel, including foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media-related activities concerning African security issues, and related issues to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

# **Opportunities Development Group, LLC** #6435 (T)

2126 Connecticut Avenue, N.W.

Washington, DC 20008

Democratic Republic of Congo through Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Pamoja USA, LLC #6575 (T)

1670 S Roberto Maestas Festival St Unit 312

Seattle, WA 98144

Felix Tshisekedi (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted the agenda of the foreign principal in a bid for president of the Democratic Republic of Congo. The registrant also provided government affairs consultations, guidance, and coordination services, promoted the reform agenda for fair elections and improved conditions for the people of the Democratic Republic of Congo, and created a website at www.pamojausa.org in support of the foreign principal's candidacy for president in the Congolese elections.

Finances: None Reported

# Sanitas International, Inc. #6530

1629 K Street, NW

Suite 300

Washington, DC 20006

Mer Security and Communications Systems, Ltd (Mer) on behalf of the Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic counsel, media relations on behalf of the foreign principal regarding the upcoming elections and the peaceful democratic transition of executive power.

\$265,832.37 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Scribe Strategies & Advisors, Inc. #6305

1875 Connecticut Avenue, NW

10th Floor

Washington, DC 20009

Gecamines SA

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378

Washington, DC 20027

Democratic Republic of Congo through Mer Security and Communications, Ltd. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported
Finances: None Reported

# **COSTA RICA**

# MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112 Costa Rica Tourism Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided strategic planning, account management, and administration for marketing, media and communications efforts on behalf of the foreign principal.

# COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

# Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW Suite 825 Washington, DC 20006

Comit'e National du Forum AGOA Cote D'Ivoire 2019

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### JWI, LLC #4990

700 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Watergate South, Suite 1019 Washington, DC 20037

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted Members of Congress to discuss legislation and related issues concerning the foreign principal. The registrant also provided advice and counsel regarding various issues of interest to the foreign principal.

### **CROATIA**

# **Quinn & Co. of NY LTD.** #6433

48 W 38th Street, 12th Floor New York, NY 10018 Hvar Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will perform public relations activities on behalf of the foreign principal to bring awareness to Thailand and all of the country's selling points through top-tier United States broadcasting, online and print media features, as well as social media exposure.

Finances: None Reported

# Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350

Republic of Croatia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **CYPRUS**

# Manatos & Manatos (through the National Coordinated Effort of Hellenes - CEH) #6683

1100 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20037

Government of the Republic of Cyprus

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant convenes discussions among leading Cypriot and Greek-Americans and advises Cypriot officials with respect to U.S. policy. The registrant also engages with U.S. policymakers regarding the interests in the Cypriot-American community, including security, trade and other issues.

\$160,290.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Prime Policy Group #6377

1801 K Street, NW Suite 9000 Washington, DC 20006

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted on behalf of the foreign principal, outreach and education of Members of Congress and their staffs with regard to the ongoing TRNC negotiation process.

\$213,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

10 Grand Central - 155 E 44th Street Suite 1710 New York, NY 10017

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus, H.E. Mustafa Akinci

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant met with various members and advisers of the United Nations, Members of Congress, congressional staffers, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss and exchange information relating to Cyprus including interests and latest political developments.

\$675,593.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **CZECHIA**

Braun, Alexander #6648 (T)

2725 S Grant St

Arlington, VA 22202

Office of the Government of the Czech Republic (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant served as an interpreter during three media interviews and attended two meetings with congressional staff.

Finances: None Reported

### Czech Center, New York #5115

321 E 73rd Street New York, NY 10021

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade/Culture/Tourism

The registrant promoted the foreign principal (Czech Republic) in the United States in the areas of culture, tourism, and business.

\$133,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Global Management Association, Corp. #6679 (T)

1300 I Street, NW Suite 400E Washington, DC 20005

OILPROM, s.r.o. (t)

Nature of Services: Other

The registrant provided the foreign principal with polling data from the April 21, 2019 Ukrainian presidential election.

\$74,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## **DENMARK**

## Rokk Solutions, LLC #6320

1701 K Street, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20006 Rasmussen Global (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant promoted maintaining support for NATO and European allies in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal by engaging key stakeholders and providing strategic communications services.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### VisitDenmark #634

655 Third Avenue 18th Floor, Suite 1810 New York, NY 10017

VisitDenmark

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **DJIBOUTI**

Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006 Daher Ahmed Farah

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gained support for the legislative elections in Djibouti in 2018, the foreign principal's pro-reform credentials and the need for human rights and democratic reform in Djibouti.

## **DOMINICA**

# Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

32 Washington Street Fairhaven, MA 02719

Commonwealth of Dominica, Office of Ministry of Finance, Industry and Trade

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also registered and inspected vessels, as well as provided mariner certification and assessments on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$370,085.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Government of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding the Dominican Republic's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$300,000.80 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Casanas, Annabel Guillen #6634

Urb. Prado Alto Calle 1 F-24 Guaynabo, PUERTO RICO 00966

Leonel Fernandez for President

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will arrange and participate in meetings between the foreign principal and Members of Congress and the Administration. The registrant will also conduct outreach to U.S. media organizations and prepare briefing books on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Discover Dominica Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided strategic input and direction for the development of sales, developed consumer marketing campaigns through print and online media, attended consumer events and trade shows on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$317,836.08 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## **DOMINICAN REPUBLIC**

**Rubenstein Public Relations, Inc.** #6691

1301 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10019

Consulate General of the Dominican Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will act as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and public relations matters.

#### **EGYPT**

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

Government of the Arab Republic of Egypt (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel and government relations services for the foreign principal. The registrant provided assistance with the implementation of its Road Map to build institutions of an inclusive democratic state through parliamentary and presidential elections.

\$3,000,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Egyptian Ministry of Investment and International Cooperation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### **EL SALVADOR**

# S.G.R. LLC Government Relations and Lobbying #6379

1775 I Street, NW Suite 410 Washington, DC 20006

Partido Alianza Republicana Nacionalista (ARENA) And El Salvador Presidental candidate, Carlos Calleja (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel, organized meetings, and raised awareness among Members of Congress, the Administration, and the media regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gained support for matters concerning El Salvador.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **ENGLAND**

#### VisitBritain #579

885 Second Avenue 28th Floor New York, NY 10017

London & Partners

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed and maintained key contacts with the MICE (Meetings, Incentive and Conference) and airline sectors in the United States and developed appropriate marketing initiatives to promote London as a business destination.

Finances: None Reported

## VisitBritain #579

885 Second Avenue 28th Floor New York, NY 10017 Marketing Manchester

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will develop and maintain key contacts with the United States media, travel agencies, tour operators and airline sectors and develop the appropriate consumer marketing initiatives to promote Manchester as a holiday and business destination.

# **EQUATORIAL GUINEA**

## QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Republic of Equatorial Guinea

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant facilitated and coordinated media and press activities and drafted letters to newspaper editors. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in building relations with members of the media. In addition, the registrant corrected errors and provided factual content for blogs and internet databases. Finally, the registrant contacted media representatives concerning various press releases.

## **ESTONIA**

# Enterprise Estonia in San Jose #5833

440 North Wolfe Road Sunnyvale, CA 94085 Government of Estonia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant engaged in promoting investments, trade, research, and product development contacts between Estonia and the United States.

\$54,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **ETHIOPIA**

## Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party #4789

Post Office Box 73337 Washington, DC 20056-3337

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant participated in meetings of the Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party concerning the objectives of the party, as well as the political situation and the activities of the party.

\$30,985.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Front for Independence of Oromia (FIO) #5888

1110 Chickasaw Dr. Silver Spring, MD 20903

Oromo Liberation Front

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office #4610

806 -B Kennedy Street, NW Washington, DC 20011

Oromo Liberation Front (OLF)

Nature of Services: Political Activities

The registrant organized and educated the Oromos, presently living in the United States, and arranged meetings on behalf of the foreign principal with various groups to discuss human rights violations, and the political situation in Ethiopia.

\$34,797.22 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

**FIJI** 

# QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Republic of Fiji

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant disseminated information to members of the public through U.S. media, including social media, as a component of a broader effort to communicate with a global audience to support and promote the 23rd Conference of the Parties to the United Nation's framework convention on climate change held in Fiji.

\$525,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **FRANCE**

# **Media Planning International Corporation** #6621

c/o Havas Creative Group 200 Hudson Street New York, NY 10013

Atout France-France Tourism Development Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will perform media planning and buying services in the United States in support of the foreign principal's efforts to promote tourism in France. These services include media planning and buying campaigns involving digital and social media advertisements.

Finances: None Reported

# Meliora Strategy #6510

1813 13th Street, NW Suite 2 Washington, DC 20009

Genfit

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# **GABON**

# Bryan Cave, LLP #6356 (T)

1155 F Street, NW 7th Floor Washington, DC 20004 Gabonese Republic (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **GEORGIA**

### Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC #6518

701 8th Street, NW, Suite 620 Washington, DC 20001 Government of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations and public affairs consulting to strengthen bilateral relations on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant contacted Congress, the Administration, and media outlets regarding foreign security assistance and foreign direct investment for Georgia.

\$327,270.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with outreach to state and federal lawmakers, U.S. businesses, and U.S. audiences to raise awareness about the tremendous economic opportunities presented by the country of Georgia, and underscore the need for the United States to expand its already close relationship with Georgia as a reliable ally. The registrant also helped interested businesses advocate for elevated United States - Georgia trade relations. Outreach generally involves the form of meetings and print, TV, and digital advertisements.

\$1,231,897.86 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109 Georgian Oil and Gas Corporation

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advocated on behalf of the foreign principal with U.S. Government officials and/or agencies, and others related to; Georgia, the United States - Georgia relationship, and the congressional measures and other congressional activity in the 115th Congress and in the 116th Congress of possible interest to Georgia and the Georgian Oil and Gas Corporation.

\$1,485,023.74 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **GEORGIA**

#### Hulsen Media Services LLC #6669

2400 Laramie Trail Austin, TX 78745

The Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will perform outreach services to state and federal lawmakers, U.S. businesses and U.S. audiences to raise awareness about economic opportunities presented by the country of Georgia on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

# JPW Communications #6670 (T)

706 East Plateau Road Spokane, WA 99203

Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will contact state and federal lawmakers, U.S. businesses, and U.S. audiences to raise awareness about economic opportunities presented by the country of Georgia.

Finances: None Reported

#### StrateVarious LLC #6449

1721 Laraway Lake Drive SE Grand Rapids, MI 49546

Head of Administration of the Government of Georgia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant supported United States - Georgia bilateral relations to expand bilateral trade and foreign direct investment from the United States and contacted media outlets, opinion makers, and U.S. leaders on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

#### APCO Worldwide LLC #6582

1299 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20004

Goethe-Institut e.V.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications, media relations, digital, and research support services in the United States to highlight cultural exchanges between the United States and Germany.

\$1,323,286.37 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **Audience Partners Worldwide LLC** #6657

630 W. Germantown Avenue

Suite 250

Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462

Goethe-Institut e.V. through APCO Worldwide LLC

Nature of Services: Advertising

The registrant will provide advertising services as a subcontractor to APCO Worldwide, LLC for the benefit of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Bavarian U.S. Offices for Economic Development, LLC #6015

80 Pine Street

24th Floor

New York, NY 10005

Bavarian Ministry of Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade, business, and furthered relations between entities in the United States and Germany by acting as a liaison office between the parties involved in these activities.

\$988,149.18 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

One Rockefeller Plaza 10th Floor New York, NY 10020

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment/Promotion of Trade

The registrant monitors policy developments by the Federal Communications Commission, the Administration and Congress. To that effect, staff monitors media outlets and attends public policy discussions in Washington, D.C.

\$4,253,422.40 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials to discuss issues related to the United States military facilities in Germany and visits by Rheinland-Pfalz officials.

\$116,245.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### **German National Tourist Office** #616

122 East 42nd Street Suite 2000 New York, NY 10168

Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel/trade shows, seminars, and press luncheons to promote tourism in Germany.

\$415,209.81 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

Kingsley, Sara #6665 (T)

P.O. Box 1077 Amherst, MA 01004

IG Metall Germany (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will research and write a policy paper about public policies and laws in the United States and Germany on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Deutsche Zentrale fur Tourismus e.V

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will provide website and digital and social services to market Germany as a tourism destination. Services include developing comprehensive media plan, redesigning of website and social management.

Finances: None Reported

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

German National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in trade and public relations activities, including trade show attendance, media trips for journalists, press releases, sales calls and training for tour operators and travel agents.

\$222,688.80 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### NRW.INVEST (NORTH AMERICA) LLC #6645

150 North Michigan Avenue Suite 2940 Chicago, IL 60601

Ministry of Economic Affairs, Innovation, Digitalization and Energy of the State of the North Rhone-Westphalia; Germany

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant will govern the foreign principal's trade, business, and business relations between entities in the United States and the State of North Rhine-Westphalia by acting as a lesson office between parties involved in such activities and by providing information in support of furthering such activities.

Finances: None Reported

## Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1130 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 1200

Washington, DC 20036

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag)

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Promotion of Trade and Investments

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss trade policy matters, as well as energy and environmental issues. The registrant also disseminated informational materials to business associations and trade groups on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$641,651.37 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

1130 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20036

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant met with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal to discuss trade policy matters, as well as energy and environmental issues. The registrant also disseminated informational materials to business associations and trade groups on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$171,157.32 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

**GHANA** 

# Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Ashanti Kingdom

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### KRL International, LLC #5788

1701 K Street, NW Suite 550 Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Finance The Republic of Ghana

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, ongoing media relations, public outreach, strategic counsel, and materials development on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant monitored and advised on issues and developments affecting the government of the Republic of Ghana, as well as other matters.

\$129,078.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## **GIBRALTAR**

Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Gibraltar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

On behalf of the foreign principal, the registrant met with Members of Congress and their staff to seek support for Gibraltar's self-determination and improve United States - Gibraltar relations.

\$175,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **GREAT BRITAIN**

## Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company #5246

7751 Carondelet Avenue Suite 805 Clayton, MO 63105

City of Sunderland, England

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant developed marketing materials, initiation of controls regarding establishment of business activity in Sunderland, England, and responded to requests for information.

\$39,840.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **Urenco, Inc.** #5137 (T)

1560 Wilson Boulevard Suite 300 Arlington, VA 22209-2463

Urenco, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Public Relations/Lobbying

The registrant studied the demand of the uranium enrichment market in the United States including compiling data on both current requirements and future demands. The registrant also prepared proposals for bidding on uncommitted enrichment requirements and negotiated terms for new contracts and support services.

\$573,525.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **GREAT BRITAIN**

#### VisitBritain #579

885 Second Avenue 28th Floor New York, NY 10017

**British Tourist Authority** 

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's offices in New York, Chicago, and Los Angeles disseminated tourist information to individuals, U.S. media, and U.S. travel industry. The registrant also took part in tourism promotion events, business conventions, training workshops and seminars.

\$1,584,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## VisitBritain #579

885 Second Avenue 28th Floor New York, NY 10017

Visit Wales

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed and maintained key contacts with the United States media, travel agencies, tour operators and airline sectors and developed the appropriate consumer marketing initiatives to promote Wales as a holiday and business destination.

## **GREECE**

# DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004 Embassy of the Hellenic Republic

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in strengthening the United States and the Hellenic Republic to advance their mutual economic, trade, foreign policy, and national security interests.

\$375,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **GUATEMALA**

## Barnes & Thornburg LLP #6594

11 South Meridian Street Indianapolis, IN 46204

**BATAB** Coalition

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted with strategic planning on various means to improve relations between the United States and Guatemala. The registrant facilitated meetings and communications between members of the Coalition, Guatemalan Government officials and representatives of the U.S. Government. This included attending meetings, presenting information and disseminating written communications on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$95,995.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027

Zury Mayte' Rios Sosa de Weller (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised foreign principal's campaign for President of Guatemala as related to the United States and performed additional duties on an agreed-upon basis. The registrant promoted the right of all Guatemalan citizens to participate in free and fair elections in opposition to all those whose aim is to subvert the will of the Nation's citizenry from both within, as well as from outside the Nation's borders.

## **GUYANA**

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

People's Progressive Party (Guyana)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic consulting and management services, including representing the foreign principal before, and arranging meeting with, the Administration and the Congress of the United States.

\$149,940.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

**HAITI** 

#### Dentons US LLP #6284

1900 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of Haiti

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant performed legal work and provided legal advice on various matters including international obligations, international relations, and foreign investment and investment projects on behalf of the foreign principal. Also, the registrant assisted the foreign principal to strengthen its bilateral relations with the United States on matters related to mutual security, defense aid and assistance, immigration, and trade.

Finances: None Reported

### LeBlanc, Johanna #6644

2311 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20008

Embassy of the Republic of Haiti Government of the Republic of Haiti

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will interact with U.S. Government officials and citizens of the United States to promote the interests of the foreign principal and the citizens of Haiti who reside in the United States.

\$7,325.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

Presidency of the Republic of Haiti (through Mercury International UK Ltd)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided media relations services, including print, television, radio, and digital messaging and outreach to U.S. media.

\$308,837.50 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## **HAITI**

# Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Government of Haiti through L'Association des Industries d'Haiti (ADIH)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, will arrange meetings with U.S. Government officials and Members of Congress and their staff and provide background materials related to the extension and expansion of the Caribbean Basin Trade Partnership Act (CBTPA).

#### **HONDURAS**

#### CYPARIS #6692

5 Island Avenue, 3H Miami Beach, FL 33139

Marca Pais de Honduras, Secretaria de Estrategia y Comunicacion

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services, strategic counsel, materials development, support with the implementation of national and international communication campaigns, public outreach, social media marketing coordination, and ongoing media training.

Finances: None Reported

# Gus West Government Affairs, Inc. #6364

615 G Street, SE Washington, DC 20003

Government of the Republic of Honduras

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored legislation, U.S. policy regarding immigration, trade (particularly North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA) and Central America Free Trade Agreement (CAFTA)), the Alliance for Prosperity Plan, bilateral security agreements, and Federal Government policies related to and affecting Honduras.

\$262,401.60 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Tricuro, LLC #6285

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20036 Corporacion Dinant

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications advice relating to the impact of media coverage and political developments on the foreign principal's commercial activities; monitored daily media and internet coverage of issues of importance; and drafted and distributed news releases and newsletters to local economies on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$36,339.60 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### HONG KONG

### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services for the foreign principal to include outreach to U.S. Government officials regarding the foreign principal's economic and trade interests.

\$143,058.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel on issues of concern to the foreign principal, advised the foreign principal on U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal, and maintained contact with the Administration and Members of Congress and their staff.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant will provide strategic advice and counsel on issues of concern to the foreign principal, advise the foreign principal on U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal, and maintain contact with the Administration and Members of Congress and their staff.

Finances: None Reported

### Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

5901 W CENTURY BLVD. SUITE 650 Los Angeles, CA 90045 Government of Hong Kong

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

To promote tourism on behalf of its foreign principal, the registrant distributed promotional materials and provided information to all segments of the travel industry and traveling public. The registrant also participated in trade shows, promotions, and travel seminars with other tourist offices. The registrant's offices are located in Los Angeles and New York.

\$1,888,839.98 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### HONG KONG

### Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

219 East 46th Street New York, NY 10017

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted Hong Kong trade with the United States, provided information to the foreign principal regarding market situations in America, assisted in promotional programs, established a databank of contacts for matching business inquiries, and served as consultant to Hong Kong business leaders.

\$3,609,295.25 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Jacobs Global Trade & Compliance LLC #6656

4134 N. River Street McLean, VA 22101

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide legal advice and related services on trade-related matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Legislative Strategies, Inc. #6287

2120 L Street, NW Suite 850 Washington, DC 20037

Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant provided counsel and lobbying assistance on behalf of the foreign principal. Subject matters include trade issues between the United States and Hong Kong, United States - China relations that might have an impact on Hong Kong, as well as informing the Administration and Congress on developments in Hong Kong.

\$166,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### HONG KONG

## Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W. 8th Floor Washington, DC 20005

Hong Kong Trade Development Council (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice and related services on trade matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$225,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Venable, LLP #5931

600 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington, DC 20001 Hong Kong Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided research and consultancy services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also contacted congressional staffers to schedule meetings with Members of Congress to discuss general topics related to the United States and Hong Kong business relationship.

\$147,383.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### HUNGARY

## Barnes & Thornburg LLP #6594

11 South Meridian Street Indianapolis, IN 46204

**Embassy of Hungary** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in government relations on issues of religious freedom and immigration through meetings and presentations to U.S. Government officials, congressional offices, and offices of the Executive Branch.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Capitol Financial Strategies, LLC #6624

1600 Wilson Blvd Suite 820 Arlington, VA 22209 Embassy of Hungary (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant performed consulting services related to the promotion and lead generation of foreign direct investment into Hungary, cross border business relations, market research, business promotion and development.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037 Embassy of Hungary

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will advise and counsel to the foreign principal on foreign relation issues, as well as educate the United States government and opinion leaders regarding the same.

#### HUNGARY

### Liberty International Group, LLC #6241 (T)

228 South Washington Street

Suite 115

Alexandria, VA 22314

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant had ongoing discussions with Members of Congress and staff regarding United States - Hungarian relations, their perceptions of the Hungarian Government, and participating in potential bilateral meetings between select Members of Congress and Hungarian Members of Parliament.

\$61,127.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Munk Policy & Law PLLC #6609

1700 H Street, NW

Box 61

Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of Hungary (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advocated before the U.S. State Department and Congress on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc. #6544

1155 Connecticut Avenue, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036 Embassy of Hungary

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided outreach to the U.S. Senate on behalf of the foreign principal in support of its ongoing objectives to improve United States - Hungarian relations.

\$52,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## HUNGARY

Triconsultants, Inc. #6684

449 East 84th Street New York, NY 10028

Embassy of Hungary (through Greenberg Traurig)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide strategic counsel and strengthening bilateral relations between Hungary and the United States, including New York-based influence groups.

Finances: None Reported

# **ICELAND**

# Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378

Washington, DC 20027

Embassy of Iceland, Washington, DC (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported **INDIA** 

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Republic of India, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on U.S. policymaking processes, monitored legislation and executive actions, and arranged meetings between the foreign principal and U.S. Government officials. The registrant participated in meetings and briefings with U.S. Government officials and members of U.S. media, and distributed informational materials.

\$349,998.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## India Tourism, New York #2329

1270 Avenue of the Americas Suite 303 New York, NY 10020-1700

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to India through advertisements, brochures, expos, travel shows, conferences, and conventions. The registrant also disseminated press releases and articles through print and electronic media to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,815,153.91 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Kerala Tourism Board, represented by Start Communications (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant coordinated and managed events for travel industry professionals and media in New Jersey, Chicago, Houston and Los Angeles on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$35,362.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **INDONESIA**

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003 Global Axis Partnership

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic consulting and management services specific to issues facing the foreign principal, including issues management and government relations, which is expected to include outreach to U.S. Government officials and relevant private sector organizations.

Finances: None Reported

## Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

Global Axis Partnership

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic consulting and management services specific to issues facing the foreign principal, including issues management and government relations, which is expected to include outreach to U.S. Government officials and private sector organizations.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **INTERNATIONAL**

## 155 Strategies, LLC #6547

150 Union Street #319 Providence, RI 02903

**B&S** Europe (contractor for European Union)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided onsite advocacy training for U.S. business leaders in Washington, D.C. on January 11, 2019. The training was to prepare three European Union delegation staff members to present their views on agriculture and trade policy at the American Farm Bureau annual convention in New Orleans to promote the benefits to their businesses with the European Union.

\$2,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### **Arab Information Center** #876

League of Arab States 1100 - 17th Street, N.W., Suite 602 Washington, DC 20036 League of Arab States

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant collected public information of interest and attended meetings and conferences on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$553,389.40 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Caribbean Tourism Development Company #5910

80 Broad Street Suite 3302 New York, NY 10004

110004

Caribbean Tourism Development Company

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **INTERNATIONAL**

# Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc. #991

80 Broad Street Suite 3302 New York, NY 10004

Caribbean Tourism Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourist travel to the Caribbean region by means of public releases, distribution of tourist folders, and public relations.

\$425,488.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

**IRAN** 

### AF International, LLC #6639

8209 Tomlinson Avenue Bethesda, MD 20817

Komala Representation Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant has agreed to perform government affairs and media relations services, by advising client on communications strategies, preparing draft communications with government and media, and by arranging for meetings and activities with government and media.

\$4,500.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Bayaziddi, Salah #6595

1250 Connecticut Ave NW, Suite #700 Washington, DC 20036

Komala Party of Iranian Kurdistan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant promoted a better understanding among the American public and political officials regarding the democratic and human rights aims of the Komala Party of Iranian Kurdistan, including the historical challenges facing marginalized ethnic groups and minorities living in Iran on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) #6171

1747 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 1125 Washington, DC 20006

National Council of Resistance of Iran (NCRI)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant disseminated information about the political-economic situation in Iran and in the Middle East, conducted conferences and meetings, engaged in media activities in the United States, and responded to inquiries from the U.S. Government, Members of Congress, and the general public. The registrant is supported by funds raised on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$126,168.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **IRAN**

# Robert G. Joseph #6626

301 South Saint Asaph Street Alexandria, VA 22314

National Council of Resistance of Iran

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will assist in interacting with Albanian officials, U.S. Government officials, including but not limited to the U.S. Embassy, Department of State, and the Administration regarding the protection, security and legal status of former Iranian refugee residents from the former U.S. military camp at Camp Liberty in Bagdad, Iraq.

Finances: None Reported

## Rosemont Associates, LLC #6161

P.O. Box 216 Rosemont, NJ 08556-0216

National Council of Resistance of Iran

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal. Activities included meeting supporters of the Iranian resistance in the United States, meeting with the Administration and Members of Congress, and advising on general strategy.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

6624 Bermuda Dunes Drive

Plano, TX 75093

Common Council of Iraqi and Arabic Tribes

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

6624 Bermuda Dunes Drive Plano, TX 75093

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met officials of the U.S. Department of State and Members of Congress and their staff to discuss the current strategy in the fight against ISIS in Iraq and the negative role of the terror militias supported by Iran.

\$110,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

6624 Bermuda Dunes Drive Plano, TX 75093

Iraqi National Project (IRP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with the Administration on behalf of the foreign principal to raise awareness and influence those entities that can impact Iraqi foreign policy.

Finances: None Reported

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Kurdish Regional Government (formerly known as Kurdish Democratic Party)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress, congressional staffers, and U.S. Government officials concerning trade and U.S. - Kurdish relations. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Dentons US LLP #6284

1900 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice on legal matters and policy related matters to the foreign principal. These matters included advice to the foreign principal in relation to U.S. Government policies on Iraq and the Middle East. Such assistance included making contact with members of the Administration.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Gibson, Thomas F. / G.83 LLC #6678

4400 Edmunds Street, NW Washington, DC 20007

Embassy of Iraq

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant will provide communications counsel with respect to business and investment promotion in Iraq. Possible drafting of written materials, and electronic distribution of original and third party content related to business and investment promotion.

\$165,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant counseled the foreign principal regarding legal issues with respect to doing business with the United States and assisted with shaping perceptions of Kurdish interests in the United States.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Greenwich Media Strategies, LLC #6380

617 Round Hill Greenwich, CT 06831

Iraq Private Banks League

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal on an overall communications and public affairs strategy, assisted on media outreach efforts and media relations, reached out to experts and U.S. Government officials, and prepared relevant written materials for the Iraq Banks League and the Central Bank of Iraq.

Finances: None Reported

## Holly Strategies Incorporated #6605

825 South Monroe Street Arlington, VA 22204

Embassy of the Republic of Iraq

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant performed government relations services on behalf of the foreign principal. Activities included strategic counsel on geopolitical issues of concern and policy matters affecting the United States-Iraq bilateral relationship.

\$84,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Iraq Advisory Group FZE #6641

PO Box 31303 Emirates Towers Dubai, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Salahaddin Provincial Council

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will support the foreign principal to advance public policy aims in the United States with respect to Salahaddin Province, Iraq.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## **Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA** #5783

1532 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20036-1402

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant participated in trade/travel shows, seminars, conventions, and conferences on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also met with U.S. Government officials concerning various topics of interest to the foreign principal.

\$1,899,639.46 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Livingston Group, LLC #6344

499 S. Capitol Street, SW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of the Republic of Iraq

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and provided insight and counsel to the foreign principal on U.S. policy issues that were of relevance to the foreign principal's business. The registrant also assisted the foreign principal in building relationships with Washington, D.C. thought leaders and policymakers.

\$470,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Morris Global Strategies LLC #6688

113 Murfreesboro Road Suite 106-262 Franklin, TN 37064

Arab Project Party Iraq

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will advise, counsel, and assist the foreign principal in communications with U.S. Government officials.

Finances: None Reported

#### Nineveh Plain Defense Fund #6339

6241 N. Talman Avenue Chicago, IL 60659

Assyrian Democratic Movement

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant raised money from Americans and others internationally to provide support to the Assyrian Democratic Movement, a political party in Iraq, and sent such funds to either the organization at-large or to individual members of the organization.

Finances: None Reported

#### Nineveh Plain Defense Fund #6339

6241 N. Talman Avenue Chicago, IL 60659

Nineveh Plain Protection Units (NPU)

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant raised money from U.S. citizens and others internationally to provide support to the Nineveh Plains Protection Units of Iraq, and sent such funds to either the organization at-large or to individual members of the organization.

\$15,014.16 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# OPC Strategies LLC #6601 (T)

8701 Georgia Ave

Suite 605

Silver Spring, MD 20910

Kurdistan Regional Government through PASS-USA (t)

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant edited and designed a report about the need for improved shelters in refugee camps in the KRG and around the world. The registrant also worked with the foreign principal on a plan for distributing this report to policymakers, staff, and influencers.

\$8,900.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### PASS LLC #6538

1101 King Street #360

Alexandria, VA 22314

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted an international conference for the humanitarian crisis in the Kurdistan Region of Iraq. The registrant prepared a draft of the resolution from the conference and contacted Members of Congress to sponsor and support the development of the resolution.

\$520,476.66 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center

22nd Floor

San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Khamis Khanjar and Sarmad Khanjar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide communication services and will contact Executive Branch and Legislative Branch offices on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Slocum & Boddie, PLLC #5765

5400 Shanee Rd. Suite 300

Alexandria, VA 22312

Kurdistan Regional Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided assistance to the foreign principal in complying with FARA filing requirements and general corporate counseling.

\$36,600.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Steven Billet #6420

2450 Virginia Ave. NW Apt. E641 Washington, DC 20036

Mamool A. Al-Nisani

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Washington Strategy Group #6365

4401 Walsh Street Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal and advised them on engagements with the Administration, Congress, media, think-tank experts, and non-government organizations in Washington, D.C.

\$70,620.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **IRELAND**

## Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

1212 Avenue of the Americas 5th Floor New York, NY 10036

Sinn Fein

Nature of Services: Fundraising/Lobbying

The registrant met with Members of Congress, U.S. Government officials, organizations, media representatives, and other groups to provide information encouraging economic development and peaceful conditions in Ireland. The registrant arranged lecture tours, media presentations, and fundraising events to solicit contributions in support of the activities of the foreign principal in Ireland.

\$284,345.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### IDA Ireland #1770

345 Park Avenue 17th Floor New York, NY 10154

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's U.S. offices in New York, Boston, Chicago, Atlanta, and Mountain View, California solicited inquiries from companies and professional advisors concerning manufacturing, industrial development and services investment opportunities in Ireland.

\$7,572,930.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Tourism Ireland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided direct marketing services coordination, including email marketing, and efforts to promote Ireland as a destination for tourism.

\$57,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **IRELAND**

# Morrison Public Affairs Group #6498 (T)

6064 Onondaga Road Bethesda, MD 20816

Embassy of Ireland (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and representation related to U.S. immigration policies as enacted and administered by the Administration and Congress.

\$1,025.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## **Tourism Ireland Limited** #5594

345 Park Avenue New York, NY 10154

Tourism Ireland Limited

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Ireland by arranging familiarization trips for travel agents and writers, distributing travel brochures, placing advertisements in newspapers and magazines, contacting travel agents and editors, and participating in travel/trade shows in various U.S. cities.

\$8,504,148.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### **ISRAEL**

### Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP #1750

601 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20001-3743 State of Israel, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice to the foreign principal with respect to various financing vehicles and mechanisms, international issues, and U.S. laws, regulations and policies relating to taxation, international trade, customs, economic and financial matters. The registrant also provided advice and assistance on the registration of debt securities with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission, the implementation through the U.S. Agency for International Development of the loan guarantee program established pursuant to the Supplemental Appropriations Act, and immigration matters. In addition, the registrant represented the foreign principal in various litigation.

\$377,489.03 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006 Israel Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided general legal advice and services regarding the operations and activities of the diplomatic and consular missions on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc. #6191

633 Third Avenue 21st Floor New York, NY 10017 Jewish Agency for Israel

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, initiated certain educational, cultural and other activities in the United States, either directly or to provide funding or other support to local U.S. organizations.

\$3,315,268.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **ISRAEL**

## **Media Planning International Corporation** #6621

c/o Havas Creative Group 200 Hudson Street New York, NY 10013

Government of Israel, Ministry of Tourism (through the Israeli Government Advertising Agency LAPAM)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant performed media planning and buying services in the United States in support of Israel's efforts to promote tourism.

\$14,798,077.28 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# MWW Group, LLC #6381

One Meadowlands Plaza East Rutherford, NJ 07073

Israel Ministry of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant handled public relations on behalf of the foreign principal in order to promote Israel as a destination for tourism.

\$240,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W.

8th Floor

Washington, DC 20005

Government of Israel

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided advice on legal proceedings in the United States.

\$97,677.50 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

**ISRAEL** 

## World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

633 Third Avenue 21st Floor

New York, NY 10017

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant participated in workshops, seminars, and conferences and distributed materials to increase support for the foreign principal's educational, cultural, and religious goals.

\$4,123,426.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# **Zionist Advocacy Center (TZAC Inc.)** #6676

305 Broadway Suite 601 New York, NY 10007

International Legal Forum

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide assistance to the foreign principal in submitting reports of terrorist connections to financial services firms and prosecuting authorities.

Finances: None Reported

**ITALY** 

## Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

686 Park Avenue 3rd Floor New York, NY 10065

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant engaged in the distribution of travel literature and provided information for the purpose of generating interest for travel to Italy. The registrant also contacted other travel agencies and media for the same purpose.

\$1,531,884.89 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

South Tyrol

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant coordinated and organized trips and events aimed at promoting South Tyrol as a leisure travel destination.

\$39,412.93 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## TogoRun LLC #6612

1285 Avenue of the Americas 5th Floor New York, NY 10019 Italian Trade Agency

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations and communications support services to the foreign principal for two networking events; J.P. Morgan Healthcare Conference 2019 in San Francisco, CA on January 9, 2019 and the 2019 BIO International Convention in Philadelphia, PA on June 5, 2019.

\$28,500.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## **JAMAICA**

Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided business, grassroots, and business outreach services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$810,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

5201 Blue Lagoon Drive Suite 670 Miami, FL 33126

Jamaica Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and outreach for the foreign prinicpal regarding U.S. trade and investment policy and monitored congressional hearings and other events regarding international trade and investment.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Alignment Government Strategies #6317

601 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW South Building, Suite 600 Washington, DC 20004

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted lobbying and government consulting activities on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$80,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Kobe Steel, Ltd.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and government relations counsel, including foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media-related activities to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### **Beacon Policy Advisors LLC** #6658

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006 Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will advise the foreign principal on legislation in the U.S. Congress and actions and policies of the U.S. executive branch and U.S. Government agencies that are of interest to the Embassy.

Finances: None Reported

### Butterfield Evans & Associates, LLC #6579

304 G Street, SE Washington, DC 20003

Institute of Cetacean Research

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant advised the foreign principal regarding Japanese and Alaskan whaling policy.

\$16,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### California Strategies, LLC #6337

980 9th Street Suite 2000 Sacramento, CA 95814

Consulate General of Japan in San Francisco

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant collected and analyzed information concerning high speed rail activity in California; provided analysis and recommendations regarding opportunities for the Japanese high speed rail industry in the state; facilitated meetings between leaders in the California high speed rail effort and leaders in the high speed rail effort in Japan; and created and implemented a public relations program aimed at providing the Japanese high speed rail industry with opportunities to articulate the positive role of that industry in California.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### CGCN Group #6396

1101 K Street, NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20005 Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided communications and government relations services regarding foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media related activities on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$82,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Comeau & Company LLC #6666

560 Crossroad School Road Carlisle, PA 17015

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic counsel on issues of importance, will assist in planning events and meetings with Members of Congress and congressional staff, and will contact relevant private sector organizations on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Community Partners #6659

1000 N. Alameda Street Suite 240 Los Angeles, CA 90012

Consulate General for Japan in Los Angeles

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in gaining better understanding of issues in the regional communities by facilitating research and meetings on issues of concern to specific ethnic communities and interest groups and studying their impacts. Specific topics of interest to include: image of specific ethnic communities, as well as issues of importance, main leadership groups/individuals, and history of political empowerment and mobilization of such communities; special interest groups (including nonprofits and political advocacy groups); 2018 election results (California and federal levels); policy issues at state, county and local city levels.

Finances: None Reported

# Daschle Group, LLC #6280

901 K Street, NW Suite 900 Washington, DC 20001 Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic consulting services regarding political and policy issues before the U.S. Government on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

200 North Broadway St. Louis, MO 63102

Office of the Prime Minister of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Forbes Tate Partners LLC #6522

777 6th Street, NW 8th Floor Washington, DC 20001

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also provided lobbying services and political analysis, as well as information on policies of interest to the Embassy of Japan at the direction of the Minister and Head of Chancery.

\$99,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Foster Garvey PC #3047

1111 Third Avenue Suite 3000 Seattle, WA 98101

Global Guardian Trust

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored congressional and administrative action with respect to high seas fisheries issues, including ratification and implementing legislation for the Port State Agreement, and lawsuits against Sea Shepherd Conservation Society.

\$18,244.65 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Fratelli Group #5867

1300 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 950 Washington, DC 20036

Government of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, media relations, public outreach, strategic counsel, and materials development on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$305,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Friedlander Group #6097 (T)

1227 44th Street Brooklyn, NY 11219 Embassy of Japan (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant participated in numerous meetings among various Members of Congress and their staff.

Finances: None Reported

#### Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America #5591

440 N. Wolfe Rd. Sunnyvale, CA 94085

Fukuoka Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Greenfield Law, LLC #6294

11155 Dolfield Boulevard, Suite 200 Owings Mills, MD 21117

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided consulting services in strengthening the economic and governmental relationships between Japan and the State of Maryland on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

525 9th Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20004

Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on government relations and general diplomatic representation, including law, regulations, policies, proposed congressional measures, treaties and other international agreements, international trade policy, and actions by the U.S. Congress, Executive Branch, U.S. Government agencies and certain state and local governments that may effect or relate to the interests of the foreign principal, the bilateral United States - Japan relationship, and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations. Activities included communications with Members of Congress and the Office of the U.S. Trade Representative.

\$96,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Tokyo Electric Power Company (TEPCO)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided media monitoring and reports for the foreign principal as well as strategic advice and counsel on communications, including media response.

\$18,615.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised and represented the foreign principal on general diplomatic representation, U.S. laws, regulations, policies, proposed congressional measures and actions by the Administration, Congress, and U.S. Government agencies that may affect or relate to the interests of the foreign principal, the bilateral United States - Japan relationship, and/or Japanese nationals, including corporations, or policy regarding the United Nations. In some instances, these services included representation in international trade-related matters and litigation. In addition, the registrant also advised the foreign principal on legal and regulatory matters relating to the foreign principal and/or its diplomats.

\$116,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice regarding the Trans-Pacific Partnership trade negotiations and assisted with meetings with Members of Congress and the Administration on trade and commerce on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN) #6574 (T)

Keidanren Kaikan, 1-3-2 Otemachi, Chiyoda-ku TOKYO Tokyo, JAPAN 100-8188

Members of the National Diet of Japan (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant facilitated a legislative exchange program through meetings between Japanese Diet Members and Members of Congress.

Finances: None Reported

## Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2350

707 Wilshire Blvd. Suite 4325 Los Angeles, CA 90017

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant disseminated news releases, participated in travel/trade shows and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote travel to Japan.

\$1,126,318.57 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Japan National Tourism Organization #769

One Grand Central Place 60th East 42nd Street, Suite 448 New York, NY 10165

Japan National Tourist Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant distributed travel pamphlets, participated in travel fairs and expositions, and conducted investigations and research to promote tourism to Japan.

\$898,458.23 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### JETRO, Atlanta #4069

1050 Crown Pointe Parkway Suite 1450 Atlanta, GA 30338

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant provided public officials, associations, individuals, and interested parties with information and materials related to various aspects of the Japanese economy and business, as well as United States - Japan economic and trade relations. The registrant also monitored the development of U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

\$170,800.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## JETRO, Chicago #1850

1 East Wacker Drive Suite 3350 Chicago, IL 60601

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on foreign trade in the United States, disseminated information on trade, and sponsored and participated in seminars to promote trade between Japan and the United States.

\$845,300.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### JETRO, Houston #2277

1221 McKinney Street Suite 4141 Houston, TX 77010

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted market research on trade matters between the United States and Japan, organized trade exhibitions, conferences, and related events, and disseminated informational materials about Japanese industries, merchandise, and business practices designed to promote United States - Japan trade.

\$591,477.79 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

777 South Figueroa Street Suite 3750 Los Angeles, CA 90017-2513

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States. The registrant disseminated information on the Japanese economy, business, and United States - Japan trade relations to American business leaders and public officials, newspapers, libraries, educational institutions, and other interested groups, in the form of films, seminars, speaking engagements, participation in conferences, and audio-visual presentations.

\$445,800.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## JETRO, New York #1643

565 Fifth Avenue 4th Floor New York, NY 10017

Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted research on matters concerning foreign trade between Japan and the United States, and organized trade exhibitions, displays, shows, fairs, and similar events. The registrant disseminated information to strengthen United States - Japan economic relations, and distributed publications on foreign trade.

\$6,505,182.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## JETRO, New York #1643

565 Fifth Avenue 4th Floor New York, NY 10017

Kanagawa Prefectural Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted mutually beneficial economic and business relations between the United States and the foreign principal. The registrant also monitored U.S. economic and market conditions for the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### JETRO, San Francisco #1813

575 Market Street Suite 2400 San Francisco, CA 94105

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted business, trade, and investment relationships between Japan and the United States. The registrant also engaged in research and analysis of United States - Japan economic, trade, investment, and business matters.

\$1,083,600.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **Kobe Trade Information Office** #2438

1001 Fourth Avenue Suite 4310 Seattle, WA 98154

Kobe Municipal Government

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted Japanese officials on visits to the United States. The registrant also distributed informational brochures and represented the foreign principal at meetings and product shows.

\$95,680.30 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

1225 19th Street, NW Suite 310

Washington, DC 20036

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

MIPRO's Washington, D.C. office gathered information regarding exports and prospective exports as well as investments for the Tokyo office which was subsequently used to stimulate and facilitate export trade and investments to Japan.

\$193,596.22 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Marathon Strategies, LLC #6289

38 East 29th Street New York, NY 10016

Consulate General of Japan in New York

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal involving media research and analysis for messaging.

\$109,377.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Maseng Communications #4660 (T)

11309 Baroque Road Silver Spring, MD 20901

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc. (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel for the foreign principal related to the automobile industry in the United States.

\$24,959.34 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #6295

800 East Canal Street Richmond, VA 23219

Consulate-General of Japan in Atlanta

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to promote its diplomacy and Japanese cultural topics.

\$41,944.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #6295

800 East Canal Street Richmond, VA 23219

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant conducted public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to promote its diplomacy and Japanese cultural topics.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Consulate General of Japan

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant gathered information about local, state, and federal politics in New Jersey and analyzed and interpreted political data. The registrant arranged meetings with elected officials at the local, state, and federal levels, formulated pitches and communications with elected officials, and presented the foreign principal's perspective to elected officials in the spirit of sharing information.

\$83,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Okinawa Prefecture

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services and engaged Members of Congress regarding defense and security issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$54,750.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Kyoto Convention & Visitors Bureau

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations, managed press visits, attended trade shows to raise awareness to Kyoto on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$13,681.39 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Shizuoka Prefectural Tourism Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant performed marketing and public relations services to promote and encourage travelers to Shizuoka, Japan on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$21,800.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Toyooka City Hall Tourism Division

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided media management and project coordination services to raise awareness to Toyooka City as a travel destination.

Finances: None Reported

# NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc. #4490

100 Broadway 15th Floor New York, NY 10005-1983

JNG Shareholders Group

Nature of Services: Rebroadcast Japan Radio and TV Programs

The registrant engaged in the rebroadcast of Japanese television programs. The registrant also sold Japanese language programming via Echostar, a major DBS provider. In addition, the registrant purchased programming from Japanese and United States television networks at commercial rates. This programming includes news, entertainment, documentaries, and sports.

\$1,311,888.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Okinawa Prefecture DC Office, Inc. #6332

1101 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 450 Washington, DC 20036

Okinawa Prefectural Government of Japan

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant promoted the economic, cultural, educational, political, defense and security interests of the Okinawa Prefectural Government of Japan, including, but not limited to, promoting tourism and economic activity in Okinawa, and government relations with Congress regarding the status of U.S. military installations in Okinawa.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Orion Strategies LLC #5437

6331 Western Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20015

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided guidance and support to the foreign principal on public affairs outreach to the Administration and Congress to strengthen bilateral ties.

\$205,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Parvin, C. Landon #6194

113 Falcon Drive Charlottesville, VA 22901

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Editor

The registrant provided speechwriting, editing, and public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$72,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Policy Agency, LLC #6213

One New Hamphire Avenue, Suite.125 Portsmith, NH 03801

Consulate General of Japan in Boston

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant monitored political and policy developments and followed state and federal policies and their impact in New Hampshire. The registrant also provided a monthly report with updates on various political issues, events and the status of state and national campaigns. The registrant used public sources and discussed political events with contacts that the registrant meets with on a regular basis due to other professional activities that do not require FARA registration, as well as personal interests in politics and volunteer activities. The registrant's role is academic and advisory in nature and is not to influence policy.

\$5,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Prime Policy Group #6377

1801 K Street, NW Suite 9000 Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic advice and counsel regarding public policy issues and monitored Congress and the Administration on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

# Prism Strategy, Inc. #6419

1333 H Street, NW Suite 800 E Washington, DC 20005

Government of Japan - Japan External Trade Organization

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant reported on U.S. trade and commercial policy, political and election developments and met with U.S. Government agencies, Congress, and the academic community on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Dentsu Public Relations Inc

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, including media outreach, in connection with "Walk in U.S., Talk on Japan" tours on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$39,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **Quinn & Co. of NY LTD.** #6433

48 W 38th Street, 12th Floor New York, NY 10018

Setouchi Tourism Authority through JTB Chugoku Shikoku Corp

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public and media relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$45,979.59 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### RSC Services International LLC #6554

The Landings 790 Andrews Avenue, #F- 103 Delray Beach, FL 33483-7289

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised and represented the foreign principal on general diplomatic representation, policies, proposed congressional measures, treaties and other international agreements. The registrant also advised and represented the foreign principal on the Trans Pacific Partnership, and actions by the U.S. Congress, the Administration, U.S. Government agencies, and state and local governments, that may affect or relate to the interests of the foreign principal, the bilateral United States - Japan relationship, and Japanese nationals, including corporations, claims and policy matters relating to World War II and policy regarding the United Nations.

\$127,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## S-3 Group #6422

418 C Street, NE Washington, DC 20002 Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant monitored, analyzed, and advised the foreign principal regarding Congressional and Executive branch actions and developments relating to trade with Japan.

\$108,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Embassy of Japan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided ad hoc policy research and advice in response to specific questions that were posed by the foreign principal focused on the United States and international trade policy.

\$26,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Taylor English Decisions, LLC #6600

1600 Parkwood Circle Suite 200 Atlanta, GA 30339

Consulate General of Japan in Atlanta

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant served an advisory role for communications and public relations activities and provided information gathering, outreach, and advisory services to the foreign principal.

\$18,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **JORDAN**

## **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Embassy of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel to the foreign principal in connection with its discussions with the U.S. Government related litigation brought under the Alien Tort Statute and Anti-Terrorism Act against Arab Bank, PLC. Additionally, the registrant provided counsel, including strategy development, legal analysis, and advocacy, to the foreign principal before officials and staff of the Executive Branch of the U.S. Government in connection with that litigation.

\$1,424.52 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Ravdin, Vivien #5630

5301 Westbard Cir # 326 Bethesda, MD 20816

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided communications and editorial consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$39,900.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### West Wing Writers, LLC #6367

1150 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 505 Washington, DC 20036

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant assisted with the draft preparation of public remarks and written communications for the Office of Her Majesty Queen Rania Al-Abdullah, on an occasional basis as requested by the Royal Hashemite Court.

\$36,500.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# **JORDAN**

# White & Case LLP #6393

1221 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036

Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal in litigation in the United States.

#### KAZAKHSTAN

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Kazakhstan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised and counseled the foreign principal regarding foreign relations issues, as well as educating the government and opinion leaders regarding the same.

\$149,970.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Ministry of Justice, Republic of Kazakhstan through Latham & Watkins LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic consulting and management services to the foreign principal specific to issues facing the foreign principal, in areas of lobbying, government relations, and issues management.

\$131,635.56 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036 Embassy of the Republic of Kazakhstan in Washington (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided ongoing communications support for the Embassy of Kazakhstan in Washington, D.C., including digital recommendations, communications and media support, provided ongoing media counsel and support to the embassy's communications initiatives through infographics and media training, and provided media and research materials, including press releases, messaging documents, op-eds, and speeches.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### KAZAKHSTAN

ThirdCircle, Inc. #6540

1111 Penhurst Lane Penn Valley, PA 19702

Ministry of Culture and Sports of the Republic of Kazakhstan

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will facilitate meetings between the foreign principal and business representatives in the United States film and media industry. The purpose of the meetings will be for furtherance of the United States and Kazakhstan relationship and to advance and produce cultural exchange opportunities between the two countries.

Finances: None Reported

## Wiles, Lanny #6664

5290 Big Island Drive Unit 1317 Jacksonville, FL 32246

Bergey Ryskaliyev

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will contact the Congress and congressional committees that have jurisdiction over human rights violations on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Wiles, Lanny #6664

5290 Big Island Drive Unit 1317 Jacksonville, FL 32246

Jana Qazaqstan (for free and transparent election in Kazakhstan)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide political and government relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$135,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

**KENYA** 

# Ryberg and Smith, LLC #5570 (T)

1750 K Street NW Suite 1200 Washington, DC 20006

Kenya Ministry of Industry, Trade and Cooperation (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027

Embassy of the Republic of Kenya

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted U.S. Government officials, including Members of Congress and congressional staff to deepen relations between Kenya and the U.S. Government on tourism, trade, and investments issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,399,965.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# KOREA, NORTH

Prime Policy Group #6377

1801 K Street, NW Suite 9000 Washington, DC 20006

Parkington International Inc. (on behalf of Democratic Party Korea) (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with the planning, scheduling and attendance of meetings in Washington, D.C., and provide guidance and advocacy support to strengthen the bilateral political and economic relationship between the United States and Korea.

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to include outreach to news outlets, academia, think tanks and other individuals.

\$132,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## **Bluetext, LLC** #6546 (T)

2121 Wisconsin Avenue, NW Suite 320 Washington, DC 20007

Korea Ministry of Trade (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant designed and built a new website for U.S. Korea Connect, USKoreaConnect.org, and migrated the existing content on the current website to the new website. The registrant provided social media support for the foreign principal including the identifying of news articles, and shared or reposted the articles on social media platforms.

\$37,692.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### Bluetext, LLC #6693

2121 Wisconsin Avenue, NW Suite 320 Washington, DC 20007

Korea Ministry of Trade, Industry and Energy through K&L Gates, LLP

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will manage and update U.S. Korea Connect website or successor website and draft blog posts for use on the website on behalf of the foreign principal. Also, the registrant will provide social media support, including working with the foreign principal to identify news articles and information on government websites that cover the United States - Korea Free Trade Agreement ("KORUS"), Korean businesses, and trade issues.

#### Cornerstone Government Affairs #6401

800 Maine Avenue, SW

Floor 7

Washington, DC 20024

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted a professional visa initiative to Members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$168,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

#### DiNino Associates, LLC #6408

800 Maine Avenue, SW

Floor 7

Washington, DC 20024

Embassy of the Republic of Korea through Cornerstone Government Affairs

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress and their staff to promote a professional visa quota for Korean nationals to work in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal through Cornerstone Government Affairs.

Finances: None Reported

### Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street

New York, NY 10022

Ministry of Trade, Industry of Energy (MOTIE) of Korea (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant developed 25 tri-fold state brochures containing United States - Korea trade data and information and the foreign principal distributed the brochures.

### Holland & Knight #3718

800 17th Street, N.W. Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice to the foreign principal regarding the Trans-Pacific Partnership trade negotiations, assisted with meetings with U.S. Government officials, and assisted in trade or commerce events between the Republic of Korea and the United States.

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### **K&L Gates, LLP** #6331

210 Sixth Avenue Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Ministry of Trade, Industry and Energy of the Republic of Korea (MOTIE)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with its public advocacy and outreach efforts to educate Americans about the importance and benefits of the United States - Korea relationship and investments in the United States, as well as potential consequences of certain trade actions and United States - Korea Free Trade Agreement negotiations. The registrant monitored U.S. Government policies and actions, drafted various materials for public distribution, maintained a website, and conducted outreach to state government officials, including hosting in-state events on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$120,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### KBS America, Inc. #5684

625 South Kingsley Drive 4th Floor Los Angeles, CA 90005

Korean Broadcasting System through e-KBS Co., Ltd.

Nature of Services: Distribution of Film

The registrant broadcasted the television news programming of the Korean Broadcasting System (KBS) in the United States via satellite. The registrant also licensed other Korean broadcasting companies in the United States to broadcast KBS television news programming in their areas.

\$3,982,131.18 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC #6465

1310 L Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Korea, Ministry of Trade, Industry and Energy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations and legal advice regarding the Korea - United States Free Trade Agreement. The registrant met with U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$97,615.25 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **Korea Economic Institute** #3327

1800 K Street, NW Suite 1010 Washington, DC 20006

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant engaged in information activities to promote friendly economic relations between Korea and the United States, and to expand bilateral trade and investment. Activities involved contacts with U.S. Government officials and representatives of private industry.

\$1,231,313.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Korea International Trade Association, Inc. #2686

460 Park Avenue Suite 400 New York, NY 10022

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant promoted trade and commerce between the United States and Korea by providing information regarding the import and export of goods, assisting officials and business leaders of both countries, disseminating informational materials, and participating in seminars and conferences.

\$559,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles** #2544

5509 Wilshire Boulevard Suite 201 Los Angeles, CA 90036

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea through participating in travel/trade shows, placing tourism advertising materials on television, newspapers, and magazines, provided support to travel agents in developing tour products, and conducted research regarding consumer market trends in the United States.

\$613,227.03 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Two Executive Drive Suite 750 Fort Lee, NJ 07024

Korea National Tourism Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Korea by mailing and distributing brochures to travel trade representatives and the general public. The registrant also participated in meetings of international tourism organizations, and in travel trade shows, meetings/conferences and presentations.

\$837,969.13 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **Korea SMEs and Startups Agency USA Office** #6195

1730 Minor Avenue 10th Floor - Suite 1050 Seattle, WA 98101

Small & Medium Business Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant conducted business consulting seminars, social events, and gatherings that helped young business people and small and medium sized corporations better understand the United States market.

\$212,727.08 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### KOTRA #1619

460 Park Avenue 14th Floor New York, NY 10022

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant's offices in Chicago, Dallas, Detroit, Los Angeles, New York, New Jersey, Torrance, Des Plaines, Virginia, Silicon Valley, Miami, and Washington, D.C. promoted two-way trade between the United States and Korea by conducting market research, assisting American companies with appropriate business contacts in the Republic of Korea, and distributing various publications on the Korean market, economy, and trade.

\$6,795,012.70 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Lowe-Lee, Florence #6067

1001 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 704 Washington, DC 20036

Korea Atomic Energy Research Institute

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant published and disseminated materials about the Republic of Korea's nuclear technology development, advancement, safety, and nuclear nonproliferation commitment to the United States general public, academics, business communities, and policy experts. The registrant delivered progress reports to the foreign principal.

\$140,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided research, strategic consulting services, and government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues and advance the Republic of Korea's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

Nickles Group, LLC #6089

601 13th Street, NW Suite 250N Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Republic of Korea (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public relations and consulting services and contacted Members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal regarding defense cooperation between the United States and South Korea, North Korean aggression, North Korean nuclear issues, and deployment of Terminal High Altitude Area Defense (THAAD) in South Korea.

\$65,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, USA #6397

1500 13th Street, NW Washington, DC 20005

Korean Cultural Heritage Administration through the Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation

Nature of Services: Other

The registrant renovated a building into a museum to collect and display Korean cultural heritage artifacts on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$594,654.49 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Government of the Republic of Korea, Embassy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided legal services in conjuncion with the negotiation of a new agreement for cooperation with the United States concerning peaceful uses of nuclear energy.

\$175,977.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Sachem Strategies, LLC #6557

50 Milk Street - 16th Floor Boston, MA 02109

Consulate General of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant conducted research and provided analysis related to U.S. elections and ROK public diplomacy in the United States.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal with respect to international trade and immigration matters including advising on United States-Korea economic relations.

\$75,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

1050 Conn Avenue Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Republic of Korea

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic consultation and public relations advisory and lobbying services related to United States-Korea General Bilateral Alliance and United States-Korea Free Trade Agreement.

\$285,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

1050 Conn Avenue Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036

Korea International Trade Association

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic consultation and public relations advisory services related to United States-Korea Free Trade Agreement and other trade and economic issues.

\$60,900.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **KOSOVA**

#### Alston & Bird, LLP #5549

950 F Street, NW The Atlantic Building Washington, DC 20004-1404

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Republic of Kosovo

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal strategic advice and counsel in its relations with the United States Government. Services included: deepening and expanding bilateral cooperation; assisting in security and economic development initiatives; and fostering enhanced foreign direct investment and trade opportunities.

\$390,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### Ballard Partners #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Kosovo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal communications and government relations support for general foreign policy and related matters. The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding Kosovo's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$311,920.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC #6518

701 8th Street, NW, Suite 620 Washington, DC 20001

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Kosovo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant as a subcontractor of Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP will provide support for government relations and public communications services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$175,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### KOSOVA

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Kosovo

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communication services on behalf of the foreign principal with relevant executive branch and legislative branch offices regarding issues of interest to the foreign principal.

\$243,170.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Reed, T. Dean #5044

37277 Branchriver Road Purcellville, VA 20132-1922

Republic of Kosovo, Ministry of Foreign Affairs through Alston & Bird

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant served as a consultant to Alston & Bird on matters relating to Kosovo and provided communications services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# **KUWAIT**

Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027 Mr. Saud A.A. AL Arfaj

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided promotion and counsel for the foreign principal and his private companies including on disputed oil region between Kuwait and Saudi Arabia.

\$600,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# **LAOS**

# United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #6130

P.O. Box 232738 Sacramento, CA 95823

Khamkeo Sanasery

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant lobbied on behalf of the people of Laos to advocate for a democratic society governed by the rule of law in Laos.

\$1,960.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## **LEBANON**

Haddad, Antoine #6696

10121 Sycamore Hollow Lane Germantown, MD 20876

Michel Naim Aoun President of Lebanon

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant is an advisor to the President of Lebanon, and will be asked to recommend actions and determine solutions to maintain or improving the relationships between Lebanon and other countries, including the United States.

#### **LIBERIA**

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Republic of Liberia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Advice and counsel related to foreign relations issues, as well as educating the government and opinion leaders regarding the same.

\$174,850.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## LISCR, LLC #5490

8619 Westwood Center Drive Suite 300 Vienna, VA 22182

Government of the Republic of Liberia

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant collected taxes and fees with respect to the maritime and corporate programs of the foreign principal and disbursed those receipts either to the foreign principal or for the purpose provided under the legislation.

\$46,952,335.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

**LIBYA** 

## Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

1635 N. Waterfront Parkway

Wichita, KS 67206

Anyurt-Libya Co. thru Dickens & Madson Canada in Support of Unified Libya Movement (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

1635 N. Waterfront Parkway

Wichita, KS 67206

Libya HOR, President Agilah Saleh Issa thru Dickens & Madson Canada, Inc. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics

740 Notre Dame Ouest

Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Anayurt Libya Co.in Support of Unified Libya Movement (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided lobbying services to the foreign principal in countries outside of the United States, which included meetings with individuals who might have some influence with respect to the position of the United States regarding the establishment of governing structures in Libya.

**LIBYA** 

## Linden Government Solutions, LLC #6682

5120 Woodway Drive Suite 5004 Houston, TX 77056

Decision Support Center of Libya (on behalf of the Libyan National Army)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide strategic consulting services, advice, planning, coordinating meetings with business, government and non-government representatives and public relations services in support of the foreign principal's diplomatic goals.

\$350,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Mayer Brown, LLP #6236

1999 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Tri-Star International Trading, Co. (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, assistance, and government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for the formation of a democratic government in Libya.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Government of National Accord Libya, Office of the Prime Minister

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic consulting and management services to the foreign principal. The registrant will lobby Congress and the Administration, identify interest groups, and provide media and public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

LIBYA

# Prime Policy Group #6377

1801 K Street, NW Suite 9000 Washington, DC 20006

Government of National Accord Libya, Office of the Deputy Prime Minister

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant (pro bono) will introduce the Deputy Prime Minister Ahmed Maiteeq to officials in Congress and the Administration.

Finances: None Reported

# Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

Libyan United Democratic Party (LUDP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advisory services to advance the democratic process in Libya on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## **LUXEMBOURG**

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

255 Drake Avenue

No. 7

New Rochelle, NY 10805

Luxembourg Trade and Investment Office (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided counseling, prepared and disseminated background information for magazines, supported meetings and other gatherings, contacted U.S. business organizations, and created and placed advertisements for the foreign principal.

\$25,620.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **MACAU**

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112 Macao Government Tourism Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided consumer and trade marketing, public and media relations, and social media management on behalf on the foreign principal.

\$593,298.81 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## **MALAWI**

# Silverbridge, Khendhrah #6619

5511 Vermont Street St. Louis Park, MN 44516

Minister Hon. Atupele Austin Muluzi and UDF

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide strategic consultancy services (pro bono) for elections in Malawi on behalf of the foreign principal. Also, the registrant will provide advice on construction of infrastructures, education, health issues, gender equality, and strengthen economic relations with the United States.

## Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC #6438

1100 Main Street Suite 2700 St. Louis, MO 64105

Najib Razak (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services during this reporting period on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

#### Kobre & Kim LLP #6604

800 Third Avenue New York, NY 10022

Low Taek Jho

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and public relations strategy related to multiple ongoing legal proceedings on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$464,555.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Levick Strategic Communications, LP #6642

1900 M Street, NW 4th Floor Washington, DC 20036

811, 1111

Low Taek Jho (through Kobre & Kim LLP)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide litigation-related strategic communications advice, counsel, and execution through Kobre & Kim, counsel to foreign principal, with a focus on information related to various ongoing legal proceedings.

\$52,400.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

818 West Seventh Street Suite 970

Los Angeles, CA 90017-3432

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to Malaysia by advertising, distributing brochures and pamphlets, and participating in expositions and media interviews.

\$497,801.95 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

875 North Michigan Avenue Suite 1515 Chicago, IL 60611

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant communicated with U.S. corporations and individuals who were interested in exploring and establishing business relations with Malaysia.

\$409,452.10 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Malaysian Investment Development Authority #5350

226 Airport Parkway Suite 480 San Jose, CA 95110

Malaysian Investment Development Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted and facilitated investments of Malaysian and United States companies in relation to manufacturing and its related services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$310,900.79 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Malaysian Palm Oil Council (f/k/a American Palm Oil Council) #4575

1010 Wisconsin Avenue, NW Suite 307 Washington, DC 20007 Malaysian Palm Oil Council

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant represented the foreign principal at various exhibits, conferences, and seminars throughout the country.

\$237,895.55 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

3516 International Court, N.W. Washington, DC 20008

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant distributed information about Malaysian natural rubber, as well as provided technical and general information to relevant industry and consumers. The registrant also participated in conventions/exhibitions, conferences, and meetings for the trade and scientific community.

\$194,372.16 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

#### Reevemark LLC #6646

261 Madison Avenue Suite 602 New York, NY 10016

Low Taek Jho

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided counsel and guidance on public relations strategy to Kobre & Kim LLP around its representation of the foreign principal with a focus on information related to various ongoing legal proceedings.

# Schillings International (USA) LLP #6603

One World Trade Center Suite 8500 New York, NY 10007 Low Taek Jho

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and consulting advice and research in support of the work of public relations advisors related to various ongoing legal proceedings on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$528,089.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## **MALDIVES**

### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Maldives Marketing and Public Relations Corporation (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$50,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

**MALI** 

#### Ballard Partners #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005 Government of Mali (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding Mali's bilateral relations with the United States.

Finances: None Reported

## Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street 6th Floor New York, NY 10003

Coordination of the Movements of the Azawad (CMA)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Staff members provided advice to the Coordination of the Movements of the Azawad (CMA) on its diplomatic strategy to ensure implementation of the Mali Peace Agreement and accountability for failures and violations thereof.

Finances: None Reported

## STRATCOMMS, LLC #6615

3993 Howard Hughes Parkway Suite 780 Las Vegas, NV 89169 Republic of Mali

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will act as a consultant on communications and government relations matters regarding the foreign principal's bilateral relations with the United States. The registrant will also provide government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues. The registrant will also organize visits to the United States on behalf of the Prime Minister and other Ministers, perform social and educational outreach, and prepare press releases, on behalf of the foreign principal.

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant conducted outreach to U.S. Government officials regarding legislative strategy to enact the Real ID Act Modification for Freely Associated States Act to ensure that driver's licenses and personal identification cards remain available for citizens of the Republic of the Marshall Islands while they are living in the United States.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Benjamin, Gordon Christopher #6482

30824 Foxchase Drive Salisbury, MD 21804

Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress and relevant agencies regarding annual budgets, technical assistance programs, resettlement matters, economic and political relationship between U.S. and Pacific Island for U.S. territories, such as Marshall Islands.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Cohen, David B. #6321

P.O. Box 2655 Redondo Beach, CA 90278

Enewetak/Ujelang Local Government

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services including execution of a settlement agreement regarding trust funds, drafted talking points and remarks for annual meeting with Department of Energy, drafted a resolution for withdrawal of funds from Enjebi trust fund for major vessel repair, performed consulting services, and drafted other resolutions for the foreign principal.

\$47,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## **Guidepost Solutions LLC** #6571

415 Madison Avenue 11th Floor New York, NY 10017

Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, a subcontractor to Neema Ltd (an Israeli company), assisted in the assessment and analysis of anti-money laundering and Know Your Customer compliance issues related to the issuance of a digital currency called the Sovereign ("SOV") on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant met with U.S. digital currency exchanges itBit, Poloniex, and Gemini regarding the design and compliance functions of the SOV, and the possibility of carrying the SOV on their respective digital currency exchanges.

Finances: None Reported

# Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street 6th Floor New York, NY 10003

Mission of the Republic of the Marshall Islands to the United Nations

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice, assistance, and analysis of diplomatic communications on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## International Registries, Inc. #4533

11495 Commerce Park Drive Reston, VA 20191-1506

Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant attended conferences on behalf of the foreign principal and administered maritime and offshore corporate programs of the foreign principal by providing general management services, preparing certificates of registry, accepting applications for vessel registration and documents, and receiving and forwarding applications for the formation of non-resident corporations under the Associations Law of the Marshall Islands. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$18,270,736.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

Oliver Group, Inc. #6558

1750 K Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, on behalf of the Republic of the Marshall Islands

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel and government relations services to the foreign principal. The registrant also provided assistance regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as the implementation of the Compact of Free Association between the United States and the Marshall Islands.

\$35,041.80 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Tusk Ventures LLC #6543 (T)

251 Park Avenue South 8th Floor New York, NY 10010

Republic of the Marshall Islands (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed political consulting services with Neema, Ltd., which has developed a digital currency called the Sovereign (SOV), and the foreign principal to educate U.S. regulators about the SOV and security issues surrounding the use of this digital currency.

Finances: None Reported

### Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

800 Maine Avenue, SW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20024

Rongelap Atoll Local Government

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant served as a liaison for the foreign principal and arranged meetings to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$17,522.40 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

Venable, LLP #5931

600 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington, DC 20001 Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gain support for S.2182, the Bikini Resettlement and Relocation Act.

### **MAURITANIA**

# Andrew Rudman Consulting LLC #6618 (T)

6822 29th Street N Arlington, VA 22213

Banque Centrale de Mauritania (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in arranging meetings and speaking engagements between the foreign principal and U.S. Government officials.

Finances: None Reported

# Manatt, Phelps & Phillips LLP #6506

1050 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20036

Banque Centrale de Mauritania

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding Anti-Money Laundering (AML)/Combatling the Financing of Terrorism (CFT) compliance, strengthening the relationship between Mauritanian and U.S. commercial banks, and related issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$750,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Biram Dah Abeid

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues. The registrant also gained support for free and fair elections, as well as advanced well-established pro-reform credentials and promoted the urgent need for human rights and democratic reforms in Mauritania.

## **MAURITIUS**

# McLarty Inbound, LLC #6686

900 17th Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20006 Government of Mauritius

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic consulting and advocacy services to the foreign principal by communicating with U.S. Government officials and other governments on behalf of the foreign principal to promote the foreign principal's objective to exercise its sovereignty over the Chagos Archipelago and to have such sovereignty recognized by other governments.

# Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

410 Seventeenth Street

**Suite 2200** 

Denver, CO 80202-4432

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP #6607

One Liberty Plaza New York, NY 10006

Ministry of Finance and Public Credit (Secretaria de Hacienda y Credito Publico), Government of

Mexico

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported

\$20,382.25 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Felipe Carlos Benitez Rojas #6566

1015 15th Street, NW

Suite 600

Washington, DC 20005

Benitez Strategies

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

FTI Consulting (SC), Inc. #6484 (T)

88 Pine Street, 32nd Floor New York, NY 10005

Government of Mexico (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and government relations counsel including foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media-related activities concerning the North American Free Trade Agreement negotiations and related issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$255,555.54 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037

Secretaria de Agricultura Ganaderia, Desarollo Rural, Pesca y Alimentacion (SAGARPA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant monitored developments in the United States that affected United States-Mexico agricultural trade industry, monitored global activities of organizations including the World Trade Organization (WTO) that could affect Mexico's agricultural trade, and provided legal counsel regarding United States-Mexico trade relationships and NAFTA partners on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$375,693.54 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037 Secretaria de Economia

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide advice and legal counsel on the passage and implementation of the United States-Mexico-Canadian Free Trade Agreement.

## Kuykendall, Gregory J., PC #5917

531 South Convent Avenue Tucson, AZ 85701

Government of United Mexican States

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant contacted two lobbying groups, the Raben Group, and Brownstein, Hyatt, Farber and Schreck, LLP, who communicated with Members of Congress and Administration officials regarding the implementation and enforcement of the International Court of Justice's decision in the case concerning Avena and other Mexican nationals.

Finances: None Reported

# MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Turismo de Los Cabos

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel and assistance, social media marketing coordination and efforts to promote Los Cabos as a destination for tourism.

Finances: None Reported

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Secretaria de Economia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and non-legal services to the foreign principal in conjunction with international dispute settlement cases and Mexico's international trade policies.

\$878,549.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

**Public Strategies Washington, Inc.** #4486 (T)

633 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

4th Floor

Washington, DC 20004

Government of Mexico (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant gathered and analyzed information regarding U.S. trade policy. In addition, the registrant contacted Members of Congress and their staff.

\$155,555.54 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Tourism Promotion Council of Mexico (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided services related to the promotion of tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$22,305,927.33 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

Tourism Promotion Council of the State of Quintana Roo

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided services related to the promotion of tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

Raben Group, LLC #5932 (T)

1341 G Street NW

Floor 5

Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **MICRONESIA**

# Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP #1750

601 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20001-3743 Government of the Federated States of Micronesia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant rendered advice to the foreign principal regarding funding and administrative issues arising from the Compact of Free Association between the Federated States of Micronesia and the United States, including economic and financial matters, grants administration, program services, immigration, security and defense.

\$361,980.15 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### **MOLDOVA**

## Cogent Strategies LLC #6502 (T)

2550 M Street, NW 6th Floor Washington, DC 20037

Democratic Party of Moldova (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided public affairs services to the foreign principal that included research and analysis of issues of importance to the foreign principal. The registrant provided strategic counsel on public affairs including digital and social media strategies. The registrant developed and distributed collateral materials, including a monthly email newsletter. In addition, the registrant helped identify opportunities to highlight important news events in the United States-Moldova bilateral relationship. The registrant conducted outreach to members of the media, public officials, and non-governmental organizations to bring these issues to their attention.

\$15,450.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### Cornerstone Government Affairs #6401

800 Maine Avenue, SW Floor 7 Washington, DC 20024

Democratic Party of Moldova (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted in communicating priority issues to Members of Congress and the Administration regarding United States-Moldovan bilateral relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$272,982.93 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# DiNino Associates, LLC #6408

800 Maine Avenue, SW Floor 7 Washington, DC 20024

The Democratic Party of Moldova through Cornerstone Government Affairs (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted in communicating priority issues in the United States-Moldovan bilateral relationship to relevant United States audiences, including Congress, the Administration, and policy community.

\$42,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# **MOLDOVA**

# Dreadnaught, LLC #6610

644 39th Street South Birmingham, AL 35222

The Democratic Party of Moldova on behalf of Cornerstone Government Affairs (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal on strengthening its relationship with the United States Government and other U.S. institutions.

\$52,636.32 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

**MONACO** 

## Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

1101 17th Street, NW Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the Principality of Monaco

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported

\$1,360.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### **Monaco Government Tourist Office** #2327

565 Fifth Avenue 23rd Floor New York, NY 10017

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres

Nature of Services: Public Relations

In order to promote tourism to Monaco, the registrant participated in several travel shows, conferences, and seminars. The registrant also distributed travel literature promoting tourism and contacted media representatives for advertising purposes.

\$859,495.48 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## SKDKnickerbocker LLC #6690

One World Trade Center 285 Fulton Street, 63rd Floor New York, NY 10007

Prince Albert II of Monaco Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant has agreed to perform public affairs and media relations on behalf of the foreign principal with the goal of raising the profile of the Prince Albert, II of Monaco Foundation.

#### **MOROCCO**

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (on behalf of JPC Strategies, LLC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services in the development and implementation of a public relations strategy to promote business with the Kingdom of Morocco on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$140,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Iron Bridge Strategies LLC #6497

5573 Seminary Road Unit 106

Falls Church, VA 22041

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (through JPC Strategies LLC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant performed government relations activities on behalf of the foreign principal with the United States Government and implemented a public relations strategy for the promotion of business with the Kingdom of Morocco by advising the foreign principal in promoting a strategic partnership with the United States.

Finances: None Reported

## JPC Strategies, LLC #6505

812 K Street, NE

Washington, DC 20002

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$525,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### **MOROCCO**

# LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation #5901

919 East Main Street

24th Floor

Richmond, VA 23219

Kingdom of Morocco

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Mayer Brown, LLP #6236

1999 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant engaged in activities on behalf of the Government of the Kingdom of Morocco. These activities included discussions and meetings with U.S. Government officials regarding regional and trade issues between the United States and Morocco. Additionally, the registrant conducted activities focused on the Department of State's Annual Human Rights Report regarding Morocco and the bilateral relationship between the United States and Morocco and investment in Morocco.

\$125,458.39 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### **Moroccan National Tourist Office** #1793

104 West 40th Street Suite 1820

New York, NY 10018

Moroccan National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## **MOROCCO**

# S.G.R. LLC Government Relations and Lobbying #6379

1775 I Street, NW

Suite 410

Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (through JPC Strategies LLC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services including analysis and strategic counsel regarding U.S. policy and political developments of concern to the foreign principal.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# ThirdCircle, Inc. #6540

1111 Penhurst Lane Penn Valley, PA 19702

Embassy of Morocco

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services, ongoing media relations, public outreach, strategic counsel, and materials development on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$257,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## NAGORNO KARABAKH

# Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

734 15th Street, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20005 Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant contacted media representatives, Members of Congress, Administration officials, and other U.S. Government officials to discuss the Nagorno Karabakh Republic peace process, human rights issues, and to assist the foreign principal in arranging meetings and planning itineraries for visiting officials. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$75,200.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **NETHERLANDS**

# **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 14th Floor New York, NY 10003

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted the Netherlands as a strategic European investment location through an integrated marketing program in the United States.

Finances: None Reported

# Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

215 Park Avenue South Suite 1302 New York, NY 10003

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to the Netherlands by advertising, issuing press releases, attending conventions and meetings, and conducting trade workshops, educational trips, and joint promotions.

\$399,810.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### **NEW ZEALAND**

Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd. #2526

6841 Elm Street #7401 McLean, VA 22106

New Zealand Meat Producers Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant served the foreign principal as liaison and relationship manager with U.S. livestock producer groups. The registrant collected U.S. market intelligence; performed joint activities with New Zealand exporting companies to promote New Zealand meat and wool products in the United States. Additionally, the registrant engaged with lobbyists and regulators on issues of significance to New Zealand farmers, including Mandatory Country of Origin Labeling (MCOOL), Farm Bill, and natural product labeling standards.

\$51,200.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# **NIGER**

# Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006 Ibrahim Yacouba

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues. The registrant also gained support for free and fair elections, as well as advanced well-established pro-reform credentials and the urgent need for human rights and democratic reforms in Niger.

\$6,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **NIGERIA**

#### Ballard Partners #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

People's Democratic Party of Nigeria (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advocacy services on behalf of the foreign principal relative to United States-Nigeria bilateral relations. The registrant also advised, counseled, and assisted the foreign principal in communication with U.S. Government officials, U.S. business entities, and non-governmental audiences.

\$269,980.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Barnett, John #6637

3210 Woodhollow Drive Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Atiku Abubakar, PDP Candidate for President of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant facilitated a trip to Washington, D.C. on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also attempted to arrange meetings between the foreign principal and U.S. Government officials in order to obtain a visa on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Fein & DelValle, PLLC #6654

300 New Jersey Avenue, NW Suite 900 Washington, DC 20001

Atiku Abubakar and the Peoples Democratic Party of Nigeria (PDP)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide legal, consultancy, and public advocacy services to encourage Congress and the President forebear from final declaration and recognition of a winner of Nigeria's presidential election on February 23, 2019 until the results are impartially and independently resolved by the Supreme Court of Nigeria without political or military influence, intimidation, or manipulation.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### **NIGERIA**

## KRL International, LLC #5788

1701 K Street, NW Suite 550 Washington, DC 20006

Retail Express Limited of Lagos, Nigeria (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted the agenda of the foreign principal in support of Nigeria's national elections in February 2019, including monitoring the pre-election climate and election process to promote fair and credible election results.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Pagefield Global #6675

5 Chancery Lane London, EC4A 1BL UNITED KINGDOM

Federal Republic of Nigeria

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public affairs and public relations advice. The registrant will also monitor and provide outreach and relationship building to various stakeholders and the media in connection with legal disputes conducted on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$27,470.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# NORTHERN IRELAND

## **Invest Northern Ireland** #4364

2201 Waukegan Road Suite 150 South Bannockburn, IL 60015 Invest Northern Ireland

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant promoted commercial and industrial development in Northern Ireland by conducting seminars, arranging exhibitions, placing advertisements in U.S. publications, and contacting U.S. business organizations.

\$2,501,410.53 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# **NORWAY**

**Innovation Norway** #526

WeWork Bryant Park 54 W 40t Street New York, NY 10018

Innovation Norway (aka Innovasjon Norge)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided travel information and services, as well as promotional work on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also answered written, telephone, and e-mail requests from the travel trade and consumers.

\$2,800,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## **PAKISTAN**

Bokhari, Raza #6018

1717 Arch Street

Suite 3820

Philadelphia, PA 19103

President Pervez Musharraf

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# MQM International, Inc. (Muttahida Quami Movement) #6454

433 W Harrison Street

Box #6720

Chicago, IL 60699

Muttahida Quami Movement

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA #6521

818 Coney Island Avenue Brooklyn, NY 11218

Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# **PAKISTAN**

# Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLC #6625

7207 Regency Square Blvd. Suite 247 Houston, TX 77036

Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant will promote and will encourage membership for the foreign political party, Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf (PTI), will coordinate events and fundraising activities, and will coordinate PTI's Pakistani official visits to the U.S. on behalf of the foreign principal.

## **PALESTINE**

# DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

Palestine Monetary Authority

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in complying with anti-money laundering and economic sanctions laws and regulations and in strengthening the relationship between the foreign and U.S. banks.

\$239,820.26 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350

Palestinian Authority

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in legal and strategic policy and provided advice and advocacy on foreign policy and related issues in the U.S. Government. The registrant also advised the foreign principal on developments in the Administration and Congress related to the provision of U.S. aid.

\$17,826.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### PAPUA NEW GUINEA

Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics 740 Notre Dame Ouest Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Siriosi, Christopher

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal to carry out a referendum on Bougainville independence and provided guidance with respect to the creation of a stable, credible, independent government.

Finances: None Reported

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Papua New Guinea Tourism Promotion Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant developed advertising campaigns that highlighted the destination, attended trade and consumer shows, developed training programs with trade partners, and developed print advertising, direct marketing and media advertising on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$116,747.82 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

**PERU** 

# **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 14th Floor New York, NY 10003

PromPeru

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations and travel marketing services to position Peru as a leading travel destination in Latin America on behalf of the foreign principal.

### **PHILIPPINES**

### BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Republic of the Philippines

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and assistance for the Bangko Sentral ng Pilipinas (BSP) and the government's economic team in the area of strategic communications to promote BSP's economic initiatives and economic messages internationally.

\$800,729.19 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Republic of the Philippines (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide support to the foreign principal (and other relevant government agencies) with the aim to increase efforts in promoting investment in the Philippines.

Finances: None Reported

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Philippine Department of Tourism

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant will coordinate and manage an event for travel industry professionals and media in New York City to promote tourism in the Philippines. The registrant will create invitations, guest lists, RSVP tracking, and attendance.

### **PHILIPPINES**

# Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Confederation of Garment Exporters of the Philippines (CONGEP) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services including outreach to U.S. officials and private sector organizations regarding a possible free trade agreement between the United States and the Philippines on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$29,129.17 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

540 North Lincoln Street Hinsdale, IL 60521

Department of Trade and Industry, Republic of the Philippines (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting and research services, including outreach to U.S. officials and relevant private sector organizations, related to a possible free trade agreement between the U.S. and the Philippines on behalf of the foreign principal.

### **POLAND**

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Minister of National Defense for Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic counsel to the foreign principal and helped with strengthening ties with the United States Government and institutions. The registrant also assisted in communicating priority issues regarding United States-Poland relations to relevant U.S. audiences, including the Administration, Members of Congress, the United States media, and the policy community.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant will provide strategic counsel to the foreign principal and help with strengthening ties with the United States Government and institutions. The registrant will also assist in communicating priority issues regarding United States-Poland relations to relevant U.S. audiences, including the Administration, Members of Congress, the United States media, and the policy community.

Finances: None Reported

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Polska Grupa Zbrojeniowa

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications and government relations counsel, including foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media-related activities and related issues to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900 Chicago, IL 60601

White House Writers Group on behalf of the Consulate of Poland

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant worked with the White House Writers Group to help celebrate Polish culture in the United States and highlight United States-Polish bilateral relations.

\$501,713.15 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### **POLAND**

## Gallagher Group, LLC #6277

2503 Hayes Street Alexandria, VA 22302

Polish Chamber of Commerce in the United States (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant conducted outreach within the United States to U.S. Government officials, Members of Congress and other public policy experts in order to underscore Poland's contributions to peace and prosperity around the world.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Hall Jr., John F. #6555

11313 Palisades Court Kensington, MD 20895

Polish Space Agency

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised and counseled the foreign principal on national space agency developments, laws, regulations, and policies.

\$12,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Huta, Tomasz #6636

Kopernika 5, 11-200 Bartoszyce, POLAND

Sad Arbitrazowy Sluzb/Court of Arbitration Service/CourtSAS

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will deal with promotion and practice of amicable, mediating, negotiable dispute resolution between two parties.

**POLAND** 

### Livingston Group, LLC #6344

499 S. Capitol Street, SW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20003

Zaklad Metalurgiczny through SEKCO Operating Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will perform work on behalf of the foreign principal to advance the bilateral trade relationship between the Governments of the United States and Ukraine. The registrant will also research and analyze issues of concern to the foreign principal; counsel the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the Administration, and provide development on the United States political scene generally; and maintain contact, as necessary, with Members of Congress and their staff, and the Administration.

Finances: None Reported

### Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US #6545

1200 G Street, NW Suite 800 Washington, DC 20005

Polish Investment & Trade Agency

Nature of Services: Fund Raising

The registrant reached out to businesses or trade associations to find businesses, business leaders, or opinion leaders supportive of the goals of the foreign principal. They also conducted briefings, meetings, and events that conveyed information gathered by the registrant.

\$344,249.94 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

5 Marine View Plaza Suite 208 Hoboken, NJ 07030

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted and advertised Poland as a tourist destination for the United States market. In this capacity, the registrant participated in travel trade shows, seminars, conventions, and conferences.

\$342,371.34 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### **POLAND**

### Potomac Square Group #6576 (T)

1509 16th Street, NW

Suite 407

Washington, DC 20036

Polish Chamber of Commerce in the United States (1

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant worked to strengthen and develop economic and trade relationships between the United States and Poland.

\$285,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### White House Writers Group, Inc. #6477

1025 Thomas Jefferson Street, NW Suite 110G Washington, DC 20007

Polish National Foundation

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed consulting services, including public relations, message management, and issue advisory. The registrant also provided information to U.S. Government officials concerning the Polish National Foundation fairness agenda.

\$779,592.25 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Wolk, Martin #6689

2640 16th Street, NW Washington, DC 20009

Embassy of the Republic of Poland

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in training the new press, media and public diplomacy advisor and help him assume work responsibilities, specifically by demonstrating how to monitor and administer the Embassy's social medial accounts; jointly prepare and edit the Embassy's regularly-distributed newsletter; share advice on preparing and editing Embassy speeches, presentations and texts; share advice on translating and edit official statements, and demonstrate how to prepare daily press reports and how to inform about Embassy events or events with the participation of Embassy leadership through social media.

## Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC #6438

1100 Main Street Suite 2700 St. Louis, MO 64105

Government of Qatar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW Suite 825 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided research, government relations and strategic consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal within the United States to promote economic engagement between the United States and Qatar.

\$85,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

#### Barzan Aeronautical LLC #6635

200 Meeting Street Suite 305 Charleston, SC 29401

Barzan Holdings QSTP LLC

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

The registrant will aid in the procurement/development of airborne Intelligence Surveillance Reconnaissance (ISR) systems for the foreign principal.

\$513,460.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# **Blueprint Advisors LLC** #6561

4201 Yuma Street, NW Washington, DC 20016

State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided counsel and support for the foreign principal, and supported engagement with U.S. Government and non-government organizations to strengthen United States-Qatar relations.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### Debevoise & Plimpton LLP #6560

919 Third Avenue New York, NY 10022

State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant engaged officials of the U.S. Government with respect to the State of Qatar's dispute with the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, the United Arab Emirates, Egypt and Bahrain, and in particular to advance legal and factual arguments in support of the State of Qatar's position in that dispute and to solicit the help of U.S. Government officials in resolving that dispute.

Finances: None Reported

### Gallagher Group, LLC #6277

2503 Hayes Street Alexandria, VA 22302

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice regarding the Embassy's communications with the Administration to advance the bilateral relationship between the United States and the State of Qatar, including assistance in promoting economic and security cooperation, preparing for visits to the United States by delegations representing Qatar, and responding to inquiries and requests from the United States Government.

\$227,495.26 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### Hurd, James Daniel #6674

4200 California Street

#207

San Francisco, CA 94118

Government Communications Office of the State of Qatar (QCO) (t)

Nature of Services: Industrial Promotion

The registrant meets with selected United States companies about potential business opportunities in Qatar.

\$16,250.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC #6517

300 M Street, SE

Suite 402

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services for Qatar with regard to bilateral issues pertaining to the relationship between Qatar and the United States, as well as outreach to Members of Congress and the United States Government.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Iron Bridge Strategies LLC #6497

5573 Seminary Road

Unit 106

Falls Church, VA 22041

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant communicated with Members of Congress and their staff regarding issues of importance to the foreign principal.

# Lumen8 Advisors, LLC #6537

9924 Browns Mill Road Vienna, VA 22182

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided media and communication strategy and consulting services relating to the United States to government spokespersons for the Embassy of the State of Qatar.

Finances: None Reported

# McDermott Will & Emery, LLP #6447

500 North Capitol Street, NW Washington, DC 20001-1531

State of Qatar, Ambassador Sheikh Meshal bin Hamad Al Thani

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal regarding their interests with U.S. Government officials. The registrant advocated on behalf of the foreign principal before Members of Congress on public policy issues affecting Qatar and their interests.

\$240,305.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal to Congress and non-governmental entities such as think tanks and businesses regarding United States-Qatar governmental relations related to commerce and bilateral communications.

\$1,084,515.14 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Qatar Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided strategic counsel, identified stakeholders on specific sales, marketing and public relations activities, provided creative input for marketing initiatives, and provided additional management resources at trade and media events on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$721,042.52 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

1320 Main Street 17th Floor Columbia, SC 29201

State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, provided research, government relations and strategic consulting services within the United States in regards to communications with U.S. Government officials and to advance the bilateral relationship between the United States and Qatar.

\$861,862.23 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Ogilvy Government Relations #6565 (T)

1111 19th Street, NW Suite 1100 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of Qatar (through contract with Nelson, Mullins, Riley & Scarborough LLP) (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant advised the foreign principal on outreach and engagement with key policy makers.

\$20,583.74 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### Ogilvy Group, LLC #6585

636 11th Avenue New York, NY 10036

**Qatar Foundation** 

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant engaged U.S. media to gauge interest in stories promoting Qatar Foundation's mission and leadership; facilitated interviews to ensure Qatar Foundation executive's interest were secure; provided internal preparation support; provided media with supporting background materials, including Qatar Foundation's press releases; and engaged interested reporters and editors to help shape resulting coverage.

\$138,822.31 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Ott, Bielitzki & O'Neill PLLC #6573

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006 Barzan Aeronautical LLC

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal and government relations counsel on commercial and export control matters. This included drafting relevant legal agreements, providing legal counsel to the foreign principal in negotiations with third parties, preparing/reviewing legal agreements, advising the foreign principal on export control matters, and setting up meetings with relevant U.S. officials.

\$585,336.19 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### PAVEA, LLC #6627

1015 15th Street, NW #600 Washington, DC 20005 Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide government relations strategic advice to the foreign principal with respect to United States-Qatar bilateral relations, including arranging meeting for the foreign principal with business and political leaders throughout the United States.

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center 22nd Floor San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Embassy of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice on legal matters and assistance with communications and public affairs matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$714,031.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Education Above All Foundation (through Portland PR Limited (QFC Branch) (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036 Government of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided media outreach, event management, media monitoring, and counsel on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$240,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

State of Qatar - Government Communications Office

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal with communications counsel to support United States-Qatar relations including providing messaging and communications materials for key audiences/stakeholders, briefing papers, questions and answers, talking points, speeches, and assistance with media relations activities.

\$1,478,160.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **Reed, T. Dean** #5044

37277 Branchriver Road Purcellville, VA 20132-1922 Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided advice and consultation on public relations matters on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### S.G.R. LLC Government Relations and Lobbying #6379

1775 I Street, NW Suite 410 Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$655,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Silversmith Law Offices PLLC #6597 (T)

1730 Rhode Island Avenue NW, #1005

Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the State of Qatar (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided research and briefings as requested by the foreign principal.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Sitrick Group, LLC #6572 (T)

11999 San Vicente Blvd.

Los Angeles, CA 90049

Embassy of Qatar (through Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided consulting advice and public relations services relating to the legal interest of the Embassy of Qatar, including with respect to litigation. These services involved advice regarding, and interacting with, U.S. media.

\$1,009,058.65 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Government of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal in regard to its bilateral relationship with the United States, trade and commerce activities, and legal matters involving the Embassy of the State of Qatar.

\$460,787.41 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## ThirdCircle, Inc. #6540

1111 Penhurst Lane Penn Valley, PA 19702

Embassy of the State of Qatar

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in arranging for U.S. state and local elected officials to participate in delegations traveling to Qatar for meetings with government officials, business and trade representatives, and representatives of other organizations and institutions. The purpose of the meetings will be furtherance of the United States-Qatar bilateral relationship, including advancement of shared policy objectives and bilateral trade and investment opportunities.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant assisted the foreign principal in arranging for U.S. state and local elected officials to participate in delegations traveling to Qatar for meetings with government officials, business and trade representatives, and representatives of other organizations and institutions. The purpose of the meetings will be furtherance of the United States-Qatar bilateral relationship, including advancement of shared policy objectives and bilateral trade and investment opportunities.

\$90,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### Venable, LLP #5931

600 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington, DC 20001 Embassy of the State of Qatar

,

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services with regard to bilateral issues pertaining to the relationship between Qatar and the United States and contacted Members of Congress and U.S. Government officials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant retained certain designated additional contractors to perform services on behalf of Qatar.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

# National Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USA #6614

9109 Poplar Bridge Rd Minneapolis, MN 55437

National Salvation Front (NAS)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **ROMANIA**

**Keystone Strategic Advisers, LLC** #6660 (T)

2329 Porter Streeet, NW Washington, DC 20008

Alliance of Liberals and Democrats - ALDE (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide strategic political and communications counsel to the foreign principal, including engaging U.S. government officials and other key stakeholders in the U.S.

Finances: None Reported

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

Alliance of Liberals and Democrats of Romania (ALDE) (through Keystone Strategic Advisers,

LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations consulting services, including outreach to U.S. Government officials.

\$10,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

Energy Resources International, Inc. #6590 (T)

1015 18th Street NW Suite 650 Washington, DC 20012

ROSATOM through Tenam Corporation (1

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant prepared a white paper regarding United States-Uranium production costs and production schedule if production increased to proposed quotas in Section 232 petition now under consideration by the Department of Commerce.

\$40,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Latham & Watkins LLP #6628

555 Eleventh Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20004 Lord Gregory Barker of Battle

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in meetings and discussions with U.S. Government officials in connection with official agency proceedings relating to the lifting of sanctions on EN+ Group PLC, a private company for which the foreign principal serves as Chairman and independent director.

\$1,068,169.47 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE Suite 202 Washington, DC 20003

En+ Group international Public Joint-Stock Company

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications and government relations counsel, including consulting and management services, public affairs activities and related issues to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$326,269.75 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

Lord Gregory Barker of Battle PC (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant supported the foreign principal and the efforts of the independent board members to negotiate Oleg Deripaska's removal from the En+ Group Board of Directors, and the reduction of his ownership in the company.

Finances: None Reported

### Network Companies, LLC #6677 (T)

907 Ranch Road 620 South

Suite 302

Lakeway, TX 78734

JSC Techsnabexport through TENAX-USA (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### November Team LLC #6599

PO Box 99

South Salem, NY 10590

Marsha Lazareva (via subcontract with Southfive Strategies, LLC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will advocate on behalf of the foreign principal through public and media relations campaigns in an effort to clear the foreign principal of all charges made against it by the Kuwaiti Government.

# Reston Translator, LLC #6490

11140 Glade Street

Reston, VA 20191

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency

Nature of Services: Broadcast Media

The registrant sold radio broadcasting time resulting in broadcasted radio programming in the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$144,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### RIA Global LLC #6524

1627 K Street, NW

**Suite 1000** 

Washington, DC 20006

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency

Nature of Services: Media Production

The registrant produced news and radio shows, newswires, and web articles on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,837,875.20 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### RM Broadcasting, LLC #6694

101 Waters Edge Drive Jupiter, FL 33477

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency

Nature of Services: Broadcast Media

The registrant broadcasts Radio Sputnik in the Washington, D.C. area and Kansas City, Missouri on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,427,016.29 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

1501 K Street, N.W. 8th Floor Washington, DC 20005 JSC VTB Bank

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal advice on U.S. laws and regulations.

\$195,637.19 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### **T&R Productions LLC** #6485

1325 G Street, NW Suite 250 Washington, DC 20005 ANO TV-Novosti

Nature of Services: Broadcast Media

The registrant produced news, talk shows, and entertainment video programs on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$14,738,295.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# **Tenam Corporation** #6638

1050 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Uranium One, Inc.

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide information and advice to the foreign principal regarding the pending Section 232 investigation of uranium imports to the United States and its possible impact on the foreign principal's business operations.

# SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

45 East 20th Street 6th Floor New York, NY 10003

Government of the Sahrawi Arab Democratic Republic

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant on behalf of the foreign principal met with officials at the State Department and United Nations regarding diplomacy issues.

\$9,975.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### SAINT LUCIA

# Alcalde & Fay #6564

2111 Wilson Blvd. 8th Floor Arlington, VA 22201

Government of Saint Lucia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$34,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

800 Second Avenue 9th Floor, Suite 910 New York, NY 10017-4504

St. Lucia Tourist Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted tourism to St. Lucia by attending consumer and trade/travel shows for the foreign principal. The registrant also disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$36,894.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# **SAMOA**

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112 Samoa Tourism Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided sales and marketing services to raise awareness of and promote Samoa as a tourism destination in the North through direct marketing, including online and print advertising on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$97,278.51 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC) #6390

Two Allen Center 1200 Smith Street, 36th Floor Houston, TX 77002

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Distributed handout regarding investment opportunities in the Kingdom at the May 2019 Offshore Technology Conference (OTC) in Houston, Texas on behalf of the Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. This handout was filed with the Department of Justice on May 6, 2019.

Finances: None Reported

# Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC) #6390

Two Allen Center 1200 Smith Street, 36th Floor Houston, TX 77002

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Distributed handout regarding investment opportunities in the Kingdom at the May 2019 Offshore Technology Conference (OTC) in Houston, Texas on behalf of the Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia. This handout was filed with the Department of Justice on May 6, 2019.

Finances: None Reported

### Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

410 Seventeenth Street Suite 2200

Denver, CO 80202-4432

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Burke, Martha Ann #6437 (T)

3 Quincy Street

Chevy Chase, MD 20815

Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia through Brownstein Hyatt Farber

Schreck, LLP (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant acted as an independent consultant for Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schrenck, LLP, regarding communications and government relations matters on behalf of the foreign principal's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$9,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Capitol Media Group #6412

2021 L Street, NW Suite 101-340 Washington, DC 20036

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP #6589 (T)

333 South Grand Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90071

Embassy of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, provided legal advice in connection with certain proposed legislation, including written analyses for publication. The registrant handled advocacy assignments with regard to the legislation.

\$250,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Gladstone Place Partners LLC #6591 (T)

485 Madison Avenue, 4th Floor New York, NY 10022

Public Investment Fund (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant, on behalf of the foreign principal, provided communications and strategic advice to the CEO of the NEOM city development project. The communications and strategic advice related to NEOM announcements, events, and conferences to further establish the NEOM story and branding within the United States.

Finances: None Reported

### Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

Government of Saudi Arabia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and government relations counsel including foreign policy, legislative, public policy, and media-related activities concerning Middle East regional security, counter-terrorism, and related issues on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,370,316.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Gowling WLF (Canada) LLP / Gowling WLG (Canada) S.E.N.C.R.L., S.R.L #6534 (T)

2600 - 160 Elgin Street

Ottawa, Ontario CANADA K1P 1C3

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters relating to a bilateral agreement with the United States concerning the Atomic Energy Act of 1954 and related legal matters regarding the development of a commercial nuclear program with Saudi Arabia.

\$16,530.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005 Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel on behalf of the foreign principal regarding global communications strategy.

\$41,761.98 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

607 Fourteenth Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20005

Saudi Stock Exchange Company, or Tadawul

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performs services on behalf of the foreign principal through an agreement with Mazin Abdulrazzak Alromaih & Sons Co. LTD (MARCO), a Riyadh based condulting firm. The registrant provides strategic counsel and support and its services are focused on education and awareness amongst international institutional investors and international media, of changes to rules and regulations, and Tadawul's proress toward inclusion in the emerging market index.

\$268,148.76 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, Washington, D.C.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provides legal counsel to the foreign principal in connection with litigation support and general foreign policy and related matters. In addition, as requested by the foreign principal, Registrant renders advice on legal, legislative; regulatory and public policy activities of interest. Registrant also advises the foreign principal on media reports and related public affairs developments. As required, the registrant undertakes specific advocacy assignments with regard to litigation, legislative, regulatory, public policy or public affairs matters, and/or in other activities.

\$1,614,381.98 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Hohlt Group Global, LLC #6384

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 1140 Washington, DC 20004

Government of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communications, government relations counsel, and support to the foreign principal in connection with general foreign policy and related matters, as well as legislative, public policy and media-related activities of interest.

Finances: None Reported

# Karv Communications, Inc. #6162

122 East 42nd Street Suite 2005 New York, NY 10168

Public Investment Fund

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provides investor and public relations advice and counsel by providing analysis, and recommending and providing outreach and relationship building to various stakeholders in business and the U.S. media.

\$342,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# King & Spalding LLP #6501

1700 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal on a potential bilateral agreement on cooperation with the United States concerning peaceful uses of nuclear energy under Section 123 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954 and related legal matters concerning the development of a commercial nuclear program within Saudi Arabia by the King Abdullah City for Atomic and Renewable Energy.

\$705,171.21 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

# Law Office of David B. Kultgen #6527

11841 Overlook Pass Austin, TX 78738

Ministry of Energy, Industry and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided communications and government relations counsel, including foreign policy, legislation, public policy, and media-related activities concerning the Atomic Energy Act of 1954 and related issues to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$187,630.24 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### McKeon Group, Inc. #6391

675 North Washington Street Suite 340 Alexandria, VA 22314 Embassy of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided communication services to U.S. Government officials regarding the priorities of the foreign principal.

\$100,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Nazer, Fahad #6389 (T)

601 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20037

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant made recommendations to the foreign principal on issues related to public relations management and strategic communications.

\$7,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

November Team LLC #6599

PO Box 99

South Salem, NY 10590

Muslim World League through Saudi America Public Relation Affairs Committee (SAPRAC)

through Southfive Strategies

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Four Embarcadero Center

22nd Floor

San Francisco, CA 94111-2228

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources (MEIM) King Abdullah City for Atomic and

Renewable Energy (K.A.CARE)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal in connection with a potential bilateral agreement on cooperation with the United States concerning peaceful uses of nuclear energy under Section 123 of the Atomic Energy Act of 1954 and related legal matters concerning the development of a commercial nuclear program within Saudi Arabia by the King Abdullah City for Atomic and Renewable Energy.

\$1,858,241.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor

Washington, DC 20036

Alwaleed Philanthropies (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided the media relation services at the 73rd Session of the UN General Assembly (September 18, 2018 to October 5, 2018) on behalf of the foreign principal.

### QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036

King Salman Humanitarian Aid & Relief Center

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to the foreign principal, including public relations training, media relations events, conducting workshops or seminars for journalists or think tanks, drafting op-eds.

Finances: None Reported

#### QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant monitored daily media coverage on issues of importance to the foreign principal, facilitated and coordinated media activity for Saudi officials, drafted and/or distributed informational materials to promote Saudi Arabia with its commitment towards counterterrorism, peace in the Middle East, and other issues. The registrant also prepared analysis and/or background information on matters related to Congress and the Administration, reached out to influencers of JASTA, and assisted in coordinating the visits of veterans to Capitol Hill regarding JASTA. Finally, the registrant assisted with redesigning the foreign principal's Embassy website and managing the Arabia Now website.

\$18,814,643.14 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Muslim World League

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to the foreign principal, including media consulting, strategic communications, media relations and campaigns, content production, and social media enhancement.

QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW

Suite 500

Washington, DC 20036

World Council of Religious Leaders

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations, website development, and event planning services to the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

**SAPRAC, Inc.** #6457

1101 30th Street, NW

Suite 315

Washington, DC 20007

Muslim World League

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

Finances: None Reported

**SAPRAC, Inc.** #6457

1101 30th Street, NW

Suite 315

Washington, DC 20007

Salman Al-Ansari

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

52 Madison Avenue

New York, NY 10022

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

52 Madison Avenue New York, NY 10022

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

One Allen Center 500 Dallas Street Houston, TX 77002

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

One Allen Center 500 Dallas Street Houston, TX 77002

Saudi Arabian Oil Company

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037-1350

Center for Studies and Media Affairs at the Saudi Royal Court

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **SCOTLAND**

# Clyde Group, LLC #6631

1411 K Street, NW 3rd Floor Washington, DC 20005

Government of Scotland in North America

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to the foreign principal, including stakeholder mapping (identifying targets for engagement across the United States), research services, and providing action recommendations, as well as crafting localized messaging aligned with the appropriate identified audiences and stakeholders.

Finances: None Reported

# Scottish Enterprise #3013

50 Milk Street 14th Floor Boston, MA 02109

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant publicized Scotland as a region for United States commercial and industrial investments and development, sought potential United States investors, and developed links between Scottish Enterprise and such investors.

\$2,263,147.30 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# **SERBIA**

# Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP #6607

One Liberty Plaza New York, NY 10006

Republic of Serbia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will represent the interests of the foreign principal before U.S. stakeholders, including U.S. Government officials, in connection with certain regional cooperation issues involving the foreign principal and Kosovo.

#### **SINGAPORE**

#### BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW

9th Floor

Washington, DC 20006

Government Technology Agency of Singapore (t

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant provided GovTech strategic counsel and support on media and stakeholder outreach.

Finances: None Reported

#### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900

Chicago, IL 60601

GIC Private Ltd. Singapore (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will engage with the foreign principal's communications team on activities related to the branding and public relations strategy for GIC's Bridge Forum Summit.

Finances: None Reported

### Fratelli Group #5867

1300 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 950

Washington, DC 20036

Government of the Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as provided public relations services, ongoing media relations, public outreach, strategic counsel, and materials development.

\$126,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### **SINGAPORE**

Portland PR Inc. #6064

1615 L Street, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20036

Singapore Info-Communications Media Development Authority

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided communications support on behalf of the foreign principal. Activities included strategic media counsel and recommendations and support for U.S. media outreach and engagement.

\$11,300.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

55 East 59th Street Suite 21 B, 21st Floor New York, NY 10022

Singapore Economic Development Board

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted direct industrial investment and marketing opportunities in Singapore, the dissemination of information relating to the economic and business conditions in Singapore, and general assistance to United States companies establishing business operations (i.e., manufacturing facilities, joint venture operations at subcontracting and/or licensing agreements with Singapore companies, regional sales/marketing offices) in Singapore.

\$2,504,046.35 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

#### Singapore Tourism Board #2414

589 5th Avenue Suite 1702 New York, NY 10017

Republic of Singapore

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant's offices located in New York and Los Angeles promoted and publicized the tourist attractions of Singapore by distributing informational literature, offering guidance, and responding to inquiries.

\$1,562,032.23 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### **SINGAPORE**

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW Washington, DC 20037-1350 Temasek Holdings Limited

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the foreign principal regarding the Trans Pacific Partnership (TPP) negotiations, particularly with respect to the chapter covering State-Owned Enterprises (SOEs), including monitoring progress of negotiations and tracking proposed language submitted by any TPP Member Country, and communications with TPP Member Country embassies in Washington, D.C.

#### **SLOVAKIA**

SST Aerospace, LLC #6629

Greenville Downtown Airport/Hangar 1 54 Watson Aviation Road Greenville, SC 29607

Letecke Opravovne Trencin, a.s. (LOTN)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will provide advisory services related to the Slovakian Ministry of Defense's purchase of F-16 aircraft from Lockheed Martin Corp. As part of the United Stated Department of Defense's Foreign Ministry's Sales contract between Slovakia and Lockheed, there is an "industrial participation" clause in which a portion of the contract value will be derived from Slovakian industry. The foreign principal is a Slovakian government owned aerospace company that has been identified as the recipient of the industrial participation work share and associated content.

#### SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Ministry of Finance, Federal Republic of Somailia

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice and government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$210,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Republic of Somaliland

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will act as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding Somaliland's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$66,741.51 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## SAACS d/b/a of Independent Agency, LLC #6542

13263 SW 127 Place Miami, FL 33186

President of the State of Galmudug, Somailia H.E. Ahmed Duale Gelle Haaf

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378 Washington, DC 20027

Elite Consulting Group

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant engaged Members of Congress and other United States Government officials to provide counsel on Somalia in relations to democracy, constitution, elections, rule of law and governance.

Finances: None Reported

# Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

PO Box 25378

Washington, DC 20027

Federal Government of Somalia (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant facilitated meetings and interactions with United States Administration officials on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant provided counsel on strategic defense, counterterrorism, and security matters along with engagement on such issues relevant to United States government agencies.

#### **SOUTH AFRICA**

#### Brand South Africa #6342

19 Cliffview Court Princeton Junction, NJ 08550

Brand South Africa

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant managed and positively influenced perceptions about South Africa amongst a targeted audience and built and implemented a media relations program to drive awareness of South Africa as a travel destination.

\$195,145.84 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### South African Tourism #603

500 Fifth Avenue 22nd Floor, Suite 2200 New York, NY 10110-0002

South African Tourist Corporation

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant contacted representatives of the tourism industry to promote South Africa as a travel destination. The registrant also sponsored various events where travel/trade representatives and members of the travel media were present to establish business relations with the travel/trade media to promote South Africa as a tourist destination. In addition, the registrant disseminated informational materials on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$6,475,868.67 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

**SPAIN** 

Abernathy MacGregor Group, Inc. #6647 (T)

277 Park Avenue 39th Floor New York, NY 10172

Embassy of Spain (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to identify and prioritize issues affecting the image in Spain in the United States. Activities include arrangement of interviews and meetings of Spanish representatives with United States media, politicians and other influencers.

\$8,544.64 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Abernathy MacGregor Group, Inc. #6647 (T)

277 Park Avenue 39th Floor New York, NY 10172

Oversea Solution, Ltd. on behalf of the Embassy of Spain (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant agreed to provide communication services to support the foreign principal. Activities include the dissemination of informational materials.

\$8,544.64 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America #6651

1050 K Street, NW Suite 325 Washington, DC 20001

Government of Catalonia

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant facilitated relations, within the scope and powers of the Government of Catalonia, with the United States.

\$478,769.25 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

**SPAIN** 

## **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 14th Floor New York, NY 10003

Barcelona Turisme Convention Bureau

Nature of Services: Promotion of Investment

The registrant promoted Barcelona Turisme Convention Bureau as a strategic North American investment location through an integrated marketing program in the United States.

Finances: None Reported

# S.G.R. LLC Government Relations and Lobbying #6379

1775 I Street, NW Suite 410 Washington, DC 20006

Government of Catalonia (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant on behalf of the foreign principal provided communications and government relations and support to the foreign principal with general foreign policy and related matters.

# ST. BARTHELEMY

# Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. #6306

900 3rd Avenue, Suite 401 New York, NY 10022

Territorial Committee of the Tourism of Saint Barthelemy

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported

\$22,800.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# ST. MARTIN

MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Government of St. Maarten

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided public relations counsel and assistance and social media marketing coordination and conducted efforts to promote Zurich as a destination for tourism.

**SUDAN** 

#### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics 740 Notre Dame Ouest Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

Transitional Council of Sudan

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and guidance to the foreign principal regarding the implementation of a transition to civilian rule, has worked to investigate and explore the viability and desirability of a Sudanese union with South Sudan.

\$4,690,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### Gainful Solutions Inc #6667

1717 Pennsylvania Avenue NW Suite 1025 Washington, DC 20006

Government of South Sudan through the Office of the President of South Sudan

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant will assist the foreign principal in improving relations with the United States, both politically and economically. The registrant will provide strategic communications and government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration, as well as members of the United States business community regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for the fight against terrorism and to promote regional stability in South Sudan.

\$1,200,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Sprague, Esther Marie #6091

123 Hanover Street San Francisco, CA 94112

Sudan People's Liberation Movement - North

Nature of Services: Distribution of Printed Material

The registrant distributed emails, attended conference calls and public events on behalf of the foreign principal.

### **SUDAN**

#### White & Case LLP #6393

1221 Avenue of the Americas New York, NY 10036 Republic of the Sudan

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide legal services to the foreign principal in connection with a pending litigation in the United States. The registrant expects to meet with U.S. Government representatives in connection with the litigation.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided legal services to the foreign principal in connection with a pending litigation in the United States. The registrant expects to meet with U.S. Government representatives in connection with the litigation.

## **SURINAME**

Albertine Enterprises, Inc. #6512 (T)

700 Twelfth Street, NW Suite 700 Washington, DC 20005 Embassy of the Republic of Suriname (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted the Administration and Members of Congress to promote and improve diplomatic relations between the United States and Republic of Suriname.

\$224,986.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# **SWEDEN**

VisitSweden #4885

655 Third Avenue 18th Floor New York, NY 10017

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **SWITZERLAND**

### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112 Zurich Tourism (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations counsel and assistance and social media marketing coordination and conducted efforts to promote Zurich as a destination for tourism.

Finances: None Reported

### Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss Federal Railroads

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips, and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$1,295,018.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Switzerland Tourism #55

608 Fifth Avenue New York, NY 10020-2303

Swiss National Tourist Office

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant participated in travel shows, arranged familiarization trips, and provided information to travel agents, the media, and the general public to promote tourism on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$2,480,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

**SYRIA** 

# Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

2550 M Street, NW

Washington, DC 20037-1350

High Negotiations Committee of the Syrian Opposition (HNC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# U.S. Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council #6516

807 Capitol Square Place, SW Washington, DC 20024 Syrian Democratic Council

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant served as a conduit between the U.S Government and the Syrian Democratic Council ("SDC"), for the purpose of educating U.S policymakers about the democratic struggle in Syria and the work of the SDC to implement a decentralized, secular, system of federalism in Syria.

\$60,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# **TAHITI**

# MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Tahiti Tourisme

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided tourism promotion activities on behalf of the foreign principal.

### Castillo, Edward O. #6643

2a Stony Point Road Westport, CT 06880

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to develop, produce, and propose a media targeting strategy for four social media videos(and other text-base posts) for distribution on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram, and/or YouTube.com in commemoration of the 40th anniversary of The Taiwan Relations Act.

Finances: None Reported

## Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

1001 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.

**Suite 1275** 

Washington, DC 20004-2595

Bureau of Foreign Trade, Ministry of Economic Affairs, Government of the Republic of China (BOFT)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services on general bilateral trade matters, including the negotiation of a free trade agreement between Taiwan and the United States.

\$108,498.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Daschle Group, LLC #6280

901 K Street, NW Suite 900

Washington, DC 20001

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic consulting services in connection with political and policy issues before the U.S. Government impacting the foreign principal's interests.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Far East Trade Services, Inc. #2985

5201 Great America Parkway

Suite 306

Santa Clara, CA 95054-1122

Taiwan External Trade Development Council

Nature of Services: Export Promotion

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC #5874

1350 I Street, NW Suite 250

Washington, DC 20005

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic advice, lobbying, and government relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$154,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

#### Global Vision Communications #6340

1315 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20005

Taiwanese Civil Government

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$372,429.99 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

2 Split Rock Road Spur Muttontown, NY 11732

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S.

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant conducted studies of the present trade relationship between the United States and the foreign principal. We researched the current economic situation and any present legislation which affects the trade climate. We consulted with the foreign principal on a weekly basis regarding trade and economic matters, political developments in the United States and international developments and their impact on the United States. We monitored Senate and House Committee meetings, interpreted floor debates and identified trade and economic areas that could become trends or problems between the United States and the foreign principal. We also researched available publications and congressional records for comments that could be of interest to the foreign principal. No releases were issued.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

#### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Taiwan Tourism Bureau (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided branding services, media placement, public relations counsel and assistance, and social media marketing coordination and conducted efforts to promote Taiwan as a destination for tourism.

Finances: None Reported

### Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Taiwan Tourism Bureau

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant performed event coordination for events in Los Angeles, San Diego and Vancouver, designed to promote Taiwan as a tourist destination.

\$79,198.76 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

4601 Madison Avenue Kansas City, MO 64112

Taiwan Visitors Association

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant provided marketing, public and media relations on behalf on the foreign principal.

\$79,198.76 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Nickles Group, LLC #6089

601 13th Street, NW Suite 250N Washington, DC 20005

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the US (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided professional and consulting services in legislative and government affairs through meetings, calls, and letters to Members of Congress on behalf of the foreign principal regarding United States-Taiwan relations including economic and security issues.

\$108,000.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### Potomac International Partners, Inc. #6459

119 Oronoco Street Suite 101 Alexandria, VA 22314

Republic of China (Taiwan)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal before U.S. officials regarding the U.S. National Security Strategy, particularly the Indo-Pacific Initiative and National Defense Strategy, to push-back on the People's Republic of China's geographical encroachment as a matter of national security, United States - People's Republic of China trade talks, and to begin considering more regular military sales to the Republic of China (Taiwan).

\$180,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S. #6187

1455 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 400 Washington, DC 20004

Democratic Progressive Party

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant met with Administration officials, think tanks, and Members of Congress and their staff regarding United States-Taiwan relations. Also, the registrant attended and participated in conferences on United States-Taiwan issues and produced informational materials for electronic distribution.

\$132,359.21 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

#### Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

One Penn Plaza Suite 2025 New York, NY 10119

Taiwan External Trade Development Council (TAITRA)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Trade

The registrant assisted United States and Taiwanese manufacturers with trade inquiries, researched potential United States markets for Taiwanese goods, and distributed trade promotional literature.

\$449,730.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC #6086

999 Ponce de Leon Blvd. Suite 520 Coral Gables, FL 33134

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress and their staff for them to visit Taiwan, provided monthly activity reports on current developments in Congress, and offered advice on how to improve relations between Taiwan and the United States on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$108,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### **TANZANIA**

# Isdory Phocus Lyamuya #6550

6016 Summerhill Road Temple Hills, MD 20748 Mayrose Kavura Majinge

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Tundu Lissu

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for free and fair elections in Tanzania.

#### **THAILAND**

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Thaksin Shinawatra

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant contacted Members of Congress regarding United States-Thailand relations on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Luque PLLC #6568

217 Centre Street #332

New York, NY 10013

Banthoon Lamsam, on behalf of Kasikornbank Public Company Ltd.

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided and legal other services in regards to the "Nan Sandbox" committee established by the Office of Prime Minister Directive No. 48/2561. The registrant advocated forest, natural resources, and land-use issues in Thailand on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$405,277.53 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## **Quinn & Co. of NY LTD.** #6433

48 W 38th Street, 12th Floor New York, NY 10018

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public relations activities on behalf of the foreign principal to bring awareness of Thailand and all of the country's selling points through top-tier U.S. broadcast, online and print media features, as well as social media exposure.

\$41,411.90 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### **THAILAND**

Sandler Trade, LLC #6180 (T)

3950 Langley Ct. NW Washington, DC 20016

Royal Thai Embassy, Office of Commercial Affairs (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised the Office of Commercial Affairs of the Royal Thai Embassy and contacted congressional staff members regarding issues related to the Generalized System of Preferences (GSP) program.

\$30,250.00 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

611 North Larchmont Boulevard 1st Floor Los Angeles, CA 90004

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry.

\$2,036,921.84 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

61 Broadway Suite 2810 New York, NY 10006

Tourism Authority of Thailand

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant promoted travel to Thailand by distributing tourist information to travel agencies and others in the travel industry. The registrant also participated in conferences, travel shows, and familiarization trips.

\$1,758,035.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## **TIBET**

### Office of Tibet #1699

1228 17th Street, NW Washington, DC 20036

Dalai Lama

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant conducted meetings and discussions with groups and individuals to develop an understanding of the problems of Tibet and sought assistance. The registrant also contacted organizations and individuals to seek support for Tibetan refugees in India, Nepal, and elsewhere. The registrant supported and received financial assistance from Tibetan associations.

\$451,390.84 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# **TIMOR-LESTE (EAST TIMOR)**

DLA Piper US LLP #3712

500 8th Street, NW Washington, DC 20004

Government of the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant advised and assisted the foreign principal in strengthening United States-Timorese bilateral relations.

\$985,607.39 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

# **TOGO**

# Global Specialty LLC #6671

2020 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW #220 Washington, DC 20006 Direct Media Sarl

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will use a digital and social media plan that encompassed all channels in order to reach and engage the Togo population within the United States as well as in Togo.

\$311,238.92 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

# Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC #6620

1219 3rd Street Drive East Palmetto, FL 34221

T&T Citizens Alliance Against Crime

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for Trinidad and Tobago in its efforts to combat crime.

\$200,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Lungren Lopina LLC #6616

3305 Bywater Ct. Oak Hill, VA 20171

T&T Citizens Alliance Against Crime through Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, an independent contractor of Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC, will provide government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for Trinidad and Tobago in its efforts to combat crime.

\$25,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

# theGroup DC, LLC #6388

1730 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20006

Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided consulting services including analysis and strategic counsel regarding U.S. policy and political developments of concern to the foreign principal.

\$300,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

# **TUNISIA**

# BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006 Ennahdha Party

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided the foreign principal with support on media and stakeholder outreach in advance of upcoming elections.

\$112,500.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Amsterdam & Partners, LLP #6325

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advice and representation relating to potential claims under treaty, United States and international law held by the Republic of Turkey against individuals and entities in the United States.

Finances: None Reported

### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Turkey (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant acted as an advisor to the foreign principal on communications and government relations matters regarding Turkey's bilateral relations with the United States.

Finances: None Reported

#### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Turkiye Halk Bankasi Anonim Sirketi (Halkbank, Inc.)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant acted as an advisor on commercial activities and government relations matters regarding the foreign principal's bilateral relations with the United States.

\$779,142.37 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### Capitol Counsel, LLC #6328

700 13th Street, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20005

Republic of Turkey through Greenberg Traurig LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant, a subcontractor of Greenberg Traurig LLP, acted as an advisor on communications and government relations matters regarding the foreign principal's bilateral relations with the United States. The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues.

\$216,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### CHP Representation to the United States, LLC #6168

5112 Mac Arthur Blvd Apartment 211 Washington, DC 20016

Republican People's Party of Turkey (CHP)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant organized grassroots activities among Turkish citizens living in the United States to contribute to the improvement of their standing in society and promoted efforts to enhance the bonds between the two countries.

\$185,682.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

#### Daschle Group, LLC #6280

901 K Street, NW Suite 900 Washington, DC 20001

Republic of Turkey through Greenberg Traurig (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

As a subcontractor of Greenberg Traurig, the registrant provided strategic consulting services regarding political and public policy issues before the United States Government on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant contacted Members of Congress and their staff, the Administration, and other individuals and organizations in government or public policy matters.

\$216,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

301 E. 57th Street New York, NY 10022

Ministry of Culture and Tourism of Turkey (t)

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

2101 L Street, NW Suite 1000 Washington, DC 20037 Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant through Gephardt Group Government Affairs provided lobbying and government relations services to strengthen the United States - Turkish relationship and educate government officials on the importance of Turkey on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$809,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### LB International Solutions, LLC #6210

1318 Riggs Street NW Washington, DC 20009

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern to the foreign principal, counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies, activities in Congress and the Administration, and developments in the United States of political concern to the foreign principal.

\$135,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

American-Turkish Council (ATC) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided limited public relations support for the foreign principal's annual conference.

Finances: None Reported

### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public relations services, including strategic media outreach, influencer engagement, social media counsel, consular support, grassroots engagement, and media monitoring on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$466,666.66 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

300 Tingey Street, SE

Suite 202

Washington, DC 20003

Turkey - U.S. Business Council (TAIK) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed public relations services, including strategic media outreach, influencer engagement, social media counsel, consular support, grassroots engagement, and media monitoring on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$300,818.42 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

### Ozcan, Giran #6460

3400 Potomac Avenue Apt. 601

Arlington, VA 22202

People's Democracy Party (HDP)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant represented the foreign principal in meetings and conferences with officers and/or agents of the U.S. Government personally and through appropriate media, i.e., verbal, electronic and written communications.

\$20,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Riverwood Strategies, LLC #6577 (T)

439 E. Shore Drive Suite 100 Eagle, ID 83616

Turkey-U.S. Business Council (TAIK) (through Mercury Public Affairs, LLC) (t)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed strategic consulting and management services limited to research and preparation related to United States-Turkey trade and investment.

\$45,102.50 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Venable, LLP #5931

600 Massachusetts Ave, NW Washington, DC 20001

Greenberg Traurig, LLP on behalf of the Republic of Turkey

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations services which included outreach to Congress and the Federal Government on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$67,500.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

#### **UGANDA**

# Scribe Strategies & Advisors, Inc. #6305

1875 Connecticut Avenue, NW 10th Floor Washington, DC 20009 Republic of Uganda

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Vanguard Africa #6411

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Robert Kyagulanyi Ssentamu (AKA Bobi Wine)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues. The registrant also built support for democracy and human rights in Uganda, as well as help build an international profile on behalf of the foreign principal.

### **UKRAINE**

### Batra, Ravi #6592

142 Lexington Avenue New York, NY 10016

ANTONOV Company ( a State Company)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant promoted the foreign principal to enhance bilateral relations between the company and the U.S. business sector, the Executive branch, and Congress.

Finances: None Reported

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

National Reforms Council of Ukraine (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as sought aid and assistance with strengthening the United States and Ukrainian relations and increasing United States business investments in Ukraine.

Finances: None Reported

## Bonner, J. Tedrowe #6443

79 Simpaug Turnpike Ridgefield, CT 06877

Oleksandr Chalyi

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

#### **UKRAINE**

Bonner, J. Tedrowe #6443

79 Simpaug Turnpike Ridgefield, CT 06877

Sergey Taruta

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Davis Goldberg & Galper, PLLC #6394

1700 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Firtash, Dmytro

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legal representation for ongoing matters, including strategies and services in support of the foreign principal's legal and litigation positions.

\$150,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Federal Advocates, Inc. #6623

1666 K Street, NW Suite 1110 Washington, DC 20006

Civil Organization, Citizen

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant developed and implemented a strategy regarding issues of democracy, stability, and economic development in Europe through meetings with officials in the Administration and U.S. Congress on behalf of the foreign principal.

## Federal Advocates, Inc. #6623

1666 K Street, NW Suite 1110 Washington, DC 20006 Political Party "Justice"

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant developed and implemented a strategy regarding issues of democracy, stability, and economic development in Europe through meetings with officials in the Administration and U.S. Congress on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Federal Advocates, Inc. #6623

1666 K Street, NW Suite 1110 Washington, DC 20006

**ZESET** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant developed and implemented a strategy regarding issues of democracy, stability, and economic development in Europe through meetings with officials in the Administration and U.S. Congress on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### Friedlander Group #6097 (T)

1227 44th Street Brooklyn, NY 11219 Irina Vyshinsky (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will secure meetings with Members of the U.S. House of Representatives and the Senate, human rights campaigners, advocates and representatives of the foreign principal.

\$62,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Livingston Group, LLC #6344

499 S. Capitol Street, SW Suite 600 Washington, DC 20003

Innovative Technology & Business Consulting LLC

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant researched and analyzed issues of concern on behalf of the foreign principal. The registrant also counseled the foreign principal on U.S. policies of concern, activities in Congress and the executive branch, and developments on the U.S. political scene with Members of Congress and their staff, executive branch officials, think-tanks and non governmental organizations.

\$306,750.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Munson, Naomi Decter #6593 (T)

4000 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20016

Sergei Krasnitski Innovative Technology & Business Consulting (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant provided media relations in support of reform and a stronger United States-Ukraine relationship. The registrant secured media interviews for Ukrainian-Americans, Ukrainians including Yulia Tymoshenko, assisted in placing op-eds in support of reform, and secured meetings with United States-based think tanks on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$15,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### Schoen, Doug #6071

1111 Park Avenue New York, NY 10128

Victor Pinchuk

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided advisory and consulting services on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$302,011.23 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Signal Group Consulting, LLC #6661 (T)

1750 K Street, NW Suite 200

Washington, DC 20006

Volodymyr Zelensky - Servant of the People through Marcus Cohen (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant organized public relations and government relations meetings, facilitated media interviews, alongside meetings with think tank scholars and issue experts, and provided strategic U.S. media and governmental affairs counsel on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$69,371.80 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## Wiley Rein, LLP #6108 (T)

1776 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Aveiro LP (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided legislative, regulatory, and legal representation to the foreign principal in furtherance of its mission to support a free, independent, democratic, and prosperous Ukraine.

\$30,000.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### Wiley Rein, LLP #6108 (T)

1776 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Oleksandr Tymoshenko (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant provided legal services to the foreign principal, including monitoring court litigation.

\$89,990.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

Kyiv City Organization of Employers of the Oil and Gas Industry

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided government affairs services to the foreign principal for the purposes of informing and engaging with relevant stakeholders in the United States regarding risks to the foreign principal's interests posed by diversionary gas pipeline projects as well as informing relevant stakeholders about energy sector reforms in Ukraine.

\$279,000.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

## Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

Public Joint-Stock Company National Joint-Stock Company (Naftogaz of Ukraine) (t)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

State Foreign Trade Enterprise SpetsTechnoExport (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

# Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

601 13th Street, NW Suite 900 South Washington, DC 20005

Ukrinmash (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

## Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

2001 K Street, NW Washington, DC 20006

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant communicated with U.S. Government officials related to a broad range of issues impacting United States - United Arab Emirates ("UAE") relations including negotiations and policies relating to the US-UAE Civil Air Transportation Agreement (Open Skies Agreement), foreign policy issues including Iran sanctions, war in Yemen, export controls and possible arm sales, compliance with U.S. boycott laws, U.S. human rights reports, the termination of relations by the UAE and other nations with Qatar.

\$374,585.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### American Continental Group #6598

1800 M Street NW Suite 500 South Tower Washington, DC 20036

**Emirates Global Aluminum PJSC** 

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant and the foreign principal had internal discussions regarding possible locations of a manufacturing facility in the United States.

\$350,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### American Defense International, Inc. #6567

100 New York Avenue, NW Suite 630 Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates via Hagir Elawad & Associates, LLC (DBA UAE Strategies)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant assisted the foreign principal with United States legislative and related policy matters potentially affecting the interests of UAE including their engagement in Yemen, military sales from the Unites States and their relationship with the United States.

\$270,000.00 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### BCW LLC #6227

1801 K Street, NW 9th Floor Washington, DC 20006

Government of Ras Al Khaimah

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide strategic communications services to support the foreign principal's objectives in the United States and Europe.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided strategic communications services to support the foreign principal's objectives in the United States and Europe.

Finances: None Reported

# Bullpen Strategy Group, Inc. #6504

1500 Wilson Boulevard, 5th Floor

Arlington, VA 22209

Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP on behalf of the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided strategic communications support and guidance in furtherance of the interests of the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, with an emphasis on strengthening bilateral relations and regional security of the United Arab Emirates.

\$122,500.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## Camstoll Group, LLC #6144

1112 Montana Avenue

#904

Santa Monica, CA 90403

Outlook Energy Investments, LLC (wholly owned by the Emirate of Abu Dhabi)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided consultant services to the foreign principal regarding issues pertaining to illicit financial activities and developed and implemented various strategies to combat illegal financial activities.

\$3,496,004.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

200 East Randolph Drive Suite 900 Chicago, IL 60601

Dubai Department of Tourism and Commerce Marketing, Government of Dubai

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant supported the foreign principal with media relations activities through media outreach and development of media content.

Finances: None Reported

## Department of Culture Tourism - Abu Dhabi (New York Branch) #6134

40 Exchange Place, Suite 701 New York, NY 10005

Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant worked towards raising awareness of Abu Dhabi as a travel destination, increasing the number of stays of visitors from the United States to Abu Dhabi, and generating leads for business events with the potential for promoting tourism to Abu Dhabi on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$6,761.03 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

## Envoy Strategy Group LLC #6663

1701 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Suite 200 Washington, DC 20006

RAK Media Office Government of Ras Al Khaimah United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant will provide communications advice to the foreign principal's media office, primarily to its Executive Director, Ms. Heba Fatani. Specifically, the registrant has been tasked to arrange and facilitate a number of meetings with news media, thank tanks, university departments and similar organizations during an upcoming visit to the United States in late April, 2019.

Finances: None Reported

## FTI Consulting LLP #6569

200 Aldersgate, Aldersgate Street London, UNITED KINGDOM EC1A 4HD

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority (ADIA)

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant performed communications consulting services relating to promoting the foreign principal's interests within the United States.

\$359,804.44 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

## Gilliland & McKinney International Counsellors, LLC #6673

2311 Connecticut Avenue, NW

#202

Washington, DC 20008

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, on behalf of Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided policy and strategic advice, and represented the foreign principal before Congress, with respect to legislative developments concerning the Foreign Agents Registration Act.

Finances: None Reported

## Glover Park Group, LLC #5666

13215 Deer Highlands Way Silver Spring, MD 20906

Abu Dhabi Investment Authority

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant monitored and provided insight and counsel to the foreign principal on U.S. policy issues that are of relevance to foreign principal's business. The registrant assisted foreign principal in building relationships with Washington, D.C. thought leaders and policymakers.

\$153,065.49 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### Hagir Elawad & Associates, LLC #6455

4500 East West Highway Bethesda, MD 20814

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided consulting, advisory services, and legislative and other U.S. Government outreach to and on behalf of the Embassy of the United Arab Emirates.

\$572,361.23 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

## Harbour Group, LLC #5478

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Suite 850 Washington, DC 20036

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant conducted daily monitoring of United States media outlets for news related to the United Arab Emirates, met with U.S. Government officials, Members of Congress and their staff, and media representatives. The registrant also provided public affairs and communications counsel to create a public diplomacy program to improve bilateral, diplomatic, security, and commercial relationships on behalf of the foreign principal.

\$2,792,345.59 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

# Harbour Group, LLC #5478

1200 New Hampshire Avenue, NW Suite 850 Washington, DC 20036

Executive Affairs Authority of Abu Dhabi

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided strategic communications counsel for an ongoing project in the United Kingdom.

\$71,228.84 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

Karv Communications, Inc. #6162

122 East 42nd Street Suite 2005 New York, NY 10168

Emirate of Ras Al Khaimah

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant provided public affairs and communications advice to the foreign principal, monitored and advised on issues related to the United Arab Emirates and how the country is perceived by others, and recommended conferences and speaking venues that may be of interest to the foreign principal.

\$240,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

## **Project Associates UK Ltd** #6472

30 Haymarket St James's

London, SW1Y UNITED KINGDOM 4EX

National Media Council of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Lobbying

Outside of the United States, the registrant raised awareness about state-sponsored terrorism in the Middle East and noted the Arab world's regional dynamics and policy achievements, and global alliances. The registrant did not perform any activities in the United States.

Finances: None Reported

### Sanitas International, Inc. #6530

1629 K Street, NW Suite 300 Washington, DC 20006

Expo 2020 Dubai

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant will provide counsel, international media engagement, and stakeholder outreach on behalf of the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

TRG Advisory Services, LLC #6596

420 Lexington Avenue Suite 2520 New York, NY 10170

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant developed proposals for a series of events in the United States on the issues of tolerance, woman's empowerment, culture, green energy and technology education.

\$540,000.00 for the six month period ending March 31, 2019

### UNITED KINGDOM

**CMGRP, Inc.** #3911

733 Tenth Street, NW Washington, DC 20001

Visit Wales

Nature of Services: Promotion of Tourism

The registrant responded to requests from media for information; contacted U.S. media; distributed press releases and pitches; monitored media coverage; secured media meetings in New York City; planned press trips; and provided counsel to clients on messaging to best position Wales as a tourist destination.

\$83,185.00 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

## **Development Counsellors International** #4777

215 Park Avenue South 14th Floor New York, NY 10003

Scottish Development International

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant worked with the foreign principal on proactive media relations with the overall objective of increasing positive perceptions about Scotland as a location for foreign direct investment.

Finances: None Reported

## Lee, Christopher G. #6528 (T)

296 Francisco Street Henderson, NV 89014

Rt. Hon. Emily Thornberry (t)

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### **VANUATU**

Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

c/o Tragen Resources & Logistics 740 Notre Dame Ouest Montreal, Quebec CANADA H3C 3X6

United Liberation Movement for West Papua

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant attempted to influence United States policy toward the foreign principal to support the independence of West Papua and the creation of a government acceptable to the United States and the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

39 Broadway Suite 2020 New York, NY 10006

Republic of Vanuatu

Nature of Services: Maritime Support Services

The registrant promoted the registration of vessels on behalf of the foreign principal. In addition, the registrant contacted individuals in the shipping industry to inform them of the Vanuatu ship registry and prepared official documents on behalf of the foreign principal for shipowners and financial institutions.

\$390,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### **VENEZUELA**

### Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP #1750

601 Massachusetts Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20001-3743

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela under President Juan Guaido

Nature of Services: U.S. Policy Consultant

The registrant provided assistance with contractual and legal matters concerning recovery and preservation of Venezuela's assets in the United States and abroad. The registrant also provided legal advice in connection with litigation and arbitration proceedings in the United States and abroad to which the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela under President Juan Guaido an/or its agencies or instrumentalities may be a party.

\$58,816.96 for the six month period ending June 30, 2019

### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Ambassador Carlos Vecchio Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic government affairs and public relations services in the United States, provide advice on U.S. policies and developments in politics that could impact the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided strategic government affairs and public relations services in the United States, and provided advice on U.S. policies and developments in politics that could impact the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

## BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Eleventh Floor South Washington, DC 20005

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide strategic government affairs and public relations services in the United States, advise U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

The registrant provided strategic government affairs and public relations services in the United States, advised U.S. policies and developments in U.S. politics that could impact the foreign principal.

Finances: None Reported

### **VENEZUELA**

### Buchheit, Lee C. #6681

119 West 72nd Street Suite 120 New York, NY 10023

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela under President Juan Guaido

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant will provide financial and strategic advice to the foreign principal on matters relating to Venezuela's external public sector debt and potential new financings. The registrant will also provide government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as the restructuring of Venezuela's external indebtedness, the preservation of Venezuela's assets in the United States and potential new financings from external sources.

Finances: None Reported

### Flores, Leonardo #6613

1099 30th Street, NW Washington, DC 20009

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela

Nature of Services: Public Relations

Activities: None Reported Finances: None Reported

### **Hogan Lovells US LLP** #2244

555 - 13th Street, NW Columbia Square Washington, DC 20004-1109

Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant has been representing the foreign principal in the Helmerich & Payne litigation, and those activities have been exempt from registration under section 613(g). As requested by the foreign principal, the registrant in the past reached out to staff of the executive branches of the U.S. Government as appropriate regarding the interests of the U.S. Government in the litigation, as well as the interests of the foreign principal in the litigation. To perform these services effectively, the registrant coordinated with the Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, its agencies and instrumentalities, as well as with organizations in Venezuela whose interests may be impacted. Following the recognition made on January 23, 2019 by the U.S. Government of Juan Guaido as the Interim President of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, the firm takes instructions for this matter only from legitimate representatives of the Guaido Government

\$413,986.88 for the six month period ending February 28, 2019

### **VIETNAM**

# **Dowell Pham Harrison, LLP** #6461 (T)

505 Pecan Street Suite 200 Fort Worth, TX 76102

VTA Telecom Corp, Viettel Group (t)

Nature of Services: Legal and Other Services/Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal in legal proceedings and immigration matters.

Finances: None Reported

# McDermott Will & Emery, LLP #6447

500 North Capitol Street, NW Washington, DC 20001-1531

VTA Telecom Corporation Viettel Group

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant represented the foreign principal regarding Vietnamese interests with the executive and legislative branches of the U.S. Government.

\$231,139.02 for the six month period ending January 31, 2019

### YEMEN

### QORVIS LLC #5483

1201 Connecticut Avenue, NW Suite 500 Washington, DC 20036 Embassy of the Republic of Yemen

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide public relations services to the foreign principal in Washington, D.C., including public relations capacity building, media relations, events, content creation, stakeholder engagements, research, and polling.

Finances: None Reported

## Southern Transitional Council (US), Ltd. #6552

1200 G Street, NW, 8th Floor Washington, DC 20005 Southern Transitional Council (STC)

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided political and strategic advice to the foreign principal. The registrant provided government relations counsel to raise awareness among Members of Congress and the Administration regarding the foreign principal's concerns and positions on various issues, as well as gaining support for the people of South Yemen to regain their sovereignty and independence, and rebuild their federal state on all of its territories.

\$123,500.00 for the six month period ending May 31, 2019

# **ZAMBIA**

# Project Associates UK Ltd #6472

30 Haymarket St James's London, SW1Y UNITED KINGDOM 4EX

Government of Zambia (t)

Nature of Services: Media Relations

The registrant agreed to assist the Government of Zambia with their international communication outreach in the United States.

\$135,000.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

### **ZIMBABWE**

## Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

1627 I Street, NW Suite 825 Washington, DC 20006 Republic of Zimbabwe

repusite of Emilians in

Nature of Services: Public Relations

The registrant will provide consulting and public relations services on behalf of the foreign principal to foster better relations with the U.S. Government.

Finances: None Reported

#### **Ballard Partners** #6415

601 Thirteenth Street, NW Suite 450 N Washington, DC 20005

Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Zimbabwe

Nature of Services: Lobbying

The registrant provided the foreign principal with advocacy services relative to United States-Zimbabwe bilateral relations. The activities included advising, counseling, and assisting the foreign principal in communication with U.S. Government officials and business entities, and non-governmental audiences.

\$149,965.00 for the six month period ending April 30, 2019

The registrant will provide the foreign principal with advocacy services relative to United States-Zimbabwe bilateral relations. The activities will include advising, counseling, and assisting the foreign principal in communication with U.S. Government officials, U.S. business entities, and non-governmental audiences.

Finances: None Reported

This Page
Intentionally
Left Blank

# Appendix A Registrant Index

ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL REGISTRANTS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THE FOREIGN PRINCIPAL(S) THEY REPRESENT

- (T) Indicates registration terminated during this six month reporting period.
- (t) Indicates foreign principal terminated during the six month reporting period.

### 155 Strategies, LLC #6547

B&S Europe (contractor for European Union), INTERNATIONAL

#### 42West, LLC #6680

Republic of Botswana Ministry of Environment, Natural Resources, Conservation and Tourism, BOTSWANA

### Adams Jones Law Firm, P.A. #6202

Anyurt-Libya Co. thru Dickens & Madson Canada in Support of Unified Libya Movement, LIBYA (t)
Libya HOR, President Agilah Saleh Issa thru Dickens & Madson Canada, Inc., LIBYA (t)

### AF International, LLC #6639

Komala Representation Office in the U.S., IRAN

### Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP #3492

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Government of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Katumbi, Moise, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

Martin Fayulu, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

### Albertine Enterprises, Inc. #6512 (T)

Embassy of the Republic of Suriname, SURINAME (t)

### Alcalde & Fay #6564

Government of Saint Lucia, SAINT LUCIA

## Alignment Government Strategies #6317

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

### Alsalih, Mark K. #5974

Common Council of Iraqi and Arabic Tribes , IRAQ

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP), IRAQ

Iraqi National Project (IRP), IRAQ

## Alston & Bird, LLP #5549

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Republic of Kosovo, KOSOVA

### American Continental Group #6598

Emirates Global Aluminum PJSC, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

#### American Defense International, Inc. #6567

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates via Hagir Elawad & Associates, LLC (DBA UAE Strategies), UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### Amsterdam & Partners, LLP #6325

Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

### Andrew Rudman Consulting LLC #6618 (T)

Banque Centrale de Mauritania, MAURITANIA (t)

### APCO Worldwide LLC #6582

Economic Development Board of the Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Goethe-Institut e.V., GERMANY

### Arab Information Center #876

League of Arab States, INTERNATIONAL

#### Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC) #6390

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco), SAUDI ARABIA

### Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP #1750

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela under President Juan Guaido , VENEZUELA

Government of the Federated States of Micronesia, MICRONESIA

State of Israel, Embassy, ISRAEL

### Aruba Tourism Authority #2987

Government of Aruba, ARUBA

## Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC #6438

Government of Qatar, QATAR

Najib Razak , MALAYSIA (t

### Audience Partners Worldwide LLC #6657

Goethe-Institut e.V. through APCO Worldwide LLC, GERMANY

### Austrian Tourist Office, Inc. #495

Austrian National Tourist Office, AUSTRIA

### Austrian Trade Commission in the U.S., Southern Region #5041

Federal Economic Chamber of Austria (Wirtschftskammer Oesterreichs), AUSTRIA

### Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago #6193

Advantage Austria at the Austrian Federal Economic Chamber (WKO), AUSTRIA

### AUX Initiatives LLC #6580 (T)

Wanhua Chemical Group Company, Ltd. through Wanhua Chemical US Operations LLC, CHINA (

#### Avenue Strategies, LLC #6446

 $Circle\ of\ Democrats\ and\ Republicans\ of\ Congo\ aka\ Cercle\ des\ Democrates\ et\ Republicains\ du\ Congo\ ,\ CONGO,$ 

DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Comit'e National du Forum AGOA Cote D'Ivoire 2019, COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Commission Electorale Nationale Independante, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Office of the President Felix Tshisekedi of the Democratic Republic of Congo, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Republic of Zimbabwe, ZIMBABWE

#### Bahamas Tourist Office #2310

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism, BAHAMAS

#### Baker Botts, LLP #6464 (T)

Ministry of Financial Services & Home Affairs Cayman Islands Government, CAYMAN ISLANDS (t)

### Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P.C. #6535

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan (through BGR Government Affairs, LLC), AZERBAIJAN

Foreign Affairs Office of Yancheng Municipal People's Government, CHINA (t)

### **Ballard Partners** #6415

Government of Mali, MALI (t)

Government of the Dominican Republic, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

Maldives Marketing and Public Relations Corporation, MALDIVES (t)

Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Zimbabwe, ZIMBABWE

People's Democratic Party of Nigeria, NIGERIA (t)

Republic of Kosovo, KOSOVA

Republic of Turkey, TURKEY (t)

The Group of Seven (G7), CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Turkiye Halk Bankasi Anonim Sirketi (Halkbank, Inc.), TURKEY

### Barnes & Thornburg LLP #6594

BATAB Coalition, GUATEMALA

Embassy of Hungary, HUNGARY

# Barnett, John #6637

Atiku Abubakar, PDP Candidate for President of Nigeria, NIGERIA

### Barzan Aeronautical LLC #6635

Barzan Holdings QSTP LLC, QATAR

#### Batra, Ravi #6592

ANTONOV Company ( a State Company), UKRAINE

### Bavarian U.S. Offices for Economic Development, LLC #6015

Bavarian Ministry of Economic Affairs, Infrastructure, Transport and Technology, GERMANY

## Bayaziddi, Salah #6595

Komala Party of Iranian Kurdistan, IRAN

### BCW LLC #6227

Ennahdha Party, TUNISIA

Government of Ras Al Khaimah, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Government of the Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES

Government Technology Agency of Singapore, SINGAPORE (t)

Hikvision USA, Inc., CHINA

Huawei Technologies Co. Ltd. (via BCW Asia Pacific), CHINA (t)

Kobe Steel, Ltd., JAPAN

Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES (t)

### Beacon Policy Advisors LLC #6658

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

### Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd. #2526

New Zealand Meat Producers Board, NEW ZEALAND

#### Benjamin, Gordon Christopher #6482

Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council, MARSHALL ISLANDS

#### Berliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLP #5299

Embassy of the Principality of Monaco, MONACO

Invest Barbados, BARBADOS

#### Bermuda Tourism Authority #430

Bermuda Tourism Authority, BERMUDA

#### BGR Government Affairs, LLC #5430

Ambassador Carlos Vecchio Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA (t)

Aviora Consult EAD (on behalf of Delyan Peevski, BULGARIA

China-United States Exchange Foundation, CHINA

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA

Embassy of the Kingdom of Bahrain to the United States of America, BAHRAIN

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

Government of the People's Republic of Bangladesh, Embassy, BANGLADESH

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Kurdish Regional Government (formerly known as Kurdish Democratic Party), IRAQ

Minister of National Defense for Republic of Poland , POLAND

Ministry of Finance, Federal Republic of Somailia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

National Reforms Council of Ukraine, UKRAINE (t)

Polska Grupa Zbrojeniowa, POLAND

Republic of India, Embassy, INDIA

Thaksin Shinawatra, THAILAND

## BLJ Worldwide LTD #5875

China-United States Exchange Foundation, CHINA

Embassy of the People's Republic of China in the United States, CHINA

Blue Star Strategies, LLC #6587

Abdul Sattar, BANGLADESH

Blueprint Advisors LLC #6561

State of Qatar, QATAR

Bluetext, LLC #6546 (T)

Korea Ministry of Trade, KOREA, SOUTH (t)

Bluetext, LLC #6693

Korea Ministry of Trade, Industry and Energy through K&L Gates, LLP, KOREA, SOUTH

Bokhari, Raza #6018

President Pervez Musharraf, PAKISTAN

Bonner, J. Tedrowe #6443

Oleksandr Chalyi, UKRAINE

Sergey Taruta, UKRAINE

Brand South Africa #6342

Brand South Africa, SOUTH AFRICA

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board #3354

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP #5870

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates, MEXICO (t)

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Co. Ltd. through Kobre & Kim LLP, CHINA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia , SAUDI ARABIA

Royal Government of the Kingdom of Cambodia, CAMBODIA

Bryan Cave, LLP #6356 (T)

Gabonese Republic , GABON (t)

Buchheit, Lee C. #6681

Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela under President Juan Guaido, VENEZUELA

Bullpen Strategy Group, Inc. #6504

 $Akin\ Gump\ Strauss\ Hauer\ \&\ Feld\ LLP\ on\ behalf\ of\ the\ Embassy\ of\ the\ United\ Arab\ Emirates\ ,\ UNITED\ ARAB\ EMIRATES$ 

Burke, Martha Ann #6437 (T)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs for the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia through Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP , SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Butterfield Evans & Associates, LLC #6579

Institute of Cetacean Research, JAPAN

California Strategies, LLC #6337

Consulate General of Japan in San Francisco, JAPAN

### Camstoll Group, LLC #6144

Outlook Energy Investments, LLC (wholly owned by the Emirate of Abu Dhabi), UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

## Capitol Counsel, LLC #6328

China-United States Exchange Foundation, CHINA

Republic of Turkey through Greenberg Traurig LLP, TURKEY

U.S.- China Transpacific Foundation, CHINA

### Capitol Financial Strategies, LLC #6624

Embassy of Hungary, HUNGARY (t)

#### Capitol Media Group #6412

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

### Caribbean Tourism Development Company #5910

Caribbean Tourism Development Company, INTERNATIONAL

### Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc. #991

Caribbean Tourism Organization, INTERNATIONAL

### Caroline Law Corporation #6536 (T)

Felix Tshisekedi, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t

### Carry on Collective, Inc. #6583 (T)

Nan Sandbox Project (through Luque, PLLC), THAILAND (t

### Casanas, Annabel Guillen #6634

Leonel Fernandez for President , DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

### Castillo, Edward O. #6643

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the U.S. , TAIWAN  $\,$ 

## Cayman Islands Department of Tourism #2500

Government of the Cayman Islands, CAYMAN ISLANDS

### CGCN Group #6396

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

## Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC #6518

Government of Georgia, GEORGIA

iFLYTEK Co., Ltd. through Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP, CHINA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Kosovo, KOSOVA

# China Daily Distribution Corporation #3457

China Daily of Beijing, China, CHINA

#### China National Tourist Office #3318

China National Tourism Administration (formerly: China International Travel Service), CHINA

	<b>CHP Representation</b>	to the	United	States.	LLC	#6168
--	---------------------------	--------	--------	---------	-----	-------

Republican People's Party of Turkey (CHP), TURKEY

### Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP #6607

Ministry of Finance and Public Credit (Secretaria de Hacienda y Credito Publico), Government of Mexico , MEXICO Republic of Serbia , SERBIA

### Clyde Group, LLC #6631

Government of Scotland in North America, SCOTLAND

### CMGRP, Inc. #3911

Bahamas Ministry of Tourism, BAHAMAS

Government of Ontario, Canada, CANADA (t)

Visit Wales, UNITED KINGDOM

#### Cogent Strategies LLC #6502 (T)

Democratic Party of Moldova, MOLDOVA (t)

#### Cohen, David B. #6321

Enewetak/Ujelang Local Government, MARSHALL ISLANDS

### Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc. #4909

Federacion Nacional de Cafeteros de Colombia, COLOMBIA

### Comeau & Company LLC #6666

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

# Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc. #5334

 $Commonwealth\ of\ Dominica,\ Office\ of\ Ministry\ of\ Finance,\ Industry\ and\ Trade\ ,\ DOMINICA$ 

### Community Partners #6659

Consulate General for Japan in Los Angeles , JAPAN

### Cornerstone Government Affairs #6401

Democratic Party of Moldova, MOLDOVA (t)

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

### Courville Consultants, LLC #6606 (T)

Ambassador Serge Mombouli, CONGO, DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

# Coyne Public Relations, LLC #6177

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism, CAYMAN ISLANDS

# Crowell & Moring International, Ltd. #3988

 $Bureau\ of\ Foreign\ Trade,\ Ministry\ of\ Economic\ Affairs,\ Government\ of\ the\ Republic\ of\ China\ (BOFT)\ ,\ TAIWAN$ 

#### CYPARIS #6692

Marca Pais de Honduras, Secretaria de Estrategia y Comunicacion, HONDURAS

### Czech Center, New York #5115

Czech Ministry of Foreign Affairs, CZECHIA

#### Daniel J. Edelman, Inc. #3634

Dubai Department of Tourism and Commerce Marketing, Government of Dubai , UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

GIC Private Ltd. Singapore, SINGAPORE (t)

Government of Argentina, ARGENTINA (t)

Ontario Ministry of Economic Development and Growth, CANADA (t)

The Global Covenant of Mayors for Climate & Energy on behalf of the European Climate Foundation,

NETHERLANDS (t)

White House Writers Group on behalf of the Consulate of Poland, POLAND

### Daschle Group, LLC #6280

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Republic of Turkey through Greenberg Traurig, TURKEY (t)

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office, TAIWAN

### Davis Goldberg & Galper, PLLC #6394

Firtash, Dmytro, UKRAINE

### DCI Group AZ, LLC #6278

Martin Fayulu through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Moise Katumbi through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Moise Katumbi through Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

#### Debevoise & Plimpton LLP #6560

State of Qatar, QATAR

#### Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America #6651

Government of Catalonia, SPAIN

### Dentons Canada LLP #6532

Alberta Ministry of Economic Development and Trade, CANADA (t)

### Dentons US LLP #6284

Government of Haiti, HAITI

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

### Department of Culture Tourism - Abu Dhabi (New York Branch) #6134

Abu Dhabi Tourism and Culture Authority, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### **Destination New South Wales** #4450

New South Wales Tourism Commission (Government of New South Wales), AUSTRALIA

#### Deutsche Telekom, Inc. #4419

Deutsche Telekom, A.G. (formerly: Deutsche Bundespost Telekom), GERMANY

### **Development Counsellors International** #4777

Barcelona Turisme Convention Bureau, SPAIN

Netherlands Foreign Investment Agency, NETHERLANDS

PromPeru, PERU

Scottish Development International, UNITED KINGDOM

Turismo Chile, CHILE (t)

### Dickens & Madson Canada Inc. #6200

Anayurt Libya Co.in Support of Unified Libya Movement, LIBYA (t)

Prof. Mboyo-Di-Tamba Vangu, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

Republic of Congo, CONGO, DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC OF THE

Siriosi, Christopher, PAPUA NEW GUINEA

Transitional Council of Sudan, SUDAN

United Liberation Movement for West Papua, VANUATU

## DiNino Associates, LLC #6408

Embassy of the Republic of Korea through Cornerstone Government Affairs , KOREA, SOUTH

The Democratic Party of Moldova through Cornerstone Government Affairs, MOLDOVA (t)

## DLA Piper US LLP #3712

Embassy of the Hellenic Republic, GREECE

Embassy of the Islamic Republic of Afghanistan, AFGHANISTAN

German State of Rheinland-Pfalz, GERMANY

Government of the Democratic Republic of Timor-Leste, TIMOR-LESTE (EAST TIMOR)

Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Palestine Monetary Authority, PALESTINE

#### Dowell Pham Harrison, LLP #6461 (T)

VTA Telecom Corp, Viettel Group, VIETNAM (t)

### Dreadnaught, LLC #6610

The Democratic Party of Moldova on behalf of Cornerstone Government Affairs, MOLDOVA (t)

## Energy Resources International, Inc. #6590 (T)

ROSATOM throughTenam Corporation, RUSSIA (t)

### Enterprise Estonia in San Jose #5833

Government of Estonia, ESTONIA

### **Envoy Strategy Group LLC** #6663

RAK Media Office Government of Ras Al Khaimah United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party #4789

Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party, ETHIOPIA

### Far East Trade Services, Inc. #2985

Taiwan External Trade Development Council, TAIWAN

Federal Advocates, Inc. #6623

Civil Organization, Citizen , UKRAINE

Political Party "Justice", UKRAINE

ZESET, UKRAINE

Fein & DelValle, PLLC #6654

Atiku Abubakar and the Peoples Democratic Party of Nigeria (PDP), NIGERIA

Felipe Carlos Benitez Rojas #6566

Benitez Strategies, MEXICO

Finn Partners, Inc. #6212

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

Ministry of Culture and Tourism of Turkey, TURKEY (t)

Ministry of Trade, Industry of Energy (MOTIE) of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH (t)

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc. #5801

Office of the Prime Minister of Japan, JAPAN

Social Communication Secretariat of the Office of the President of the Republic of Brazil , BRAZIL (t)

Flores, Leonardo #6613

Embassy of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA

Foley Hoag, LLP #4776

Government of the People's Democratic Republic of Algeria, Embassy, ALGERIA

Forbes Tate Partners LLC #6522

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Foster Garvey PC #3047

Global Guardian Trust, JAPAN

Government of Canada, Embassy, CANADA

Province of Manitoba, Canada, CANADA

Province of Ontario, Canada, CANADA

Fratelli Group #5867

Government of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN

Government of the Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Friedlander Group #6097 (T)

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN (t)

Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc. #5006

Sinn Fein, IRELAND

Front for Independence of Oromia (FIO) #5888

Oromo Liberation Front, ETHIOPIA

FTI Consulting (SC), Inc. #6484 (T) Government of Mexico, MEXICO (t) FTI Consulting LLP #6569 Abu Dhabi Investment Authority (ADIA), UNITED ARAB EMIRATES Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America #5591 Fukuoka Prefectural Government, JAPAN **Gainful Solutions Inc** #6667 Government of South Sudan through the Office of the President of South Sudan, SUDAN Gallagher Group, LLC #6277 Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR Polish Chamber of Commerce in the United States, POLAND (t) Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC #5874 Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the United States, TAIWAN German National Tourist Office #616 Deutsche Zentrale fuer Tourismus (German National Tourist Board), GERMANY Gibson, Dunn & Crutcher LLP #6589 **(T)** Embassy of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA (t) Gibson, Thomas F. / G.83 LLC #6678 Embassy of Iraq, IRAQ Gilliland & McKinney International Counsellors, LLC #6673 Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, on behalf of Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld, LLP, UNITED ARAB **EMIRATES** Gladstone Place Partners LLC #6591 Public Investment Fund, SAUDI ARABIA (t) Global Specialty LLC #6671 Direct Media Sarl, TOGO **Global Vision Communications** Taiwanese Civil Government, TAIWAN Glover Park Group, LLC #5666 Abu Dhabi Investment Authority, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES Government of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Government of the Arab Republic of Egypt, EGYPT (t)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (on behalf of JPC Strategies, LLC) , MOROCCO

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Republic of Somaliland, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

The Embassy of the Republic of Cameroon, CAMEROON (t)

## Gowling WLF (Canada) LLP / Gowling WLG (Canada) S.E.N.C.R.L., S.R.L #6534 (T)

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

### Greenberg Traurig, LLP #5712

Ashanti Kingdom, GHANA

Embassy of Hungary, HUNGARY

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Ministry of Justice of the Republic of Kazakhstan, KAZAKHSTAN

Republic of Liberia, LIBERIA

Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Secretaria de Agricultura Ganaderia, Desarollo Rural, Pesca y Alimentacion (SAGARPA), MEXICO

Secretaria de Economia, MEXICO

### Greenfield Law, LLC #6294

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

#### Greenwich Media Strategies, LLC #6380

Iraq Private Banks League, IRAQ

#### **Guidepost Solutions LLC** #6571

Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS

#### Gus West Government Affairs, Inc. #6364

Government of the Republic of Honduras, HONDURAS

### Haddad, Antoine #6696

Michel Naim Aoun President of Lebanon, LEBANON

### Hagir Elawad & Associates, LLC #6455

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### Hai Tian Development U.S.A., Inc. #5143

People's Daily Overseas Edition, CHINA

### Hall Jr., John F. #6555

Polish Space Agency, POLAND

## Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC #6526 (T)

Embassy of Australia , AUSTRALIA (t)

### Handy, Jim #6668

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Company, Ltd , CHINA

### Harbour Group, LLC #5478

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Executive Affairs Authority of Abu Dhabi , UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

### Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC #6620

T&T Citizens Alliance Against Crime , TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

### Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc. #5451

Government of Japan, JAPAN

### Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC #3301

Egyptian Ministry of Investment and International Cooperation, EGYPT

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia , SAUDI ARABIA

Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia, GEORGIA

Saudi Stock Exchange Company, or Tadawul, SAUDI ARABIA

Tokyo Electric Power Company (TEPCO), JAPAN

### Hogan Lovells US LLP #2244

Embassy of Afghanistan, AFGHANISTAN

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Embassy of the Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, JORDAN

Georgian Oil and Gas Corporation, GEORGIA

Government of Antigua and Barbuda, ANTIGUA & BARBUDA

Government of the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela, VENEZUELA (t)

Islamic Republic of Afghanistan, AFGHANISTAN

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, Washington, D.C., SAUDI ARABIA

#### Hohlt Group Global, LLC #6384

Government of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

### Holland & Knight #3718

Aerovias Nacionales de Colombia, S.A. (AVIANCA), COLOMBIA (t)

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

Government of Gibraltar, GIBRALTAR

Government of the United Kingdom, Embassy, GREAT BRITAIN

Israel Ministry of Foreign Affairs, ISRAEL

### Holly Strategies Incorporated #6605

Embassy of the Republic of Iraq, IRAQ

## Hong Kong Tourism Board #2110

Government of Hong Kong, HONG KONG

## Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc. #2181

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

### Hulsen Media Services LLC #6669

The Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia , GEORGIA

### Hurd, James Daniel #6674

Government Communications Office of the State of Qatar (QCO) , QATAR  $\,$  (t)

Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC #6517

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP, QATAR

Organization for Peace and Justice, BANGLADESH

Huta, Tomasz #6636

Sad Arbitrazowy Sluzb/Court of Arbitration Service/CourtSAS, POLAND

IDA Ireland #1770

Irish Development Authority, Irish Government Body, IRELAND

Independent Diplomat, Inc. #5860

Coordination of the Movements of the Azawad (CMA) , MALI

Government of the Sahrawi Arab Democratic Republic, SAHARAWI ARAB DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Mission of the Republic of the Marshall Islands to the United Nations, MARSHALL ISLANDS

US Office of the National Coalition of Syrian Revolution and Opposition Forces, SYRIA (t)

India Tourism, New York #2329

Government of India, Ministry of Tourism, INDIA

Innovation Norway #526

Innovation Norway (aka Innovasjon Norge), NORWAY

International Policy Solutions, LLC #6588

SONATRACH, ALGERIA

International Registries, Inc. #4533

Republic of the Marshall Islands , MARSHALL ISLANDS

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc. #3690

Taipei Economic & Cultural Representative Office in the U.S., TAIWAN

Invest Northern Ireland #4364

Invest Northern Ireland, NORTHERN IRELAND

Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN) #6574 (T)

Members of the National Diet of Japan, JAPAN (t)

Iraq Advisory Group FZE #6641

Salahaddin Provincial Council, IRAQ

Iron Bridge Strategies LLC #6497

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP, QATAR

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (through JPC Strategies LLC) , MOROCCO

Isdory Phocus Lyamuya #6550

Mayrose Kavura Majinge, TANZANIA

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York #568

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo, ITALY

Ente Nazionale Italiano per il Turismo (ENIT), ITALY (t)

### Jacobs Global Trade & Compliance LLC #6656

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

## Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida #2360

Jamaica Tourist Board, JAMAICA

### Japan National Tourism Organization #769

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

### Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2350

Japan National Tourist Organization, JAPAN

### JETRO, Atlanta #4069

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### JETRO, Chicago #1850

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### JETRO, Houston #2277

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### JETRO, Los Angeles #1833

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### JETRO, New York #1643

Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Kanagawa Prefectural Government, JAPAN

# JETRO, San Francisco #1813

Japan External Trade Organization (JETRO), JAPAN

### Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc. #6191

Jewish Agency for Israel, ISRAEL

### JPC Strategies, LLC #6505

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

# JPW Communications #6670 (T)

Ministry of Economy and Sustainable Development of Georgia, GEORGIA (t)

# JWI, LLC #4990

Government of the Republic of Cote d'Ivoire , COTE D'IVOIRE (IVORY COAST)

Tzvetan Vassilev , BULGARIA

### K&L Gates, LLP #6331

 $Ministry\ of\ Trade,\ Industry\ and\ Energy\ of\ the\ Republic\ of\ Korea\ (MOTIE)\ ,\ KOREA,\ SOUTH$ 

Karv Communications, Inc. #6162

Emirate of Ras Al Khaimah, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Public Investment Fund, SAUDI ARABIA

KBS America, Inc. #5684

Korean Broadcasting System through e-KBS Co., Ltd., KOREA, SOUTH

Keene, David A. d/b/a Keene Consulting #6608

Government of the Democratic and Popular Republic of Algeria, ALGERIA

Keystone Strategic Advisers, LLC #6660 (T)

Alliance of Liberals and Democrats - ALDE , ROMANIA (t)

King & Spalding LLP #6501

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC #6465

Republic of Korea, Ministry of Trade, Industry and Energy, KOREA, SOUTH

Kingsley, Sara #6665 (T)

IG Metall Germany, GERMANY (t)

**Kobe Trade Information Office** #2438

Kobe Municipal Government, JAPAN

Kobre & Kim LLP #6604

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Company, Limited, CHINA

Low Taek Jho, MALAYSIA

Korea Economic Institute #3327

Korea Institute for International Economic Policy (KIEP), KOREA, SOUTH

Korea International Trade Association, Inc. #2686

Korea International Trade Association , KOREA, SOUTH

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles #2544

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, SOUTH

Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey #2614

Korea National Tourism Corporation, KOREA, SOUTH

Korea SMEs and Startups Agency USA Office #6195

Small & Medium Business Corporation, KOREA, SOUTH

KOTRA #1619

Korea Trade-Investment Promotion Agency , KOREA, SOUTH

KRL International, LLC #5788

Ministry of Finance The Republic of Ghana, GHANA

Republic of Liberia, Minister of Foreign Affairs, LIBERIA (t)

Retail Express Limited of Lagos, Nigeria, NIGERIA (t)

Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA #5783

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

Kuykendall, Gregory J., PC #5917

Government of United Mexican States, MEXICO

Latham & Watkins LLP #6628

Lord Gregory Barker of Battle, RUSSIA

Law Office of David B. Kultgen #6527

Ministry of Energy, Industry and Mineral Resources of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

LB International Solutions, LLC #6210

Government of the Republic of Turkey, Embassy, TURKEY

LeBlanc, Johanna #6644

Embassy of the Republic of Haiti Government of the Republic of Haiti, HAITI

LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation #5901

Kingdom of Morocco, MOROCCO

Lee, Christopher G. #6528 (T)

Rt. Hon. Emily Thornberry, UNITED KINGDOM (t)

Legislative Strategies, Inc. #6287

 $Hong\ Kong\ Trade\ Development\ Council\ ,\ HONG\ KONG$ 

Levick Strategic Communications, LP #6642

Low Taek Jho (through Kobre & Kim LLP) , MALAYSIA

LFA Holdings INC. #6649

Embassy of Democratic Republic of Congo , CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

LGND, LLC #6570

Canadian Ambassador (Canadian Embassy to the United States in Washington, DC), CANADA (t)

Liberty International Group, LLC #6241 (T)

Government of Hungary, Prime Minister's Office, HUNGARY (t)

Linden Government Solutions, LLC #6682

Decision Support Center of Libya (on behalf of the Libyan National Army), LIBYA

LISCR, LLC #5490

Government of the Republic of Liberia , LIBERIA

Livingston Group, LLC #6344

Innovative Technology & Business Consulting LLC, UKRAINE

Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Government of the Republic of Iraq, IRAQ

Zaklad Metalurgiczny through SEKCO Operating Company, POLAND

Long, KaLeigh #6695

Tryphon Kin-Kiey Mulumba, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc. #6306

Territorial Committee of the Tourism of Saint Barthelemy, ST. BARTHELEMY

Lowe-Lee, Florence #6067

Korea Atomic Energy Research Institute, KOREA, SOUTH

Lumen8 Advisors, LLC #6537

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Lungren Lopina LLC #6616

T&T Citizens Alliance Against Crime through Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC, TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

Luque PLLC #6568

Banthoon Lamsam, on behalf of Kasikornbank Public Company Ltd. , THAILAND

Luxcore, Ltd. #4901

Luxembourg Trade and Investment Office, LUXEMBOURG (t)

Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board #2510

Tourist Development Corporation, Ministry of Tourism, Government of the Federation of Malaysia, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Industrial Development Authority #2331

 $Malaysian\ Industrial\ Development\ Authority\ ,\ MALAYSIA$ 

Malaysian Investment Development Authority #5350

Malaysian Investment Development Authority, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Palm Oil Council (f/k/a American Palm Oil Council) #4575

Malaysian Palm Oil Council, MALAYSIA

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA) #5444

Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council, MALAYSIA

Manatos & Manatos (through the National Coordinated Effort of Hellenes - CEH) #6683

Government of the Republic of Cyprus, CYPRUS

Manatt, Phelps & Phillips LLP #6506

Banque Centrale de Mauritania, MAURITANIA

Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO) #3196

 $Manufactured\ Imports\ and\ Investment\ Promotion\ Organization\ (MIPRO)\ ,\ JAPAN$ 

Marathon Strategies, LLC #6289

Consulate General of Japan in New York, JAPAN

Maseng Communications #4660 (T)

Japan Automobile Manufacturers' Association, Inc., JAPAN (t)

Mayer Brown, LLP #6236

Government of the Kingdom of Morocco, Embassy, MOROCCO (t)

Tri-Star International Trading, Co., LIBYA (t)

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP #6447

State of Qatar, Ambassador Sheikh Meshal bin Hamad Al Thani, QATAR

VTA Telecom Corporation Viettel Group, VIETNAM

McGinnis Lochridge #6672

Republika Srpska, BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA

McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC #6295

Consulate-General of Japan in Atlanta , JAPAN

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

McKeon Group, Inc. #6391

Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

McLarty Inbound, LLC #6686

Government of Mauritius, MAURITIUS

McMark, LLC #6359 (T)

Professor Tryphon Kin Kiey Mulumba , CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE  $\quad$  (t)

Media Planning International Corporation #6621

Atout France-France Tourism Development Agency , FRANCE

 $Government\ of\ Israel,\ Ministry\ of\ Tourism\ (through\ the\ Israeli\ Government\ Advertising\ Agency\ LAPAM)\ ,\ ISRAEL$ 

Meliora Strategy #6510

Genfit, FRANCE

Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd. #6423 (T)

Government of the Democratic Republic of Congo, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

#### Mercury Public Affairs, LLC #6170

Alliance of Liberals and Democrats of Romania (ALDE) (through Keystone Strategic Advisers, LLC, ROMANIA

American-Turkish Council (ATC), TURKEY (t)

Consulate General of Japan, JAPAN

CRRC MA Corporation, CHINA (t)

Embassy of the Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

En+ Group international Public Joint-Stock Company, RUSSIA

Global Axis Partnership, INDONESIA

Global IP - Cayman, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Government of National Accord Libya, Office of the Prime Minister, LIBYA

Hikvision USA Inc., CHINA

Lord Gregory Barker of Battle PC, RUSSIA (t)

Ministry of Justice, Republic of Kazakhstan through Latham & Watkins LLP, KAZAKHSTAN

Okinawa Prefecture, JAPAN

People's Progressive Party (Guyana), GUYANA

Presidency of the Republic of Haiti (through Mercury International UK Ltd), HAITI

Turkey - U.S. Business Council (TAIK), TURKEY (t)

#### Miller & Chevalier Chartered #6533

Government of the Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

## Miller/Wenhold Capitol Strategies #6640

Chamber of Marine Commerce, CANADA

#### MMGY Global, LLC #6492

Bermuda Tourism Authority, BERMUDA

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board & Film Commission, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

Costa Rica Tourism Board, COSTA RICA

Deutsche Zentrale fur Tourismus e.V, GERMANY

Government of St. Maarten, ST. MARTIN

Nassau Paradise Island Promotion Board, BAHAMAS

Tahiti Tourisme, TAHITI

Taiwan Tourism Bureau, TAIWAN (t)

Tourism Ireland, IRELAND

Turismo de Los Cabos , MEXICO

Zurich Tourism, SWITZERLAND (t)

## Monaco Government Tourist Office #2327

Direction du Tourisme et des Congres, MONACO

## Moroccan National Tourist Office #1793

Moroccan National Tourist Office, MOROCCO

## Morris Global Strategies LLC #6688

Arab Project Party Iraq, IRAQ

# Morrison Public Affairs Group #6498 (T)

Embassy of Ireland, IRELAND (t)

## Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M.U.N) Angola #6398

Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M.U.N) Angola, ANGOLA

#### MQM International, Inc. (Muttahida Quami Movement) #6454

Muttahida Quami Movement, PAKISTAN

## Munk Policy & Law PLLC #6609

Embassy of Hungary, HUNGARY (t)

Ministry of Financial Services & Home Affairs Cayman Islands Government, CAYMAN ISLANDS

## Munoz, Jorge #6581 (T)

Partido Politico MIRA, COLOMBIA (t)

## MWW Group, LLC #6381

Israel Ministry of Tourism, ISRAEL

# Myriad International Marketing, LLC #6549

British Virgin Islands Tourist Board, BRITISH VIRGIN ISLANDS

China National Tourist Office, CHINA (t)

Discover Dominica Authority, DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

German National Tourist Office, GERMANY

Kenya Tourism Board, KENYA (t)

Kerala Tourism Board, represented by Start Communications , INDIA (t)

Kyoto Convention & Visitors Bureau, JAPAN

Macao Government Tourism Office, MACAU

Melbourne Convention & Visitors Bureau, AUSTRALIA (t)

Papua New Guinea Tourism Promotion Authority, PAPUA NEW GUINEA

Philippine Department of Tourism, PHILIPPINES

Qatar Tourism Authority, QATAR

Samoa Tourism Authority, SAMOA

Shizuoka Prefectural Tourism Association, JAPAN

South Tyrol, ITALY

Taiwan Tourism Bureau, TAIWAN

Taiwan Visitors Association, TAIWAN

Tourism Australia, AUSTRALIA

Tourism Northern Territory, AUSTRALIA

Toyooka City Hall Tourism Division, JAPAN

#### Myrmidon Group, LLC #6057

Government of Republika Srpska (including Zeljka Cvijanovic and Milorad Dodik), BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA

## National Council of Resistance of Iran - U.S. Representative Office (NCRI-US) #6171

National Council of Resistance of Iran (NCRI), IRAN

#### National Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USA #6614

National Salvation Front (NAS), REPUBLIC OF SOUTH SUDAN

## Nazer, Fahad #6389 (T)

Royal Embassy of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

## Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP #5928

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

Province of Nova Scotia, CANADA

Province of Saskatchewan, CANADA

State of Qatar, QATAR

## Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) #619

Tourisme Recreatie Netherland, NETHERLANDS

#### NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc. #4490

JNG Shareholders Group, JAPAN

#### Nickles Group, LLC #6089

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH (t)

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office in the US (TECRO), TAIWAN

#### Nineveh Plain Defense Fund #6339

Assyrian Democratic Movement, IRAQ

Nineveh Plain Protection Units (NPU), IRAQ

## November Team LLC #6599

Muslim World League through Saudi America Public Relation Affairs Committee (SAPRAC) through Southfive Strategies , SAUDI ARABIA

## NRW.INVEST (NORTH AMERICA) LLC #6645

Ministry of Economic Affairs, Innovation, Digitalization and Energy of the State of the North Rhone-Westphalia; Germany, GERMANY

## O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC #5971

Canadian Commercial Corporation, CANADA

#### Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs #4860

Republic of Vanuatu, VANUATU

## Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA #5342

Government of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic , NAGORNO KARABAKH

## Office of Tibet #1699

Dalai Lama, TIBET

# Ogilvy Government Relations #6565 (T)

Embassy of Qatar (through contract with Nelson, Mullins, Riley & Scarborough LLP), QATAR (t)

Ogilvy Group, LLC #6585 China Telecom Americas, CHINA Qatar Foundation, QATAR Okinawa Prefecture DC Office, Inc. #6332 Okinawa Prefectural Government of Japan, JAPAN Oliver A. Dulle Jr. & Company #5246 City of Sunderland, England, GREAT BRITAIN Oliver Group, Inc. #6558 Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, on behalf of the Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS OPC Strategies LLC #6601 **(T)** Kurdistan Regional Government through PASS-USA, IRAQ (t) Opportunities Development Group, LLC #6435 (T) Democratic Republic of Congo through Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd., CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE **Orion Strategies LLC** #5437 Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan, Embassy, JAPAN **Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office** Oromo Liberation Front (OLF), ETHIOPIA Ott, Bielitzki & O'Neill PLLC #6573 Barzan Aeronautical LLC, QATAR Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, USA Korean Cultural Heritage Administration through the Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, KOREA, SOUTH Ozcan, Giran #6460 People's Democracy Party (HDP), TURKEY PacRim Bridges, LLC #6655 Kingdom of Cambodia, CAMBODIA Pagefield Global #6675 Federal Republic of Nigeria, NIGERIA Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA #6521 Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA, PAKISTAN

Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLC
Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf, PAKISTAN

Felix Tshisekedi, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Pamoja USA, LLC #6575

Parvin, C. Landon #6194

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

PASS LLC #6538

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

PAVEA, LLC #6627

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP #5939 (T)

Government of Republika Srpska, BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA (t

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP #5198

Cayman Islands Ministry of Financial Services, Commerce & Environment, CAYMAN ISLANDS

Embassy of Qatar, QATAR

Government of the Republic of Korea, Embassy, KOREA, SOUTH

iFLYTEK Co., Ltd., CHINA

Khamis Khanjar and Sarmad Khanjar, IRAQ

Ministry of Energy, Industry, and Mineral Resources (MEIM) King Abdullah City for Atomic and Renewable Energy

(K.A.CARE), SAUDI ARABIA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Kosovo, KOSOVA

Secretaria de Economia, MEXICO

Policy Agency, LLC #6213

Consulate General of Japan in Boston , JAPAN

Policy Impact Strategic Communications, Inc. #6544

Embassy of Hungary , HUNGARY

Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US #6545

Polish Investment & Trade Agency, POLAND

Polish National Tourist Office, New York #4762

Ministry of Sports & Tourism of the Republic of Poland, POLAND

Portland PR Inc. #6064

Alwaleed Philanthropies, SAUDI ARABIA (t)

Education Above All Foundation (through Portland PR Limited (QFC Branch), QATAR (t)

Embassy of the Republic of Kazakhstan in Washington , KAZAKHSTAN (t)

Government of Qatar, QATAR

Singapore Info-Communications Media Development Authority, SINGAPORE

State of Qatar - Government Communications Office, QATAR

Potomac International Partners, Inc. #6459

Republic of China (Taiwan), TAIWAN

Potomac Square Group #6576 (T)

Polish Chamber of Commerce in the United States, POLAND (t)

Prime Policy Group #6377

Government of National Accord Libya, Office of the Deputy Prime Minister, LIBYA

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of Japan Embassy, JAPAN

Parkington International Inc. (on behalf of Democratic Party Korea), KOREA, NORTH (t)

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus (TRNC), CYPRUS (t)

Prism Strategy, Inc. #6419

Government of Japan - Japan External Trade Organization, JAPAN

Project Associates UK Ltd #6472

Government of Zambia, ZAMBIA (t)

National Media Council of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Public Strategies Washington, Inc. #4486 (T)

Government of Mexico, MEXICO (t)

QORVIS LLC #5483

Dentsu Public Relations Inc , JAPAN

Embassy of the Republic of Yemen, YEMEN

King Salman Humanitarian Aid & Relief Center, SAUDI ARABIA

Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Muslim World League, SAUDI ARABIA

Republic of Equatorial Guinea, EQUATORIAL GUINEA

Republic of Fiji, FIJI

Tourism Promotion Council of Mexico , MEXICO (t)

Tourism Promotion Council of the State of Quintana Roo, MEXICO

World Council of Religious Leaders, SAUDI ARABIA

Quebec Government Office #1787

Quebec Government, CANADA

Quinn & Co. of NY LTD. #6433

Hvar Tourist Board, CROATIA

Setouchi Tourism Authority through JTB Chugoku Shikoku Corp , JAPAN

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Raben Group, LLC #5932 (T)

Embassy of Mexico through Kuykendall & Associates , MEXICO (t)

Racepoint Global, Inc. #6650

Huawei Technologies USA, CHINA

Rasky Partners #6586

Abdul Sattar, BANGLADESH (t)

Embassy of the Republic of Azerbaijan, AZERBAIJAN

Ravdin, Vivien #5630

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan, JORDAN

Reed, T. Dean #5044

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Republic of Kosovo, Ministry of Foreign Affairs through Alston & Bird , KOSOVA

Reevemark LLC #6646

Low Taek Jho, MALAYSIA

Representative of German Industry and Trade #4274

Association of German Chambers of Industry and Commerce (Deutscher Industrie - und Handelstag) , GERMANY

Federation of German Industries (Bundesverband der Deutschen Industrie), GERMANY

Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus #2619

Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus, H.E. Mustafa Akinci, CYPRUS

Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT) #6113

China Council for the Promotion of International Trade (CCPIT), CHINA

Reston Translator, LLC #6490

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency, RUSSIA

RIA Global LLC #6524

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency, RUSSIA

Riverwood Strategies, LLC #6577 (T)

Turkey-U.S. Business Council (TAIK) (through Mercury Public Affairs, LLC), TURKEY (t)

RM Broadcasting, LLC #6694

Federal State Unitary Enterprise Rossiya Segodnya International Information Agency , RUSSIA

Robert G. Joseph #6626

National Council of Resistance of Iran , IRAN

Roberti + White, LLC #6065

SOCAR USA, subsidiary of State Oil Company of Azerbaijan Republic (SOCAR) , AZERBAIJAN Transformation and Continuity , AFGHANISTAN

Transformation and Continuity , 7th G117th VIST7th V

Rogich Communications Group #6274

People's Republic of China Embassy, CHINA

Rokk Solutions, LLC #6320

Rasmussen Global , DENMARK (t)

Richard Attias and Associates on behalf of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Rosemont Associates, LLC #6161

National Council of Resistance of Iran, IRAN

RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment #6181

Government of Republika Srpska , BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA

RSC	Services	Internation	nalLLC	#6554
Noc	SCI VICES	internation	uai LLC	#11.7.74

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

## Rubenstein Public Relations, Inc. #6691

Consulate General of the Dominican Republic , DOMINICAN REPUBLIC

#### Rude, Marianne Haslund #5767

Manitoba Intergovernmental Affairs and Trade, CANADA

## Ryberg and Smith, LLC #5570 (T)

Kenya Ministry of Industry, Trade and Cooperation, KENYA (t)

#### S.G.R. LLC Government Relations and Lobbying #6379

Embassy of the State of Qatar through Venable LLP, QATAR

Government of Catalonia, SPAIN (t)

Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation of the Kingdom of Morocco (through JPC Strategies LLC) , MOROCCO

Partido Alianza Republicana Nacionalista (ARENA) And El Salvador Presidental candidate, Carlos Calleja, EL

## S-3 Group #6422

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

## SAACS d/b/a of Independent Agency, LLC #6542

President of the State of Galmudug, Somailia H.E. Ahmed Duale Gelle Haaf, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

#### Sachem Strategies, LLC #6557

Consulate General of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

#### Sandler Trade, LLC #6180 (T)

Embassy of the Plurinational State of Bolivia, BOLIVIA (t)

Royal Thai Embassy, Office of Commercial Affairs, THAILAND (t)

# Sanitas International, Inc. #6530

Aeromax Project LP DBA Carlex Technologies , UNITED KINGDOM (t)

Expo 2020 Dubai, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Government of Azerbaijan of behalf of BGR Group, AZERBAIJAN (t)

Mer Security and Communications Systems, Ltd (Mer) on behalf of the Government of the Democratic Republic of the Congo (DRC) , CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE  $\,$  (t)

# SAPRAC, Inc. #6457

Embassy of the Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN (t)

Muslim World League, SAUDI ARABIA

Salman Al-Ansari, SAUDI ARABIA

## Saudi Petroleum International, Inc. #5321

Government of the Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company (Saudi Aramco), SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Refining, Inc. #4184

Government of Kingdom of Saudi Arabia, SAUDI ARABIA

Saudi Arabian Oil Company , SAUDI ARABIA

Schillings International (USA) LLP #6603

Low Taek Jho, MALAYSIA

Schoen, Doug #6071

Victor Pinchuk, UKRAINE

Scottish Enterprise #3013

Scottish Enterprise (formerly: Scottish Development Agency), SCOTLAND

Scribe Strategies & Advisors, Inc. #6305

Gecamines SA, CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE

Republic of Uganda, UGANDA

Shepura, Nathan #6630

European People's Party, BELGIUM

Sidley Austin, LLP #3731

beIN Media Group LLC, QATAR (t)

Government of Israel, ISRAEL

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG (t)

JSC VTB Bank, RUSSIA

Signal Group Consulting, LLC #6661 (T)

 $Volodymyr\ Zelensky\ \hbox{-}\ Servant\ of\ the\ People\ through\ Marcus\ Cohen\ \hbox{,}\ UKRAINE \qquad (t)$ 

Silverbridge, Khendhrah #6619

Minister Hon. Atupele Austin Muluzi and UDF, MALAWI

Silversmith Law Offices PLLC #6597 (T)

Embassy of the State of Qatar , QATAR  $\,$  (t)

Singapore Economic Development Board #2003

Singapore Economic Development Board, SINGAPORE

Singapore Tourism Board #2414

Republic of Singapore, SINGAPORE

Sitrick Group, LLC #6572 (T)

Embassy of Qatar (through Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP) , QATAR (t)

SKDKnickerbocker LLC #6690

Prince Albert II of Monaco Foundation, MONACO

Slocum & Boddie, PLLC #5765

Kurdistan Regional Government, IRAQ

#### Sonoran Policy Group, LLC #6399

Democratic Party of Albania, ALBANIA

Democratic Republic of Congo through Mer Security and Communications, Ltd., CONGO, REPUBLIC OF THE (t)

Elite Consulting Group, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC

Embassy of Iceland, Washington, DC, ICELAND (t)

Embassy of The Kingdom of Bahrain, BAHRAIN

Embassy of the Republic of Kenya, KENYA

Federal Government of Somalia, SOMALI DEMOCRATIC REPUBLIC (t)

Mr. Saud A.A. AL Arfaj, KUWAIT

Zury Mayte' Rios Sosa de Weller, GUATEMALA (t)

## Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC #5839

Confederation of Garment Exporters of the Philippines (CONGEP), PHILIPPINES (t)

Department of Trade and Industry, Republic of the Philippines, PHILIPPINES (t)

Embassy of Japan, JAPAN

Government of Haiti through L'Association des Industries d'Haiti (ADIH), HAITI

#### South African Tourism #603

South African Tourist Corporation, SOUTH AFRICA

#### Southern Transitional Council (US), Ltd. #6552

Southern Transitional Council (STC), YEMEN

#### Sprague, Esther Marie #6091

Sudan People's Liberation Movement - North , SUDAN

#### Squire Patton Boggs, LLP #2165

Center for Studies and Media Affairs at the Saudi Royal Court, SAUDI ARABIA

Embassy of the People's Republic of China, CHINA

Embassy of the Republic of Korea, KOREA, SOUTH

Government of the Republic of Cameroon, CAMEROON

Government of the State of Qatar, QATAR

High Negotiations Committee of the Syrian Opposition (HNC), SYRIA

Palestinian Authority, PALESTINE

Republic of Angola, ANGOLA

Republic of Croatia , CROATIA

Temasek Holdings Limited, SINGAPORE

#### SST Aerospace, LLC #6629

Letecke Opravovne Trencin, a.s. (LOTN), SLOVAKIA

#### St. Lucia Tourist Board #2668

St. Lucia Tourist Board, SAINT LUCIA

#### Steptoe & Johnson, LLP #6653

Fujian Jinhua Integrated Circuit Co., Ltd., CHINA

Steven Billet #6420

Mamool A. Al-Nisani , IRAQ

STRATCOMMS, LLC #6615

Republic of Mali, MALI

StrateVarious LLC #6449

Head of Administration of the Government of Georgia, GEORGIA

Switzerland Tourism #55

Swiss Federal Railroads, SWITZERLAND

Swiss National Tourist Office, SWITZERLAND

T&R Productions LLC #6485

ANO TV-Novosti, RUSSIA

Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U.S. #6187

Democratic Progressive Party , TAIWAN

Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc. #3652

Taiwan External Trade Development Council (TAITRA), TAIWAN

Taylor English Decisions, LLC #6600

Consulate General of Japan in Atlanta, JAPAN

Tenam Corporation #6638

Uranium One, Inc., RUSSIA

theGroup DC, LLC #6388

Government of Barbados, BARBADOS

Government of Bermuda, BERMUDA

Government of the Republic of Trinidad and Tobago, TRINIDAD AND TOBAGO

ThirdCircle, Inc. #6540

Embassy of Morocco, MOROCCO

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Ministry of Culture and Sports of the Republic of Kazakhstan, KAZAKHSTAN

Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc. #5982

Embassy of the Republic of Korea , KOREA, SOUTH

Korea International Trade Association, KOREA, SOUTH

TogoRun LLC #6612

Italian Trade Agency, ITALY

Tourism Australia #1032

Australian National Travel Association, AUSTRALIA

Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles #2178

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York #1897

Tourism Authority of Thailand, THAILAND

Tourism Ireland Limited #5594

Tourism Ireland Limited, IRELAND

Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office #5840

Flanders Tourism Board, BELGIUM

TRG Advisory Services, LLC #6596

Embassy of the United Arab Emirates, UNITED ARAB EMIRATES

Triconsultants, Inc. #6684

Embassy of Hungary (through Greenberg Traurig), HUNGARY

Tricuro, LLC #6285

Corporacion Dinant, HONDURAS

Tusk Ventures LLC #6543 (T)

Republic of the Marshall Islands, MARSHALL ISLANDS (t)

Twin Rocks Global, LLC #6578 (T)

Alliance of Independent Social Democrats (SNSD), BOSNIA & HERZEGOVINA (t)

U.S. Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council #6516

Syrian Democratic Council, SYRIA

United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR) #6130

Khamkeo Sanasery, LAOS

Urenco, Inc. #5137 (T)

Urenco, Ltd., GREAT BRITAIN

Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc. #5401

Rongelap Atoll Local Government, MARSHALL ISLANDS

Vanguard Africa #6411

Akera Muna, CAMEROON

Biram Dah Abeid, MAURITANIA

Daher Ahmed Farah, DJIBOUTI

Ibrahim Yacouba, NIGER

Robert Kyagulanyi Ssentamu (AKA Bobi Wine), UGANDA

Tundu Lissu, TANZANIA

Venable, LLP #5931

Embassy of the State of Qatar, QATAR

Greenberg Traurig, LLP on behalf of the Republic of Turkey, TURKEY

Hong Kong Trade Development Council, HONG KONG

Kili/Bikini/Ejit Local Government Council, MARSHALL ISLANDS

VisitBritain #579

British Tourist Authority, GREAT BRITAIN

London & Partners, ENGLAND

Marketing Manchester, ENGLAND

Visit Wales, GREAT BRITAIN

VisitDenmark #634

VisitDenmark, DENMARK

VisitSweden #4885

Sveriges Rese-och Turistrad, A.B., SWEDEN

Washington Consultants, LLC #6685

Mr. Enri Ceno, Albania, ALBANIA

Washington Strategy Group #6365

Iraq Stability and Security Program (ISSP), IRAQ

West Wing Writers, LLC #6367

Royal Hashemite Court of Jordan, JORDAN

Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC #6086

Taipei Economic and Cultural Representative Office (TECRO), TAIWAN

White & Case LLP #6393

Hashemite Kingdom of Jordan, JORDAN

Republic of the Sudan, SUDAN

White House Writers Group, Inc. #6477

Polish National Foundation, POLAND

Wiles, Lanny #6664

Bergey Ryskaliyev, KAZAKHSTAN

Jana Qazaqstan (for free and transparent election in Kazakhstan), KAZAKHSTAN

Wiley Rein, LLP #6108 (T)

Aveiro LP, UKRAINE (t)

Oleksandr Tymoshenko , UKRAINE (t)

Wilson Global Communications, LLC #6584

China-United States Exchange Foundation, CHINA

Wolk, Martin #6689

Embassy of the Republic of Poland , POLAND

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc. #2278

Executive of the World Zionist Organization, Jerusalem, ISRAEL

Wu, Bruno Zheng #6611

Secretary General of National Committee on China-US relations as an affiliate of the Charhar Institute, CHINA (t)

# Xin Min International, Inc. #6468 (T)

Xin Min Evening News, CHINA (t)

# Yorktown Solutions, LLC #6491

Global Axis Partnership, INDONESIA

Kyiv City Organization of Employers of the Oil and Gas Industry , UKRAINE

Libyan United Democratic Party (LUDP), LIBYA

Public Joint-Stock Company National Joint-Stock Company (Naftogaz of Ukraine), UKRAINE (t)

State Foreign Trade Enterprise SpetsTechnoExport , UKRAINE (t)

Ukrinmash, UKRAINE (t)

# Zeno Group, Inc. #6652

Aruba Tourism Authority (ATA), ARUBA

Canadian Tourism Commission - CTC, CANADA

# Zionist Advocacy Center (TZAC Inc.) #6676

International Legal Forum, ISRAEL

# Appendix B Short Form Index

# ALPHABETICAL LIST OF ALL SHORT FORMS WHOSE REGISTRATIONS WERE IN ACTIVE STATUS AT ANY TIME DURING THE PERIOD OF THE SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT AS WELL AS THEIR REGISTRANT

(t) Indicates short form terminated during the six month reporting period.

Short Form Name	Registrant Name
Short Form Name	Registi ant Ivanic

Ab Rahim, Ednie Rahma Malaysia Tourism Promotion Board

Abad Ajoy, Maria Jose (t) QORVIS LLC

Abbo, Elmer Nineveh Plain Defense Fund

Abdullah, Iyad Mohammad Ismail Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Aberaouz, Hamid Moroccan National Tourist Office
Aboye, Tegegne M Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party
Abrams, David Zionist Advocacy Center (TZAC Inc )
Abul-Hamayel, B A Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC)
Achacoso, Chris Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Adams, David (t)

Cogent Strategies LLC

Adams, Michael Christopher (t)

Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC

Afshar, Reza

Independent Diplomat, Inc

Agha, Alina Ally (t) TogoRun LLC

Agolory, Joseph Peter
National Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USA
Aharen, Takao
Okinawa Prefecture DC Office, Inc
Ahmed, Sidra Sehar (t)
Singapore Economic Development Board

Ahn, Debbie Singapore Tourism Board

Aho, Loren Venable, LLP

Ahrens, Frank
Aisen, Mayuka
JETRO, Los Angeles
Akahoshi, Teri (t)
Quinn & Co of NY LTD

Akimoto, Satohiro (t) Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN)

Al-Ansari, Salman SAPRAC, Inc Al-Dilaymi, Kamil Ismail Alsalih, Mark K

Al Hendi, Ahed U.S. Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council

Al-Hokail, Samer Saudi Petroleum International, Inc

Al Tanger, Hamza Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Albazzaz, Yasmin
Alcalde & Fay

Alberti, Elizabeth
Albertine, James J (t)
Albertine, John M (t)
Alcalde, Hector
Alcalde, Hector
Alcand, Luis
LFA Holdings INC

Aleo, Michael LGND, LLC
Alghamdi, Adel Misfer Saudi Refining, Inc

Ali, Ahmed Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Ali, Waleed Yehia Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Aliferis, Scott (t) K&L Gates, LLP

Allen, Sophie Elizabeth (t)

Allman, Ryan

Allonas, Aline (t)

Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC

Independent Diplomat, Inc

Quebec Government Office

AlNaqbi, Areej Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
AlRumaih, Saleh I Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC)

Alsalih, Mark K Alsalih, Mark K

Alshamsi, Saeed Salem Saif Humaid Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Altman, Henry Grant (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Altschuler, Irwin Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Alvarez, Angela Marie Zeno Group, Inc

Alyafei, Yahya Abdulkarim Abdulla Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Amador, Diana Media Planning International Corporation

Amagai, Mattie Potomac International Partners, Inc

Ames, Sarah Carlin Foster Garvey PC

Amettikkara, Devadas Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Aminian, Shiva Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Amsterdam, Robert R
Amsterdam & Partners, LLP
Anderson, Brent
MMGY Global, LLC

Anderson, Carsen Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Anderson, David E LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation

Anderson, John W (t) Cogent Strategies LLC

Anderson, Rebecca Alignment Government Strategies

Anderson, Thomas McKee Deutsche Telekom, Inc

Andrich, Daniel Representative of German Industry and Trade

Andrus, Eric Karv Communications, Inc

Annacker, Claudia Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Archer, Garbrielle A
Arciniega, Laura (t)
Arends Sr , Randolph Joseph
Arguello, Amalia
Bahamas Tourist Office
Raben Group, LLC
Aruba Tourism Authority
Arguello, Amalia
MMGY Global, LLC

Argueta, Eduardo Jose Frances S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying

Ariale, John Michael Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC

Arlook, Eleanor APCO Worldwide LLC

Armstrong, Phil Potomac International Partners, Inc
Arnavat, Gustavo Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Arndt, Michael (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Arneson, Micaela Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Arnoldi, Kenneth P Reed, T Dean
Arnoldi, Aimee MMGY Global, LLC
Arnoldi, Sarah MMGY Global, LLC
Arouna, Omar Global Specialty LLC
Asai, Yasutaka JETRO, Los Angeles

Asghar, Kaiser Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Ashcroft, John D Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC

ASO, Ryoji Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Atef, Ahmed Southern Transitional Council (US), Ltd

Atienza, Flerine Quinn & Co of NY LTD
Attebury, Whitney MMGY Global, LLC
Audi, Tatiana Portland PR Inc
Augustyn, Joseph JWI, LLC

Averay-Cuesta, Julie Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Avetisyan, Robert Office of the Nagorno Karabakh Republic in the USA

Ayres, David T Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC

Aytug, Ali Selcuk Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Ayyalaasomayajula, Arvind Singapore Economic Development Board Bacigalupo, Patricia Wu Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

Badger, Stephanie Dawn

Badini, Perrin

Alcalde & Fay

Bailey, Stefan

Prime Policy Group

Baker, Christopher

Ballard, Brian

Ballard Partners

Ballard, Matthew

BCW LLC

Ballesteros, Josa Maria Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Ballman, Luke Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC

Ballou, Julia Allen TogoRun LLC

Baloul, Gassan Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Baloyi, Robert Mdunwazi Brand South Africa

Ban, Hocheol Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Banglin, Jaclyn Tan Singapore Tourism Board
Barbour, Haley (t) BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Barbour, James Andrew Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Bardsley, Ralph Josiah

Barford, Brandon

Beacon Policy Advisors LLC

Barltrop, Mitchell

Barnes, Beaudre D

Kobre & Kim LLP

Barnes, Karyl Development Counsellors International

VisitBritain Barnes, Tara Innovation Norway Barnese, Hege Vibeke Barnett, John Barnett, John South African Tourism Barnette, Justin BLJ Worldwide LTD Barnhart, Caleb Blue Star Strategies, LLC Baronberg, Jeremiah Camstoll Group, LLC Barresi, Joseph Francis Greenberg Traurig, LLP Barringer, Steve

Barrios, Taylor Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Barton, Joseph Cornerstone Government Affairs

Baskerville, Jennifer Arlene QORVIS LLC

Basnayake, Vinoda Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Bass, Charles FGreenberg Traurig, LLPBaumann, TerriOgilvy Group, LLC

Bayounis, Abdulrahman Aramco Affiliated Services Company (AASC)

Beard, AlanCapitol Financial Strategies, LLCBeatty, ChristopherKRL International, LLCBeck, JamesBLJ Worldwide LTD

Becker, Stephan EPillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLPBeckles, AlexScribe Strategies & Advisors, IncBeckmann, Caroline JamesDavis Goldberg & Galper, PLLCBeer, MichaelAlignment Government Strategies

Bekale, Herve (t) McMark, LLC

Belcher, Carolin Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Bell, Nathaniel DLA Piper US LLP

Bellette, Fassika Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party
Ben-Menashe, Ari Dickens & Madson Canada Inc
Benitez Espinosa, Gilda L Media Planning International Corporation

Benitez Espinosa, Gilda L Media Planning Internationa Benitez Rojas, Felipe Carlos Felipe Carlos Benitez Rojas

Benn, Rebecca Ballard Partners
Bennett, Barry Avenue Strategies, LLC
Berardini, Chris Iron Bridge Strategies LLC

Berger, Jessica (t) QORVIS LLC

Berger, Paul S Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Bergman, Brandy Benson Reevemark LLC
Bernstein, Matthew DLA Piper US LLP
Berry, Adam Jan Hogan Lovells US LLP

Berry, Cait VisitBritain

Berry, Daniel (t) Marathon Strategies, LLC

Bigham, Madison TogoRun LLC

Bigirwa, Bigz Washington Consultants, LLC
Billings, Brandon MMGY Global, LLC

Bin, Joonhwa KOTRA

Biradar, Suresh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Birnbaum, Jeffrey BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Bishop, Tyler McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Bjorkner, Arthur C Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

Black, Charlie Prime Policy Group
Black, Kristin Hulsen Media Services LLC

Black, Noah Portland PR Inc
Blakeslee, James A (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Blandon, Pamela TogoRun LLC
Blocksom, Shara Lindsey Zeno Group, Inc
Blount, Anna Rachel (t) MMGY Global, LLC

Bobina, Lyudmyla Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Bock, Paul SHolland & KnightBoddie, Richard FSlocum & Boddie, PLLCBohlen, Will (t)Cogent Strategies LLC

Bojic, Dragan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Bokhari, Raza Bokhari, Raza

Bolanos, Jose Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Bole, Robert James (t) Signal Group Consulting, LLC
Bolton, John APCO Worldwide LLC

Bom, Cees W D Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Bond. Phillip Potomac International Partners, Inc

Bonjean, Ron Rokk Solutions, LLC

Bonne, Jessie CYPARIS

Bonnett, Simon Christopher International Registries, Inc Borden, Michael Sidley Austin, LLP

Borland, Lydia LB International Solutions, LLC

Bortolin, Marcia Italian Government Tourist Board, New York
Borzdijs, Aleksandrs Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Boswell, Joshua Crowell & Moring International, Ltd
Bouchard, Elizabeth S International Registries, Inc
Boucher, Rick Sidley Austin, LLP

Bowles, Mark T McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC
Boyd, Charles Shea Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Boyles, Bret K Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Braden, Mark Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Bradley, Alison BLJ Worldwide LTD
Bradley, Braden Todd (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Bradlow, Lucinda (t) Glover Park Group, LLC

Brahma, Priyanki Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Bramble, Sylma Brown Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc
Brandwein, David Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc

Brandwein, David World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc

Braver, Adam JETRO, San Francisco
Bray, John Fratelli Group

Brazzini, Francesco Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Breakey, Rachel Invest Northern Ireland
Breard, Annie Quebec Government Office
Breaux, John B Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Brennan, Janis Foley Hoag, LLP

Breuer II, Alfred Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Briand Fortin, Anne Catherine Quebec Government Office

Briceno Vera, Veronica Maria Media Planning International Corporation

Bridgforth, Jeffrey Scott LGND, LLC

Broder, Adam (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Brody, David IDA Ireland

Brookover, Edward Avenue Strategies, LLC
Brown, Cynthia Sue Forbes Tate Partners LLC
Brown, Kristin Racepoint Global, Inc
Brown, Peter BLJ Worldwide LTD
Brown, Rebecca (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Brown, Valery Bahamas Tourist Office
Brown, William B Korea Economic Institute

Broydrick, William B Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Brudi-Bilyk, Karine Quebec Government Office
Brunts, Laura KRL International, LLC
Bryant, Amanda MMGY Global, LLC
Bubb, Evelyn FTI Consulting LLP
Bubick, Julio M Valeriano (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Buchanan, Sheila Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Buckley, Mary IDA Ireland

Buddhani, AchirayaTourism Authority of Thailand, New YorkBudzillo, ElzbietaPolish National Tourist Office, New YorkBull, ChristopherHill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Bulo, Fekadu W Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office

Burce, Myriha (t)

Burg, Dara

APCO Worldwide LLC

Burge, Brooke

MMGY Global, LLC

Burghoff, Mary Claire Cornerstone Government Affairs

Burgues, Victoria Alsina Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America

Burke, David APCO Worldwide LLC
Burkhardt, Craig S Barnes & Thornburg LLP

Burki, Sajjad Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLC

Burns, Hugh Reevemark LLC
Burstein, Daniel Guidepost Solutions LLC
Burt, Richard McLarty Inbound, LLC
Burwell, Frances McLarty Inbound, LLC
Buscher, John Gilbert Forbes Tate Partners LLC
Butcher-Nesbitt, Robert Alexander Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Butler, Paul Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Butterfield, Robert Ian Butterfield Evans & Associates, LLC
Byrd, Kolve Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Caffrey, Samantha Zeno Group, Inc

Cailor, Tiffani Keir Bermuda Tourism Authority
Calamaro, Raymond S RSC Services International LLC

Camilleri, Miriam Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Caminiti, Paul Reevemark LLC
Camp, Lucas Zeno Group, Inc
Campagna, Shannon S (t) Alston & Bird, LLP
Cano, Ines MMGY Global, LLC
Caparso, Anne Smith Policy Agency, LLC

Caraballo, Arturo Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Carbonetti, Anthony
Blueprint Advisors LLC
Carey, Raquel D
Bahamas Tourist Office
Carmona, David Sanchez
APCO Worldwide LLC
Carney, Jerome
Quebec Government Office
Caroline, Gary (t)
Carp, Bertram
Alignment Government Strategies
Carpenter, Elizabeth
Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Carreiro, Paula
Department of Culture Tourism - Abu Dhabi (New York Branch)
Carrera, Xavier Vila
Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America
Carrillo, Marcelo
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Carter Sullivan, Juliane CGCN Group

Carvajal, Tricia Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Casanova, Jason Alexander Gainful Solutions Inc

Cassidy, Robert H Saudi Petroleum International, Inc

Castillo, Edward O Castillo, Edward O DLA Piper US LLP Castle, Michael Bermuda Tourism Authority Castro, Mary Rosetta BLJ Worldwide LTD Catsaros, Oktavia FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Caves, Jefferson (t) McGinnis Lochridge Cawley, Justin Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP Cawley, Justin (t) Centers III, James L Cornerstone Government Affairs

Cenzuales, Giovanni Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Chabria, Jai (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Chai, Alice Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Chambliss, Corey Ogilvy Group, LLC

Champion, James C Cornerstone Government Affairs

Chan, Carman Myriad International Marketing, LLC
Chan Allen, Sujin Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Chandra, Tara P Harbour Group, LLC

Chaney, Julia International Policy Solutions, LLC
Chang, Sang Sik Korea International Trade Association, Inc
Chang, Seokmin Korea International Trade Association, Inc
Charlier Bissacot, Denise Talarico Media Planning International Corporation

Chaudhury, Shamik Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Chavez, Gricelda Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Chavez, Liz Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Chen, Gary
Chen, Hai Tao
Chen, Janice I-Jier
Chen, Michael Win-How (t)
Chen, Gary
Chen, Gary
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Chen, Janice I-Jier
Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U S
Chen, Michael Win-How (t)
Cheng, Gang
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Cheng, Natalie (t)Media Planning International CorporationCheon, Hyun JunKorea SMEs and Startups Agency USA OfficeCheung, WinchellHong Kong Trade Development Council, IncChew, Brandon Wei YangSingapore Economic Development Board

Chinje, Eric KRL International, LLC
Chiou, Ivy (t) Quinn & Co of NY LTD

Cho, Dong-Joon KOTRA

Choh, Christina Singapore Tourism Board

Choi, Bosung KOTRA
Choi, Jinsung KOTRA

Chomsin, Tassanee Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Choudhry, Jeff Nickles Group, LLC

Chow, Shui Sang Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc

Christi, Amanda Bluetext, LLC
Christoferson, James P JPC Strategies, LLC

Chu, MinSok (t) Korea International Trade Association, Inc Chua, Valerie Jia Lin Singapore Economic Development Board

Chudzicki, Pawel (t) K&L Gates, LLP
Chwat, John McKeon Group, Inc

Cialdella, Michael White House Writers Group, Inc Claes, Patrick Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Clarkson, Karen VisitBritain

Clemans, Kathryn Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

Clements, Molly

Clerc, Pascaline

Cloud, Bridget (t)

Cobb, Lucas

MMGY Global, LLC

Coen, Mary Lisbeth

Coghlan, Matthew Gowan (t)

LGND, LLC

Meliora Strategy

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

MMGY Global, LLC

Avenue Strategies, LLC

Cohen, David Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Cohen, Stephen (t)MMGY Global, LLCCohen, Yoram MenchemLISCR, LLCColangelo, LisaPrime Policy Group

Cole, Christopher Rogich Communications Group

Cole, David S Holland & Knight
Coleman, Amanda MMGY Global, LLC
Coleman Jr, Norman B Hogan Lovells US LLP
Collins, Arthur theGroup DC, LLC
Collins Rob S-3 Group

Colovin, Stewart MMGY Global, LLC

Colurciello, Alexandria Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Comeau, Maia Company LLC
Condon, Katie Zeno Group, Inc
Condon, William Tourism Ireland Limited

Conlon, Michael Invest Northern Ireland
Conness, Devan Invest Northern Ireland

Contreras, Susana Iakovliev Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Contreras, Susana lakovliev MMGY Global, LLC
Cook, Gerald JETRO, New York
Cook, Meghan Zeno Group, Inc

Corallo, Mark Corallo Media Strategies, Inc Corpuz, Samantha (t) Kobe Trade Information Office

Cosar, Yagmur BCW LLC

Costello, Megan Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC
Costello, Megan Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC
Cotnoir, Christopher TRG Advisory Services, LLC

Courtovich, James C S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying

Courville, Cindy (t)

Cowan, Mark

Cox, Christine M

Courville Consultants, LLC

Potomac International Partners, Inc

Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Cox, Edward Prime Policy Group
Cox, Frances K
Coyle, Paul (t) Fratelli Group
Wiley Rein, LLP

Coyle (Morris), Melissa D

Coyne, Tom

Coyne Public Relations, LLC

Cpin, John

Avenue Strategies, LLC

Craven, Richard James

Barzan Aeronautical LLC

Crawford, Katherine

MMGY Global, LLC

Crawford, Robin

Finn Partners, Inc

Crawford, Thomas Raymond (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Crawley, Daniella Development Counsellors International

Creaghan, James P (t)

AUX Initiatives LLC

Monaco Government

Cresci, Frank W Monaco Government Tourist Office
Crittenden, Michael Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Crosby, Daniel C King & Spalding LLP
Crosby, William D Livingston Group, LLC

Crowe, Robert B Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Crowley, Daniel F C K&L Gates, LLP

Crumbliss, John Cornerstone Government Affairs
Cruz, Humberto (t) Media Planning International Corporation
Cruz, Monica Media Planning International Corporation

Cuesta, Julie AverayMMGY Global, LLCCullo, William H (t)FTI Consulting (SC), IncCummings, BrittanyDaniel J Edelman, IncCummins, HarryAvenue Strategies, LLC

Cunillera, Cristina Media Planning International Corporation

Curran, Christopher M White & Case LLP
Curtis, David Portland PR Inc

Cushing, Christopher T Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Cutler, Aaron Hogan Lovells US LLP
Cyrille, Laura MMGY Global, LLC

Cyrille, Laura Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Daffa, ReemSAPRAC, IncDain, RebekahQORVIS LLC

Dallaire, Paul Quebec Government Office

Danisman, Janet Bavarian U S Offices for Economic Development, LLC

Dar, Rohail Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA

Daschle, NathanDaschle Group, LLCDaschle, ThomasDaschle Group, LLCDavid, AlexNineveh Plain Defense Fund

Davis, Elizabeth Portland PR Inc

Davis, Lanny J Davis Goldberg & Galper, PLLC
Davis, Smith W Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Davis III, James Oscar Holland & Knight

Dawicki, Angela M Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Dawicki, Eric R Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Dawson, Donald W Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida Day, Lori Sharpe Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC

De La Riva, Sarah Myriad International Marketing, LLC de la Torriente, Diana Media Planning International Corporation

De Wilde, Peter Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office

DeAngelis, Bryan Corallo Media Strategies, Inc
Debevoise II, Eli Whitney Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Dee, Elizabeth SKDKnickerbocker LLC
DeFalco, Beth Helene Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Dehn, Torstein Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Delahunt, Bill BGR Government Affairs, LLC

DeLelle, Claire White & Case LLP

Delpan, Lee A Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Deluca, Salvatore Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

DelValle, W Bruce Fein & DelValle, PLLC

DeMaio, Anthony McDermott Will & Emery, LLP

Demetrious, Susanne German National Tourist Office

DeMirci, Walter Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Dempsey, Amanda Jane Bermuda Tourism Authority

Denour, Tristan Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

DeRosa, Benjamin (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

DeRosa, Joseph QORVIS LLC

Deschauer Jr , John J Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Dhanaphatana, Sarah Kelly (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Di Domizio, Eliana Media Planning International Corporation

Diaz, Alice CMGRP, Inc
Diaz, Eva MMGY Global, LLC

 Diaz, Eva
 Myriad International Marketing, LLC

 Diaz, Sam
 Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

 Diaz-Balart, Lincoln
 Western Hemisphere Strategies, LLC

Diaz-Bonilla, Rebecca Lumen8 Advisors, LLC

Dickens, Kate S-3 Group Dickinson, Savanah Portland PR Inc Ogilvy Group, LLC Dickson, Madeline Quebec Government Office Dignard, Daniel (t) Alignment Government Strategies DiJames, Jennifer FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Dill, Diana (t) Dill, Jr, Earlston T Bermuda Tourism Authority Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Dilley, Dean M Dingorkar, Priya Yogesh India Tourism, New York Daniel J Edelman, Inc Dingwell, Makena DiNino Associates, LLC DiNino, Paul Quebec Government Office Dion, Jean Pierre Quebec Government Office Dionne, Martin

 Disler, Mark
 Prime Policy Group

 Distributions LLC, T&R
 T&R Productions LLC

 Ditchey, Anna
 APCO Worldwide LLC

Dixon, Lucy (t) Myriad International Marketing, LLC
Dobson, Christopher George Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Doer, Gary (t)

Dolan, Andrew

LGND, LLC

Dole, Robert J

Alston & Bird, LLP

Dombroski, Christine Frances (t)
Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Donnelly, Colleen Glover Park Group, LLC
Dorais, Dominique Lamarre (t) Zeno Group, Inc
Doran, Dana Rasky Partners

Douglas, Donna Willa-Mae Bermuda Tourism Authority
Doyle, Neil FTI Consulting LLP

Doyne, Karen L (t) BCW LLC

Drascek, Andraz Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Dreazen, Yochi
Drouin, Jenna
Racepoint Global, Inc
Duboff, Scott
Foster Garvey PC
Duffy, Emmet
Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc
Duffy, Mark (t)
Signal Group Consulting, LLC
Dufresne, Caroline
Duhr, Harrison
MMGY Global, LLC

Dukoff, Gilian (t) Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Dukoff, Gillian (t)MMGY Global, LLCDulle, Oliver AOliver A Dulle Jr & CompanyDumas, Mamyrah EricaMercury Public Affairs, LLCDuncan, StephenDevelopment Counsellors InternationalDunlavy, AllanSchillings International (USA) LLP

 Dunn, David
 Hogan Lovells US LLP

 Dunn, Richard
 MMGY Global, LLC

 Dunn III, Jackson Thomas (t)
 FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

 Durand, Judith
 Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

 Durkovic, Andrew
 Amsterdam & Partners, LLP

Dye, Trevin G JETRO, Atlanta

Dyer, James W Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P C

Dykes Jr , Anthony Carl QORVIS LLC
Earl, Jonathan Richard FTI Consulting LLP
Early, Katrina VisitBritain

Ebba, Fido T Oromo Liberation Front, North America Office
Ebsary, Alexander Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA
Eckert, Kristin (t) Bavarian U S Offices for Economic Development, LLC

Edelman, Aaron S (t) Foster Garvey PC
Edelman, Margot (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

 Edgar, Mark
 Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

 Edwards, David Stratton
 International Policy Solutions, LLC

 Eibensteiner, Hannah
 Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

 Eichenauer, Steven (t)
 Public Strategies Washington, Inc

Eickemeyer, Nicholas Zeno Group, Inc

Ekern, AnneSonoran Policy Group, LLCEl-Khattabi, Omar (t)Mayer Brown, LLPElam, David RichardCamstoll Group, LLC

Elamer, Basem Mohamed Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Elawad, Hagir Elawad & Associates, LLC

Eler, Ecio Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Elias, Kayla Portland PR Inc

Elias, Virginia Media Planning International Corporation
Elliott, Kevin Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Ellis, Steven (t) Sanitas International, Inc
Ellsworth, Jessica Hogan Lovells US LLP

Emery, JosephHill and Knowlton Strategies, LLCEmery, RodneyMercury Public Affairs, LLCEpperly, MatthewChartwell Strategy Group, LLC

Epstein, Jonathan M Holland & Knight
Epstein, Matthew Camstoll Group, LLC
Erb, Nicole White & Case LLP
Ericksen, Doug PacRim Bridges, LLC

Ertrem, Cern Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Ervin, Clark Kent Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Esah, Sieh Malaysian Rubber Export Promotion Council (USA)

Escalante, Haydee Portland PR Inc

Eskeland, Philip D (t)
Espinosa, Norma Nereida (t)
Esposito, Michael

Korea Economic Institute
Raben Group, LLC
Federal Advocates, Inc

Essalih, Tony Cornerstone Government Affairs

Estevez, Michael BCW LLC

Estopinan, Arturo A Avenue Strategies, LLC

Ettinger, Brian Linden Government Solutions, LLC
Evich, Peter J Van Scoyoc Associates, Inc

Ewing, Jonathan QORVIS LLC

Ezquerra, Maria Jose Media Planning International Corporation Fadlallah, Mac Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Faeh, James QORVIS LLC

Fan, Xiuyun China National Tourist Office
Fang, Xu Hai Tian Development U S A , Inc
Fannin, Rebecca Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
West Wine Weiters LLC

Farber, Annie West Wing Writers, LLC
Farha, Michel Rokk Solutions, LLC
Farmer, Justin (t) MMGY Global, LLC
Farrow, Jeffrey L Oliver Group, Inc

Favole, Jared Alexander (t) Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC
Fay, Robert A International Registries, Inc

Fayyaz, Mian Pakistan Muslim League (Nawaz) USA
Fazio, Victor H Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Feehery, Kerry F Holland & Knight
Feild, Peter M International Registries, Inc
Fein, Bruce E Fein & DelValle, PLLC
Feingold, Martha (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Felling, Matthew (t) BCW LLC

Feng, Zhang Ying Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Fenstermaker, Grace Gayle QORVIS LLC

Ferguson, Charlise Singapore Tourism Board

Ferguson, Claire Sunderland

Ferguson, Phelan P

Ferguson, William

Ferguson III, Thomas W

Ferolito, Arnold

Ferrier, Kyle

Fetzer, Christopher W K

Portland PR Inc

Bahamas Tourist Office

Bahamas Tourist Office

JETRO, San Francisco

Ott, Bielitzki & O'Neill PLLC

RM Broadcasting, LLC

Korea Economic Institute

Dentons US LLP

Feulner, Edwin J Potomac International Partners, Inc

Filatov, Igor Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Finestone, Josh Venable, LLP
Finley, Shannon Capitol Counsel, LLC
Fisher, Bart S (t) Albertine Enterprises, Inc

Fisher, Molly M C
Fisher, Nicholas (t)
Daniel J Edelman, Inc
FitzGibbon, Blair
Fitzpatrick, Mark
Fixter, Ruci
Pagefield Global

Fleming, Joseph Linden Government Solutions, LLC

Fleming, Patrick S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying

Flora, William B Jr Hong Kong Tourism Board
Flotteron, Nicole Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Flowers. Lewis C Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

Fonte, Michael J Taiwan Democratic Progressive Party Mission in the U S

Footlik, Jay ThirdCircle, Inc

Forbes, Allan Malaysian Palm Oil Council (f/k/a American Palm Oil Council)

Forbes, Jeffrey Alan Forbes Tate Partners LLC
Forbes, Randy Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Fork, William E Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Fornabaio, Danielle FTI Consulting LLP

Foster, Christian Anthony BCW LLC

Foust, Patrick APCO Worldwide LLC
Fox, William Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC
Francoeur, Marie Claude Quebec Government Office
Frank, Andrew D Karv Communications, Inc
Frank, Ayal AF International, LLC

Frank, Marco Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office

Frasca, Cosmo A Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Frazier, John (t) Quinn & Co of NY LTD

Freedman, Elizabeth S Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Freeman, Julie MMGY Global, LLC
Freiberg, Ronna Legislative Strategies, Inc
French, Charles Towner Capitol Counsel, LLC
Fridman, Adam Judah Hogan Lovells US LLP

Friedl, Michael Austrian Trade Commission in the U S , Southern Region

Friedlander, Ezra (t) Friedlander Group

Friedman, Francine Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Fryer, Bruce (t) Sanitas International, Inc Fuehrmeyer, Matthew (t) OPC Strategies LLC

Fukumasu, Shinichi Japan National Tourism Organization

Fukushima, Yoshitaka JETRO, New York Fulgenzi, James DCI Group AZ, LLC

Fuller, James E Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Furth, Isabelle Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Fuster, Brenda MWW Group, LLC
Fymbo, David MMGY Global, LLC
Gadio, Kalidou Manatt, Phelps & Phillips LLP

Gadio, Kalidou Manatt, Phelps & Phillips L
Gaggioni, Andrea MMGY Global, LLC
Gagnon, Laurence Quebec Government Office
Gajjar, Raina FTI Consulting LLP
Galan, Vlada (t) Avenue Strategies, LLC
Galano, Michael Holland & Knight
Galante, Lauren Lane (t) CMGRP, Inc

Gallagher, James Patrick
Gallagher, William R
International Registries, Inc
Garcia, Itzel
Garcia, Jose Antonio
Gallagher Group, LLC
International Registries, Inc
Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Garcia, Melanie DLA Piper US LLP

Garcia III, Noe (t) Signal Group Consulting, LLC
Garcia-Maynard, Ashley MMGY Global, LLC

Garcia-Maynard, Ashley Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Gardiner, Jennifer Bahamas Tourist Office

Garrett, Eulice Brandon Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Garrett, John C Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Garrido, Wendolyn Media Planning International Corporation

Garziglia, John F Reston Translator, LLC

Gaskin, David IDA Ireland

Gauchet, Cyril Quebec Government Office Gaudreau, Francois (t) Quebec Government Office

Gauger, Paul VisitBritain
Geduldig, Samuel K CGCN Group

Gegechkori, Tamar Blue Star Strategies, LLC
Gehringer, Kelly (t) APCO Worldwide LLC

Geldner, Jarad Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Gentry, James O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC

Georgala, Lena Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

George, Maya South African Tourism

George, Perla British Virgin Islands Tourist Board

Gephardt, Richard A Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

Gerard, Randall (t) Cogent Strategies LLC
Gerber, Kathleen (t) MMGY Global, LLC

Ghadouani, Chakib El Mokhtar Moroccan National Tourist Office

Ghosh, Sukanti
Gianforti, Adrian (t)
Gibson, Jeannie
Gibson, Jenna R
Gibson, Thomas F
Gibson, Thomas F
Gigl, Michael
Gill, Carolyn
APCO Worldwide LLC
QORVIS LLC
Bahamas Tourist Office
Bahamas Tourist Office
Gibson, Thomas F / G 83 LLC
Gigl, Michael
Austrian Tourist Office, Inc
MMGY Global, LLC

Gilliland, John Gilliland & McKinney International Counsellors, LLC

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Ginther, Jeffrey William Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Giovanetti, Isabella Quebec Government Office Girard, Charles (t) Quebec Government Office Gleischman, Max Glover Park Group, LLC

Glover, Robert C Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Glover, Stephanie Pagefield Global Godbole, Nikhita QORVIS LLC

Gilley, Margaret

Goel, Brij R Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Goger, Jennifer Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Goh, Kershing Singapore Tourism Board
Gold, Amrei German National Tourist Office
Gold, Martin Capitol Counsel, LLC
Gold, Stephanie J Hogan Lovells US LLP
Goldberg, Don Bluetext, LLC
Goldberg, Gary Dentons US LLP

Goldfield, H P Hogan Lovells US LLP

Goldsmith, Aren Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP
Golin-Blaugrund, Bari Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Golin-Blaugrund, Bari Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Golubitsky, Alexander Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Gomes, JoAnn Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Gomez, Catalina

Gomez, Rosamon Louise

Gomez, Rosamon Louise

Gomm, Anne Fabry

Hong Kong Tourism Board

Gond, Sunil Kumar Lal

Gonda, Tadashi

Gonzalez, Diana (t)

Gonzalez, Larry (t)

MMGY Global, LLC

Bahamas Tourist Office

Hong Kong Tourism Board

India Tourism, New York

VisitBritain

Raben Group, LLC

Gonzalez, Sabina Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Gordon, Claire Zeno Group, Inc

Goszczynski, Jacek Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Grabar, Nicolas Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Graham, Katherine Childs West Wing Writers, LLC
Gran, Beate Christin Innovation Norway
Granger, Michael (t) Albertine Enterprises, Inc
Gray, Jillian Invest Northern Ireland

Grebenuks, Vladimirs Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Green, Casey (t) MMGY Global, LLC

Green, Karen Goldmeier Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Green, Mindy Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Green Jr , Angus M

Greenberg, Eldon V C

Greenfield, Aaron J

Greenfield Law, LLC

Greenlee, Robert (t)

Greer, Elizabeth Livona

Greer, Kate

Avenue Strategies, LLC

Foster Garvey PC

Greenfield Law, LLC

Tusk Ventures LLC

Forbes Tate Partners LLC

Clyde Group, LLC

Greer, Lauren C McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Gregoric, Tomaz Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Gregory, Jonathan M Yorktown Solutions, LLC

Grillo, Jeffrey VisitBritain

Grool, Robert Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Gross, Joshua Glover Park Group, LLC
Grothaus, Nicholas Camstoll Group, LLC
Gruver, Patricia Quebec Government Office

Gubek, Ladu Jada National Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USA

Guerrero, Daniel MMGY Global, LLC

Guerrero, Daniel Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Guest, Thalia MMGY Global, LLC
Guida, Florigio Antonio International Registries, Inc
Guilfoyle, Mark Friends of Sinn Fein, Inc
Guillerand, Emma Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Guins - Jamison, Brigethis Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Gunn, Lauren (t) Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Gutierrez-Cordero, Maria-Esther Del-Carmen Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Gutteridge, Kurt Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Guven, Sertac Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Guzman, Martha Veronica (t) QORVIS LLC
Gyatso, Tsultrim Office of Tibet

Gyi, Maung Maung Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Haber, Benjamin Racepoint Global, Inc

 Haber, Leo
 World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc

 Hadjisoteriou, Anastasios
 Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Haile, Graham (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Hainline, Ian Corallo Media Strategies, Inc

Hall Jr , John F Hall Jr , John F

Hamann, Louis Quebec Government Office

Hamilton, Mycah (t) Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Han, Allegra Capitol Counsel, LLC

Han, Jianbing Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Han, Sukwoo KOTRA

Handjani, Amirali Karv Communications, Inc

Hanebach, Magdalena J (t) Gowling WLF (Canada) LLP / Gowling WLG (Canada) S E N C R L , S R L

Hang, Sui Yan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Hanisch, Oliver NRW INVEST (NORTH AMERICA) LLC

Hanley, Gary Invest Northern Ireland
Hanover, Kurt MMGY Global, LLC
Hansen, Harald Innovation Norway
Harbaugh, Allison MMGY Global, LLC

Harbaugh, Allison Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Hardey, Jane Marathon Strategies, LLC

Harding, John Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Harmer, Todd American Defense International, Inc
Harnpanpongse, Pintida Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Harper, Cheryl Ann Victoria Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Harrison, Melissa Ogilvy Group, LLC

Hartley, Gregg L Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC
Hartwell, Robert Hartwell Capitol Consulting LLC
Harvin, Christopher (t) Sanitas International, Inc
Hashimoto, Tsubasa JETRO, Chicago

Hassan, Zainuddin Malaysian Palm Oil Council (f/k/a American Palm Oil Council)

Hassig, Kongdan Oh Korea Economic Institute Hatakeyama, Issei JETRO, New York

Hathaway, Helen (t) Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC
Haughian, Andrea Invest Northern Ireland

Hawkins, Matthew Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Hayes, Paraic IDA Ireland

Haznedar, Bulent Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Heath, Christy Markva Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P C

Hecht, Timothy P Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc

Hedberg, James I Deutsche Telekom, Inc Heeren, Ana (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Hefflinger, Amanda Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Hegg, Richard

Venable, LLP

Heiman, Bruce J (t)

Heinan, Thomas F (t)

Henick, Chris

Henoch, Robert

Venable, LLP

K&L Gates, LLP

International Registries, Inc

Blueprint Advisors LLC

Kobre & Kim LLP

Henry, Francine Carter Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida

Henry, Sudafi the Group DC, LLC
Herbowy, Luc Reevemark LLC

Hermansen, Sverre Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Hermina, PeterHill and Knowlton Strategies, LLCHernandez, JonathanMyriad International Marketing, LLCHernandez, RichardGus West Government Affairs, Inc

Herrmann, Alexander Switzerland Tourism
Herrmann, Svenja APCO Worldwide LLC

Herson, Michael American Defense International, Inc Hertenstein, Christian Bullpen Strategy Group, Inc

Hewitt, Nicolla QORVIS LLC
Heye, Douglas R (t) Livingston Group, LLC

Hickey, Caitlin Representative of German Industry and Trade

JETRO, New York Higuchi, Taisuke (t) MMGY Global, LLC Hill, Leanne Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Hilton, Steven Cornerstone Government Affairs Hinch, Matthew FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Hindin, Dan (t) JETRO, Houston Hirai, Toshinaga JETRO, San Francisco Hirokazu, Shimoda FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Hitchings, Nathan Michael (t)

Ho, Li TingSingapore Economic Development BoardHodgson, Christina LCayman Islands Department of Tourism

Hoffman, Jane SKDKnickerbocker LLC Sitrick Group, LLC Hofmeister, Sallie (t) Hohlt Group Global, LLC Hohlt, Richard F JETRO, Los Angeles Hojo, Takashi Holly Strategies Incorporated Holly, Josh BLJ Worldwide LTD Holtzman, Emily BLJ Worldwide LTD Holtzman, Michael BLJ Worldwide LTD Hom, Ryan Lee Fleishman-Hillard, Inc Hong, Christina SKDKnickerbocker LLC Hong, James

Hopcraft, Ross Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Hopkins, Catharine (t) Audience Partners Worldwide LLC

Horikawa, Ayase Manufactured Imports and Investment Promotion Organization (MIPRO)

Horwitz, Seth I Harbour Group, LLC
Hould, Jean Francois Quebec Government Office
Householder, Joseph Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Howard, Greg (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Huang, Qing China Daily Distribution Corporation
Hubert, Martin Cornerstone Government Affairs

Huda, Md Najmul Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Huffman, Katharine (t) Raben Group, LLC

Hughes, G Philip White House Writers Group, Inc
Hughes, Patrick B (t) Adams Jones Law Firm, P A
Hughes, Ryan Rokk Solutions, LLC

Hull, JessicaHill and Knowlton Strategies, LLCHulsen, MeenahHulsen Media Services LLCHulsey, G ScottKobre & Kim LLP

Hunter, IanInvest Northern IrelandHunter, KevinInvest Northern IrelandHunter, NaocoJETRO, San FranciscoHussein, HassounaArab Information CenterHussong, AnnetteDeutsche Telekom, Inc

 Hutcheson, Ron
 Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

 Hutchinson, Tim
 Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Hutchinson, Tim
Hutton, Marissa
BLJ Worldwide LTD
Hyer, Julianne
APCO Worldwide LLC
Hyman, Yakir
Kobre & Kim LLP

Hynes, Anthony Tames Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Ianni, Theresa (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Iantchichine, SergeCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, IncIchikawa, MotoCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, IncIlhan, OkanCommonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Imison, David Schillings International (USA) LLP

Inforzato, Ralph JETRO, Chicago Insinga, Mary Zeno Group, Inc

Intrachooto, Chad Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Iqbal, Mohammad Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

 Irion, Mark Stephen
 Hogan Lovells US LLP

 Irizarry, Steven
 Roberti + White, LLC

 Irons, Todd Allen
 Ogilvy Group, LLC

Irshad, FaisalPakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLCIse, NaohitoJapan National Tourism Organization

Ishak, Bassam Said U S Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council

Ishibashi, Yuki JETRO, San Francisco Ishida, Reiji JETRO, Atlanta

 Isley, Victoria Elizabeth
 Bermuda Tourism Authority

 Isobe, Shinichi
 JETRO, New York

 Isom, Melissa A
 Quebec Government Office

 Israel, Christian S
 American Continental Group

Israeli, Hasia World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc

Ito, Shinnosuke (t) Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN)

 Iverson-Vosters, Kerith
 Quebec Government Office

 Jablon, Ann
 Capitol Counsel, LLC

Jablonska, MonikaWhite House Writers Group, IncJabsheh, WaelAkin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Jack, Alastair M Bermuda Tourism Authority

Jacobs Brenda A Jacobs Global Trade & Compliance LLC

Jacobs, Brenda A Sidley Austin, LLP

Jafarzadeh, Alireza National Council of Resistance of Iran - U S Representative Office (NCRI-US)

 Jalaludin, Faizal
 Malaysian Industrial Development Authority

 Jamal, Shahid
 Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

 Jamali, Wakel A
 MQM International, Inc. (Muttahida Quami Movement)

James, Hilda L Bahamas Tourist Office

Jamroz, Krzysztof (Chris) Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US

Janata, Gloria MadelynTogoRun LLCJanhunen, Peter Allen155 Strategies, LLC

Jankowsky, JoelAkin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLPJanzen, BerndAkin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLPJardot, LeoAlignment Government StrategiesJarjour, NadaQuebec Government Office

Jean, Joseph D Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Jebeyli, Stephanie DLA Piper US LLP

Jegnaradze, Zaur Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Jennings, Franklin Clark Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

 Jennions, Bridget Nurre
 Portland PR Inc

 Jessee, Matt (t)
 Bryan Cave, LLP

 Jessel, Arturo
 Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Ji, Tao China Daily Distribution Corporation

Jian, Wang Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Johnson, AlexandraAPCO Worldwide LLCJohnson, DanielleKRL International, LLC

Johnson, David Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Bahamas Tourist Office Johnson, Deckery Keith Glover Park Group, LLC Johnson, Joel APCO Worldwide LLC Johnson, Marc Bahamas Tourist Office Johnson, Winville J Johnson-Patty, Anita Bahamas Tourist Office Johnston, Mark Andrew Invest Northern Ireland Corallo Media Strategies, Inc Johnston, Michael Myriad International Marketing, LLC Jones, Stephanie Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Jones, Tina

Jones II, Aranthan Steve BCW LLC

Jordan, Justin Cornerstone Government Affairs

Jordan, Sameera Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Jory, David CInternational Policy Solutions, LLCJoshi, SaurabhSingapore Economic Development BoardJoynes, GretaBrownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLPJudge, Clark SWhite House Writers Group, Inc

Jung, Oi Young KOTRA

Jungen, Stephan NRW INVEST (NORTH AMERICA) LLC

Just, AlexanderPagefield GlobalKabasele, Celestin KPamoja USA, LLCKadioglu, TaraRacepoint Global, Inc

Kadowaki, Keita Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Kalinowski, Keith Quebec Government Office

Kaludov, Krasimir Dimitrov Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kamimura, Makoto
Kanazashi, Hisashi
JETRO, Chicago
JETRO, Los Angeles
Kane, Jacqueline F
Racepoint Global, Inc
Kang, Min K
Korea Economic Institute
Kangarlou, Soheil Nazari
Gainful Solutions Inc
Kantor, Douglas S
Steptoe & Johnson, LLP
Kapla, Robert
Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Kaplan, Aryeh L Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Kaplan, Emily Rebecca Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Kaplun, Michael Fratelli Group

Kapoor, Aditya Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Karatnycky, Adrian Myrmidon Group, LLC

Karchmer, Clifford JWI, LLC

Karst, Max H (t) Pamoja USA, LLC

Kasahara, Ken (t) JETRO, Chicago

Kasahara, Ryo JETRO, New York

Kashiba, Sakura JETRO, New York

Katz, Nati (t) BCW LLC

Kaufman, Campbell Cornerstone Government Affairs

Kawachi, Akira JETRO, Chicago

Kaya, Yusuf Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kayama, Hirobumi (t)JETRO, New YorkKazlauskas, Kirsten ConstanceQuebec Government OfficeKeane, ThomasSquire Patton Boggs, LLPKeeley, GregoryDreadnaught, LLC

Kehs, Michael D Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Kelly, Brian LNelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLPKelly, CarolineArnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Kelly, Janika B'nai TogoRun LLC
Kensinger, David (t) Avenue Strategies, LLC
Kent Jr, Donald H Nickles Group, LLC
Keough, Georgette (t) MMGY Global, LLC
Keppler, Christopher QORVIS LLC

Kesic, Obrad RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment
Ketsbaia, Avtandil Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Keysor, David McKeon Group, Inc

Khachigian, Kenneth LBrownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLPKhan, Ali AsimPakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLCKhan, UmerPakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLCKho, StephenAkin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Khvedelidze, Parmen Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Kiatlapnachai, Charinya Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Kierig, Anne (t) DLA Piper US LLP

Kikvadze, Zurab Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kilgore, Callahan Alexandra (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Kim, Chang Young Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, USA

Kim, Hansoo KOTRA

Kim, Heesun Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Kim, Jee Hyung Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Kim, Jinjoo KOTRA Kim, Jiyoung KOTRA

Kim, June Dong Korea Economic Institute

Kim, Junho KOTRA

Kim, Junil Korea Economic Institute

Kim, Kunki KOTRA

Kim, Michael Kobre & Kim LLP
Kim Minsun KOTRA

Kim, Minsun KOTRA

Kim, Sang Young Korea Economic Institute

Kim, Sangwoo KOTRA Kim, Seong Su KOTRA

Thomas Capitol Partners, Inc Kim, Thomas S King, Andrew Glover Park Group, LLC Bahamas Tourist Office King, Bridgette Mercury Public Affairs, LLC King, Charles Gordon (t) Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC Kingery, John Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC Kingery, John (t) Invest Northern Ireland Kingham, Niahm Livingston Group, LLC Kingsbury, Cathryn International Registries, Inc Kirby, Meredith A BGR Government Affairs, LLC Kirk, Mark

Kirtley, Jason Patrick LGND, LLC

Kislin, Jason Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Kisling, Alexander Corallo Media Strategies, Inc

Kizilozen, Barbaros Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Klapper, Bradley QORVIS LLC

Klick, Laura Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Klink, Ron Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Knobloch, Leslie Zeno Group, Inc

Koedijk, Antonia Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC)

Koehly, Chelsea Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Koga, Yasufumi (t) JETRO, San Francisco

Koh, Young Jun KOTRA

Kohne, Natasha Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Kolton, Chad Kobre & Kim LLP

Koltun, Ben Beacon Policy Advisors LLC

Konczal, Blair MMGY Global, LLC

Kong, Zhiqiang Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Koo, Hyunmo KOTRA

Kor, Sabrina (Ya-Rei) Far East Trade Services, Inc Korologos, Tom C DLA Piper US LLP

Korukoglu, Ismet Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Kostro, Stephanie O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC

Kovtanuks, Aleksandrs Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Koyama, Isao JETRO, Houston

Krajangsri, Candy Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Kramer, Andrew L Dickens & Madson Canada Inc

Kramer, Lisa S-3 Group

Kriske, Daniel Invest Northern Ireland

Kristiansen, Ninna Seerup VisitDenmark

Kroll, Chase Robert Hogan Lovells US LLP

Kroon, Joshua Levick Strategic Communications, LP

Kroon-Fiorita, Brigitta VisitBritain

Kuang, Lin China National Tourist Office

Kuciunas, Alyssa Garnet TogoRun LLC

Kuhn, Whitney N Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Kuhnert, Amber MMGY Global, LLC

Kuk, Ki Yon Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, USA

Kultgen, David B Law Office of David B Kultgen

Kumar, Manteshwar Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Kumari, Jyotsna Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kunert, Kristian Anthony (t)

Kurapovna, Marcia Christoff

Kuriyama, Ai

Kurland, Maurice

Urenco, Inc

QORVIS LLC

JETRO, Los Angeles

Kurland, Maurice

Alcalde & Fay

Kurokawa, Ken (t) Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN)

Kurose, Yuri (t)JETRO, San FranciscoKusnet, DavidLivingston Group, LLCKuykendall, GregoryKuykendall, Gregory J, PC

Kuza, Waclaw Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Kuznetsov, Edward Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kvachadze, Natia Department of Culture Tourism - Abu Dhabi (New York Branch)

Kwan, Lauren (t) BCW LLC

Kwee, Wee Swee Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Kwok, Eugene Jin Liang Singapore Economic Development Board

Kwon, Oh Chul KOTRA Kwon, Sunyun KOTRA

Kwon, Yong Wook Korea Economic Institute Kyle, Robert Dixon Hogan Lovells US LLP

La Rosa, Berta Olivier Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Labrie, Josee-Anne Quebec Government Office

LaBriola, Allyson Myriad International Marketing, LLC

LaFleur, Vinca West Wing Writers, LLC

Lagana, Gregory QORVIS LLC

Laih, Wern-Yih Far East Trade Services, Inc

Lakadamyali, Mustafa Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus

Lake, Jennifer Anne Independent Diplomat, Inc
LaMagna, Matthew (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Lamarche, Yann Quebec Government Office

Lammers, Naoko (t) JETRO, Atlanta

Lampkin, Marc S Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Lamsam, Larada Songkanda Luque PLLC
Landman, Daniel Kobre & Kim LLP

Landrum, Pete BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Landry, Gavin VisitBritain

Lane, Lauren CMGRP, Inc

Lang, Joachim Representative of German Industry and Trade

Lange, Alexander Edward Davis Goldberg & Galper, PLLC

lantchichine, Serge Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Lanza, Bryan Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Lapham, Elizabeth (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Laprevote, Francois Charles Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Larif, Iqbal Ahmed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Larouche, Benoit Quebec Government Office Larson, Stephen California Strategies, LLC

Lauer, Matthew Jay QORVIS LLC

Laughlin, Gregory H Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Laurello, JulianaGreenberg Traurig, LLPLauzon, Jean-Claude (t)Quebec Government OfficeLavalle, JamesHong Kong Tourism BoardLavoie, AlyseChartwell Strategy Group, LLC

Layland, Brandon MMGY Global, LLC
Le, Annie Quebec Government Office
Leach, Stuart Pagefield Global

LeBlanc, Donald Quebec Government Office

Lee, Bridget Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc

Lee, Hyoung Seok KOTRA

Lee, Hyunjung Katherine FTI Consulting LLP

Lee, Ji Hyung KOTRA Lee, Joon Kyu KOTRA Lee, Mingee KOTRA

Lee, Soo Boo Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Lee, Tina Theresa Bahamas Tourist Office

Lee, Yong Lee Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Lee, Yongjin KOTRA Lee, Young Ki KOTRA

Leen, Kristen (t)

Lefkowitz, Trent

Lefkowitz, Trent

Lefort-Knowles, Daniele

Lehman, Kathryn Hazeem

Lehner, Tyler Joseph
Leibner, Michael A
Leibner, Michael A
Leibowitz, Jonathan
Leipziger, Danny
Leipziger, Danny
LeMay, Anne R (t)

Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Mayer Brown, LLP
Karv Communications, Inc
Korea Economic Institute

Lemcke, Freya (t) Representative of German Industry and Trade

Lenox, Kim MMGY Global, LLC

Lent, Susan (t) Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Leon, Christopher MMGY Global, LLC

Leon, Christopher Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Lepage, Annelise Melanie Quebec Government Office

Levick, Richard Levick Strategic Communications, LP

Levin, Aubrey Leigh (t) TogoRun LLC
Levine, Paul Jay Luxcore, Ltd
Levinson, K Riva KRL International, LLC

Levinson, Lawrence E

Levinson, Melissa Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc

Levinson, Melissa World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc

DLA Piper US LLP

Levy, Laurence A Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Lewin, Joshua MMGY Global, LLC
Lewis, Katherine Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Li, Tang Yan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Lindbergh, Magnus VisitSweden

Linder, Sara Garofalo Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Lindgren, Jesica DobbinsBlue Star Strategies, LLCLindner, RicardaGerman National Tourist OfficeLinville, Heather Anne MarieHill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

 Lisi, Kaitlyn
 Quinn & Co of NY LTD

 List, Sarah (t)
 QORVIS LLC

 Liston, David
 Holland & Knight

Littman, Andrew Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Livingston, Robert L Livingston Group, LLC

Livni, Amit (t) Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd Llanos, Idalma Media Planning International Corporation

Lloyd, Rebecca (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Lo, Yat Fung Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc

Lobo, Natasha Portland PR Inc

Lockhart, Elizabeth Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd

Lockwood, Matthew LGND, LLC

Loeffen-Gallagher, Ryan (t) Project Associates UK Ltd

Loh, Choon Hong Malaysian Investment Development Authority

Lonergan, John Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Lopez, Andrea Media Planning International Corporation

 Lopez, Ilse (t)
 QORVIS LLC

 Lopina, Brian
 Lungren Lopina LLC

 Lott, Trent
 Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Lourie, Grigorij Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP
Lovallo, John Levick Strategic Communications, LP

Lowman, Greg S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying

Lubaczewki, Ireneusz (Eric)
Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US
Luca, Friederike
Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Luciano, Gabriela Portland PR Inc Luckey, Chris MMGY Global, LLC

Lucky, Orutu Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Ludington, Thomas Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Lukis, Sylvester Ballard Partners

Lung Cheng, Pao Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc

Lungren, Dan Lungren Lopina LLC

Luo, Yvonne Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Luque, Anibal Luque PLLC
Lurie, Alexander Dentons US LLP

Lusher, Jaime Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Lutz, Martin McGinnis Lochridge
Lyall, Alexander (t) Fleishman-Hillard, Inc
Lynn, Chris VisitBritain

Lynn, Suzanne Invest Northern Ireland
Lyon, Elissa QORVIS LLC

Ma, Jianzhong Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Macanas, Anacleto M Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

MacFarlane, Ryan Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

Macias, Stephen FernandoMWW Group, LLCMacKay, DavidOgilvy Group, LLCMacKay, ElizabethQuebec Government OfficeMackey, Donna M (t)Bahamas Tourist OfficeMadison, George WSidley Austin, LLP

Maguire, DouglasBrownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLPMahadi, Vera KatafangaNational Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USAMaier, ElizabethBrownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Maitland, Guy Edison Clay International Registries, Inc Maitland, Samantha Dawn APCO Worldwide LLC

Mak, Ho Yin Anthony (t) Hong Kong Trade Development Council, Inc

Malave, Kaymi Quinn & Co of NY LTD
Malcolm, Laura (t) Portland PR Inc

Mallaghan, Aine Invest Northern Ireland

Mallory, Jack LGND, LLC

Malone, Edward Aruba Tourism Authority

Manassero, Dennis Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Manatos, Andrew E Manatos & Manatos (through the National Coordinated Effort of Hellenes - CEH)

Mandelbaum, Aaron C S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying

Mangas, Robert J Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Manouzi, Kara Y Bahamas Tourist Office

Mansour, Mohamed Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Manyam, Shaila (t) BCW LLC

Manyeh, EdwinaKRL International, LLCManzo, JohnZeno Group, IncManzoor, MustafaZeno Group, IncManzullo, Donald AKorea Economic InstituteMarcoux, PierreQuebec Government OfficeMarin, AlexandraQuinn & Co of NY LTD

Marino, Evelyn Media Planning International Corporation

Marshall, Zack Prime Policy Group
Marshall Jr , William BCW LLC

Martin, J Allen Livingston Group, LLC
Martin, John Amsterdam & Partners, LLP
Martin, Melanie Laurence Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Martinez, Natalia Perez MMGY Global, LLC

Martinez Jr., Juan Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Massisi, Keabetswe Bangu (t)South African TourismMason, Scott DHolland & KnightMasters, Richard (t)QORVIS LLCMastrangelo, PaoloHolland & KnightMatar, LauraMMGY Global, LLC

Matar, Laura Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Mathiasen, Thomas (t) Signal Group Consulting, LLC

Maurer, Jennifer Richter

McAllister, Singleton

McAlpin, Derede

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC

Levick Strategic Communications, LP

McAtee, Brett MMGY Global, LLC

McAward, Patrick J Saudi Petroleum International, Inc

McBeth, DanielleAlcalde & FayMcCabe, BrianDCI Group AZ, LLCMcCahan, RyanLGND, LLCMcCarthy, AngelineTogoRun LLC

McCarthy, Justin Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

McCauley, Edward J Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

McClung, Matthew Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

IDA Ireland McCormack, Turlough McMark LLC McCoy, Tidal W (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc McCray, Tarren (t) MMGY Global, LLC McCrimmon, Veronica Invest Northern Ireland McCrossan, Patrick Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida McDermoth, Mark FTI Consulting (SC), Inc McDermott, Megan (t) MMGY Global, LLC McDonough, Leslie California Strategies, LLC McEfee, Camden S

McEvoy, Mary IDA Ireland

McEwen, Bob Livingston Group, LLC
McGlone, William M Latham & Watkins LLP
McGowan, Owen S Beacon Policy Advisors LLC
McGrath, Michael Invest Northern Ireland
McGrath Jr, C Dean White House Writers Group, Inc
McGregor, John (t) LB International Solutions, LLC

Public Strategies Washington, Inc McGuigan, Alison (t)

K&L Gates, LLP McHugh, John (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc McInerney, Jamie (t) Clyde Group, LLC McIntosh Burke, Fiona Alexandra

Greenberg Traurig, LLP McKay, K Laurie

Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP McKeon, Brian

McKeon Group, Inc McKeon, Howard D McKeon, Howard P McKeon Group, Inc Mercury Public Affairs, LLC McKeon, Michael (t)

Zeno Group, Inc McKinney, Christopher JETRO, Houston McKisick, Sheridan White & Case LLP McLaughlin, Celia Clyde Group, LLC McLean, Connor

McManus, Eleanor S Davis Goldberg & Galper, PLLC McMillen, Jeffrey D Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC McNeil, Christopher Collins (t) APCO Worldwide LLC McNully, Bronwyn

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc McPartland, John

BCW LLC McQuillen, William

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC McSherry, Michael Energy Resources International, Inc Meade, Thomas (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Mehan, Zachary (t) Beef + Lamb New Zealand, Ltd Meikle, Terry J Development Counsellors International Meliti, Amalia

AUX Initiatives LLC Meltz, Gary (t)

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Menefee. Michele Greenberg Traurig, LLP Menges, James C Ogilvy Government Relations Mercado, Moses (t)

Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP Merrifield, Jeffrey S

DLA Piper US LLP Merrigan, John A

Myriad International Marketing, LLC Merschen, Al

Tourism Ireland Limited Metcalfe, Alison Camstoll Group, LLC Metcalfe, John APCO Worldwide LLC Meyer, Jason Meyers, Hannah Guidepost Solutions LLC

Meyers, Justin Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP Representative of German Industry and Trade Meyerweissflog, Viola Amelie Myriad International Marketing, LLC Michaud, Stephanie Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida Mignott, Roger D

Luque PLLC Mileo, Brittany A

Bahamas Tourist Office Miller, Andre J MMGY Global, LLC Miller, Erica

S G R LLC Government Relations and Lobbying Miller James G

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP Miller, Jefferson Bingham Opportunities Development Group, LLC Miller, Nancye (t)

theGroup DC, LLC Miller, Paul

Miller/Wenhold Capitol Strategies Miller, Paul A Forbes Tate Partners LLC Miller, Rachel Dora FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Millett, Mathew Mateo (t)

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Minailenko, Andrejs

Harbour Group, LLC Mintz, Richard I

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Mirahor, Ibrahim

Foley Hoag, LLP Mirza Isa

Bavarian U S Offices for Economic Development, LLC Mister James E

IDA Ireland Mitchell, Emma Orion Strategies LLC Mitchell, Michael Daniel J Edelman, Inc Mitra, Sujata (t) Roberti + White, LLC Mittleman, Ari Finn Partners, Inc Moaney, Gail

Moeller, Elizabeth V Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Moffett, Anthony Mayer Brown, LLP

Mohamad, Senam U S Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council

Mojica, Jessalyn Joy TogoRun LLC

Miller & Chevalier Chartered Mojica, Richard A Rokk Solutions, LLC Mollineau, Rodell Tourism Australia Monfrini, Robert W Monroe, William Rasky Partners MMGY Global, LLC Monter, Ashley BLJ Worldwide LTD Montgomery, Esme Helen Hogan Lovells US LLP Monts III, William L Albertine Enterprises, Inc Moran, Bryan (t)

Morehead, Helen Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

McDermott Will & Emery, LLP

Morelos, Sebastian QORVIS LLC

Moran, James P

Morgan, Irene Destination New South Wales

Mori, Norikazu (t)

Morin, Vanessa

Quinn & Co of NY LTD

Morland, Danielle

Project Associates UK Ltd

Morley, Jason Zeno Group, Inc
Morrell, James C Kobre & Kim LLP
Morris, Darren Morris Global Strategies LLC

Morris, Emily Zeno Group, Inc

Morrison, Bruce A (t)
Morrison Public Affairs Group
Morrow, Stephanie (t)
Moschella, William
Moskowitz, Charles Allen (t)
Morrow, Stephanie (t)
Moschella, William
Moskowitz, Charles Allen (t)
Morrison Public Affairs Group
Morrison Public Affairs

Moss, Mikala T Bahamas Tourist Office

Mottur, Alfred E Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Moyer Jr, Homer E Miller & Chevalier Chartered

Mponda, Karl Manuel Sarney
Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M U N) Angola
Mponda, Tomas Afonso Dos Santos
Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M U N) Angola
Mponda, Valde Dos Santos
Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M U N) Angola

Mudrick, Samuel JSquire Patton Boggs, LLPMukasey, Michael BDebevoise & Plimpton LLPMullaney, ErinMMGY Global, LLCMullins, TaraOgilvy Group, LLCMullon Jr , David AVenable, LLPMun, Jae SungKOTRA

Munk, Jeffrey WMunk Policy & Law PLLCMunro, MalcolmPagefield GlobalMunroe, RichardBahamas Tourist OfficeMunson, LesterBGR Government Affairs, LLCMurai, Yurino (t)Japan National Tourism Organization

Murata, Soma JETRO, Los Angeles

Murday, Peter John Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Murillo, Yamleque Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Murphy, Christopher Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Murphy, Dan BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Murphy, Michaela Invest Northern Ireland

Murphy, Morgan F International Trade & Development Agency, Inc

 $\label{eq:murphy_paulm} Murphy, Paul\,M \quad (t) \qquad \qquad Gowling\,\,WLF\,\, (Canada)\,\,S\,\,E\,\,N\,\,C\,\,R\,\,L\,\,,\,S\,\,R\,\,L$ 

 Murphy, Rory
 Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

 Murray, Debora Comenalli
 Daniel J Edelman, Inc

 Murray, Maureen
 Zeno Group, Inc

 Murry, Roger
 Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

 Murtha, Chelsea
 Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

 Mused, Abdulsalam K
 Southern Transitional Council (US), Ltd

 Mustafa, Nobahar
 U.S. Mission of the Syrian Democratic Council

Mustafa Barzani, Niyaz Salish Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Musteric, Marc J Fukuoka Center for Overseas Commerce in America

Mutch IV, John Carson (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Muthana, Ahmed A Southern Transitional Council (US), Ltd

Myagkova, EkaterinaMercury Public Affairs, LLCMyers, DavidAmerican Defense International, IncMyrow, Stephen ABeacon Policy Advisors LLC

Myung, Sewon Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Nabi, Hamada Abdel Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Nagamine, Masanori Kobe Trade Information Office

Nagao, Yusuke JETRO, New York Nagle Jr , Chester Anthony QORVIS LLC

Naik, Dhanraj Madhav Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Nakagawa, NaotoJETRO, HoustonNakajima, DaikiJETRO, New YorkNakazawa, KiyoshiJETRO, New YorkNakazawa, NorioJETRO, San FranciscoNakhla, MarkCamstoll Group, LLC

Nardone, Silverio Italian Government Tourist Board, New York
Narongchaisakun, Lert Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Naru, Stephen BCW LLC

Nase, Stephen Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Nase, Stephen VisitBritain

Ndwiga, Damien K Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Neal, Terry (t) BCW LLC

Nedelchev, Martin

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Neji, Sarra Rew

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Nelson, Anna (t)

Nelson, Brittanie (t)

Nelson, Scott C (t)

Nemeth, Erin (t)

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

MMGY Global, LLC

K&L Gates, LLP

VisitBritain

Nemoto, Katsunori (t) Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN)

Nestorov, Moroslav Todorov Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Neumann, Daniel Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC
Neumann, Daniel Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC
Newberry, Edward J Squire Patton Boggs, LLP
Newcomb, Robert Richard DLA Piper US LLP
Newman, Constance Berry Gainful Solutions Inc
Newton, Fletcher T Tenam Corporation
Ng, Michael (t) Kobre & Kim LLP

Ng Boon, Tong Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Niadna, Kimberly Marie (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Nicholson, Robert James Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Nickles, Don Nickles Group, LLC
Nielsen, Anna VisitDenmark
Nielsen, Mike CGCN Group
Niikura, Yukari JETRO, New York

Nijs, Wimke Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office

Nishimoto, Keiichi JETRO, Los Angeles Nix, Sheila (t) Tusk Ventures LLC

Noack, Kalyn Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Noh, Wee Seng Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Nokham, Chao Khamlouang United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Nook, Emma Zeno Group, Inc

Norton, Travis Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Numata, Shigehito JETRO, New York

 Nuss, Linda
 German National Tourist Office

 Nyholm, Allison
 Steptoe & Johnson, LLP

O, Soodong Overseas Korean Cultural Heritage Foundation, USA

O'Brien, Brett Glover Park Group, LLC

O'Brien, Carly QORVIS LLC

O'Brien, David O'Brien Gentry & Scott, LLC

O'Connell, Janice M Gephardt Group Government Affairs, LLC

O'Leary, Lauren APCO Worldwide LLC

O'Loughlin, Martin Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

O'Malley, Dana VisitBritain

O'Neill, Joseph P (t) Public Strategies Washington, Inc O'Neill, Kevin Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

O'Reilly, William F B November Team LLC
O'Rourke, Matthew Invest Northern Ireland
Oakley, Bruce D (t) Hogan Lovells US LLP
Oberzan, Kaylee MMGY Global, LLC

Obreiter, Julie Cayman Islands Department of Tourism

Oceguera, Fernanda Melgoza MMGY Global, LLC
Ogawa, Yumeko JETRO, Chicago
Ohara, Noriko JETRO, New York

Ohcheol, Kwonm KOTRA

Okimoto, Kyoko (t) JETRO, New York

Okwuosa, Osy Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Olchawa, Maciej Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US

Olesya, Arsenicheva Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Oleynik, Ronald A Holland & Knight

Olsen, Morten Angel Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Olson, Grant A DCI Group AZ, LLC
Opinsky, Howard Kobre & Kim LLP

Orban, Russell Husch Blackwell Strategies, LLC
Orduz, Juan Esteban Colombian Coffee Federation, Inc
Oresman, Matthew S Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP
Orlando, Caterina Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Orr, Jean MMGY Global, LLC
Orr, P Welles Miller & Chevalier Chartered

Orutu, Lucky
Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Osaki, Shoichi (t)
Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles

Osborne, Jason BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Ose, Erika Alignment Government Strategies
Osterweil, Noa Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc
Ostrove, Amanda Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Ostrowitz-Levine, Alexander William (t)
Ott, Christopher A
Ott, Bielitzki & O'Neill PLLC
Ott, Laura O'Neill
Ott, Bielitzki & O'Neill PLLC

Ottaviano, Pasquale Diego Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Otterbacher, Kaylee Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Oun, Lo-Cam United Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

Overstreet, Larry L Oliver A Dulle Jr & Company

Ozcan, Fazli Yurter CHP Representation to the United States, LLC Pagano, Ed Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Pak, Susan JinQuebec Government OfficePalmer, AllisonMMGY Global, LLCPalmer, Symeria (t)MWW Group, LLC

Palomo, Oswaldo Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC

Pama, Yadvinder Singh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Paone, Helen VisitBritain
Paone, Marty Prime Policy Group

Park, Chang Ki KOTRA
Park, Donguk KOTRA
Park, Hyungdon KOTRA

Park, Irene Korea Economic Institute

Park, Jiung KOTRA

 Park, Joung Woo
 Korea International Trade Association, Inc

 Park, Sae Neul
 Korea SMEs and Startups Agency USA Office

Park, Taewha KOTRA

Parrillo, Thomas Jacobe (t)

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Parven, Scott Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Pastrick, R Scott Prime Policy Group
Patch, Alison APCO Worldwide LLC
Patrick, Susie (t) QORVIS LLC

Patto, Susan Nineveh Plain Defense Fund
Patton, Alana (t) MMGY Global, LLC
Patza, Ellesyn Zeno Group, Inc
Paustenbach, Mark Rokk Solutions, LLC

Payne, Stephen Linden Government Solutions, LLC

 Peele, Christopher L
 Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC

 Pelaez, Andres Garcia (t)
 FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

 Pelton, Erin (t)
 Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

 Peng, Lucy
 Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Pereira, Roman Francis India Tourism, New York

Peresunko, Vadym Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Perez, David QORVIS LLC

Perez Ordono, Maria Pilar Delegation of Catalonia to the United States of America

 Perry, Louie
 Cornerstone Government Affairs

 Peterson Beadle, Amanda
 Audience Partners Worldwide LLC

Petito, Melissa Catherine APCO Worldwide LLC

Petrides, Daniela Myriad International Marketing, LLC
Petrone, Brent James Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Petrovic, Vladimir (t) Keystone Strategic Advisers, LLC

Petrovic, Vladimir PAVEA, LLC
Petrovic, Vladimir Roberti + White, LLC
Petruzzello, Michael J QORVIS LLC

Petti, Agostino Italian Government Tourist Board, New York
Pfeiffer, Heike Myriad International Marketing, LLC
Pfister, Zach Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Pham, Lu (t) Dowell Pham Harrison, LLP
Phat, Richard Hou Hee Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Phifer, Franklin C

Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc
Phillibert, Elizabeth

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Phillips, Steven R

Picard, B Donovan (t)

Pidcock, Louise (t)

DLA Piper US LLP

Pidard Kentz & Rowe, LLP

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Pienciak, Stephen Audience Partners Worldwide LLC

 Pienkos, Anna Veronica (t)
 Daniel J Edelman, Inc

 Pierson, Rachel
 Beacon Policy Advisors LLC

 Pillay, Judy
 South African Tourism

Pitchley, Caroline VisitBritain

Pizziferri, Michael Quebec Government Office

Poling, Jonathan Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Pollock, Veronica Daschle Group, LLC

Poltavskiy, Boris Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Pomeroy, Earl Alston & Bird, LLP

Pongrace, Donald R Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Pope, LaurenMMGY Global, LLCPortale, Elizabeth MStrateVarious LLCPorter, H MarcSTRATCOMMS, LLC

Porter, Karen Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Poskiatis, Brian F International Registries, Inc
Posner, Ralph Prime Policy Group

Post, Marlene World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc Potipiroon, Ratchanida Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Pottel, Andrew Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Potts, Anne Racepoint Global, Inc

Powell, Brad Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Prakongpan, Montira Tourism Authority of Thailand, New York

Pressler, Sarah (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Prober, Raphael Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Pruett, Megan (t) MMGY Global, LLC

Puls, Daniel P PASS LLC

Pultorak, Kristy (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Purvis, Claire (t) Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Putman. Brecht Tourist Office for Flanders, Belgium - New York Office

Putorti, Matthew F Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Pyburn, Christopher

RIA Global LLC

Pyle, Petrina

Alston & Bird, LLP

Qiu, Mengyun (t)

Kobre & Kim LLP

Quam, David (t) Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Quinn, John M Manatt, Phelps & Phillips LLP

Quinn, ShannonQORVIS LLCQuinn, ThomasVenable, LLPRaben, Robert (t)Raben Group, LLC

Racine, Kyle Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc
Rahman, Bayan Sami Abdul Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Rai, Vadia FTI Consulting LLP
Rajaiah, Daniel Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Rajic, Drina Vlastelic RS Office for Cooperation, Trade and Investment

Rake, Launce (t) OPC Strategies LLC

Rand, Amy Rosenberg Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Randolph, Lindsay (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Ranneberger, Ambassador (ret) Michael Gainful Solutions Inc

Raposo, Antonio Innovation Norway
Rasky, Larry Rasky Partners
Rathmell, Robin Kobre & Kim LLP
Rayburn, Brittany Leigh TogoRun LLC

Rayia, Anna Maria Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Raymond, Joshua Venable, LLP

Reade, Claire Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Rechichi, Paul (t) Racepoint Global, Inc

Reeder, Emily Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP

Reeder, Joe R
Rehberg, Denny
Reichin, Stephanie
Reid, Clayton Patrick
Reid, Lisa H
Reid, Mark
Reid, Mark
Reid, Mark
Reder, Joe R
Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
SKDKnickerbocker LLC
MMGY Global, LLC
Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Invest Northern Ireland

Reid, Morris Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Reilly, Michelle T Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC
Renjie, Wong Singapore Tourism Board

Rescigno, Dorothy A Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs

 Resler, Sutton
 APCO Worldwide LLC

 Reyes, Luis Alejandro
 Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC

 Reynolds, Kevin John
 Scottish Enterprise

 Reynolds, Victoria T
 APCO Worldwide LLC

Ribeiro, Jenna Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Richards, James Cornerstone Government Affairs

Richardson, Anna Portland PR Inc

Richmond, Keri Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP
Rickhoff, Hans Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Ricklefs, Norman M Iraq Advisory Group FZE
Rie. Katherine Zeno Group, Inc

Riedel, Sarah M (t) Urenco, Inc

Riegelhaupt, Loren SKDKnickerbocker LLC
Rigg, David John Kilshaw Project Associates UK Ltd

Riley, Clyde Hugh (t) Caribbean Tourism Organization, USA Inc Riley, Hugh (t) Caribbean Tourism Development Company

Riley, William Guidepost Solutions LLC

Rios, Victor Department of Culture Tourism - Abu Dhabi (New York Branch)

Ripley, Julie Ann

QORVIS LLC

Risi, Jennifer

Ogilvy Group, LLC

Rivard, Nathalie

Rivera, Maria (t)

Rivkin, David W

Roberti Sr. Vincent A

QORVIS LLC

Ogilvy Group, LLC

Quebec Government Office

Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Rivkin, David W

Roberti + White, LLC

Roberti Sr , Vincent A Roberti + White, LLC
Roberts, John Walker BGR Government Affairs, LLC
Robinson, Grant Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Robinson, John Bernard

Rockenbach, Denise M (t)

Rodgers, Jeffrey C

Rodne, Jay R

Rodriguez, Estuardo (t)

Livingston Group, LLC

Fleishman-Hillard, Inc

Bahamas Tourist Office

Raben Group, LLC

Rodriguez, Jasmine L

Rodriguez, Marisa

SKDKnickerbocker LLC

Rodriguez, Michelle

Rogers, Edward M Jr ,

Rogich, Sigmund

Rohrmann, Nicole

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

SKDKnickerbocker LLC

APCO Worldwide LLC

BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Rogich, Sigmund

Rogich Communications Group

Singapore Tourism Board

Roithmayr, Emma (t) CMGRP, Inc

Rolle, Gregory Bahamas Tourist Office Romero, Andrea Ogilvy Group, LLC

Rongzhen, Xie Hai Tian Development U S A , Inc

Rooney, Peter William Fratelli Group

Rose, Mary Alice
Rose, Peter Alan
Quebec Government Office
Rose, Philip Anthony
Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida
Rose, Sheila (t)
Fleishman-Hillard, Inc

Rosenberg, Amy Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Rosenberg, John M (t) Avenue Strategies, LLC
Ross, Jessica Finn Partners, Inc

Rothkopf, David TRG Advisory Services, LLC
Rouse, Mary Campbell Ogilvy Group, LLC
Rowe, Edward (t) Picard Kentz & Rowe, LLP
Rubenstein, Richard Rubenstein Public Relations, Inc

Rubin, Ginta Rose NRW INVEST (NORTH AMERICA) LLC

Rubin, James Phillip Ballard Partners

Rubin, Joel Washington Strategy Group
Rudd, David Alignment Government Strategies

Rudenko, Viktor Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Rudman, Andrew I (t)

Andrew Rudman Consulting LLC

Ruiz, Maria

Andrew I (t)

Media Planning International Corporation

Russell, David (t)

Russell IV, John

Dentons US LLP

Ruttle, Courtney

Ryan, Paul

Ryan, Rachel (t)

Bryan Cave, LLP

VisitBritain

DCI Group AZ, LLC

QORVIS LLC

Ryan, Stephen MMcDermott Will & Emery, LLPSabas, MatthewWhite House Writers Group, IncSabir, SaminaMyriad International Marketing, LLC

Sabir, Zhala Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Sabol, Jonathan (t) Tusk Ventures LLC

Safavi, Ali National Council of Resistance of Iran - U S Representative Office (NCRI-US)

Sakado, Shunsuke JETRO, New York

Salaber, Konrad Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US

Salem, George Richard

Salem, James G

QORVIS LLC

Saliashvili, Pikria (t)

Salloum, Amy (t)

Salvatore, Matthew (t)

Salvo, Kellen T

Salway, Marissa (t)

DLA Piper US LLP

QORVIS LLC

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

APCO Worldwide LLC

Salway, Marissa (t)

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Samarripa, Stefanie CMGRP, Inc

Samet, Andrew (t)

Samet, Andrew

Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

Samolis, Frank R

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Samsami, Soona National Council of Resistance of Iran - U S Representative Office (NCRI-US)

Samsoudine, Mariam QORVIS LLC
San Pedro, Katherine Ballard Partners
Sanchez, Ignacio DLA Piper US LLP

Sanchez, Leonel Eugenio Teller Gus West Government Affairs, Inc

Sancilio, Giuseppina Miranda Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Sanders, Brandon S MMGY Global, LLC
Sanders, Joanie (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Sanders, Keith JETRO, Houston
Sandler, Marideth Joy (t) Sandler Trade, LLC

Sandman, Arthur Jewish Agency - American Section, Inc

Sandrea, Bogdan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Sands, Carlton Emmanuel Jr , Bahamas Tourist Office
Sands, Vandia D Bahamas Tourist Office
Sanford Marrow, Jenna Crossley (t) FTI Consulting (SC), Inc

Santana, Reynaldo G SAACS d/b/a of Independent Agency, LLC

Santos, Victor LGND, LLC

Saperstein, Craig J Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman, LLP

Sarcevich, George Myrmidon Group, LLC
Sarley, Christopher Cornerstone Government Affairs
Sata, Neha Sameer (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Satcher, Daraka Taylor English Decisions, LLC

Satler, Erika (t) MWW Group, LLC

Sattar, Muhammad Farooq MQM International, Inc (Muttahida Quami Movement)

Savelieff (Kasulke), Ludmilla Lydia Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Scaldaferri, Maria C Italian Government Tourist Board, New York

Scannapieco, John M (t) Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P C

Schaefermeier, Martin DLA Piper US LLP
Schechter, Julia SKDKnickerbocker LLC

Schemionek, Paul Christoph Representative of German Industry and Trade

Schlinger, Molly
Schmaler, Tracy
Schmidt, Benjamin
Schmitz, Joseph E
Schneider, Emily
Schnitger, David
Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Corallo Media Strategies, Inc
Camstoll Group, LLC
Nineveh Plain Defense Fund
White House Writers Group, Inc
Schnittger, David
Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Schnoebelen, Kirk S (t) Urenco, Inc

Schroth, Kassie McGuireWoods Consulting, LLC

Schubert, Matthew Harbour Group, LLC
Schulteis, Monica Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Schultz, Jessica MMGY Global, LLC
Schweer, Adrienne Noel Forbes Tate Partners LLC

Scofield, John S-3 Group
Scott, Kirsteen VisitBritain

Scott, Nick Independent Diplomat, Inc

Japan National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Scott, Yohko

LGND. LLC Seales, Joseph

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Seath, James Austrian Trade Commission, Chicago Sedlmayer, Peter D

Luxcore, Ltd Seeman, Jerrold Stephen MMGY Global, LLC Segre-Lawrence, Elizabeth (t)

Myriad International Marketing, LLC Segre-Lawrence, Elizabeth BGR Government Affairs, LLC Seiden, Maya

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Sellhorn, Patrick

Jamaica Tourist Board, Florida Senior, Kenton Washington

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Senseney, Robert

Invest Northern Ireland Serpa, Michelle APCO Worldwide LLC Serrant, Anderson

China Daily Distribution Corporation Serviss, Ben

Sfikas, Athanasia (t) Ogilvy Group, LLC QORVIS LLC Shahbandar, Oubai

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Shahid, Tanveer Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Shaik, Mohammed Arif A M

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP Shapiro, Hal

QORVIS LLC Shapiro, Jared QORVIS LLC Shapiro, Josh MMGY Global, LLC Sharp, Dustin JETRO, New York Shartzer, Andrew

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Shaw, Simon

IDA Ireland Sheehy, Conor

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Sheehy, Kaitlyn Lizbeth

Office of the Deputy Commissioner of Maritime Affairs Sheetz, Donald J

IDA Ireland Shelly, Rachel Daniel J Edelman, Inc Shepherd, Margaret (t) Finn Partners, Inc Sheridan, Virginia International Registries, Inc Sherman (Colbert), Laura M

JETRO, Atlanta Shimuzu, Kristine Asuka

**KOTRA** Shin, Seung-hoon

Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP Shin, Woojin Shindelman, Bonnie American Defense International, Inc. Shipman, Thomas Hunt Cornerstone Government Affairs

Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA Shirwani, Dasko

Kobre & Kim LLP Short, Jason AUX Initiatives LLC Shows, Clifford Ronald (t)

Audience Partners Worldwide LLC Shuman, Katherine (t)

Reevemark LLC Shumejda, Elizabeth

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Shyshlov, Vadim MQM International, Inc (Muttahida Quami Movement) Siddiqui, Adnan M

Holland & Knight Sikorski, Gerry **CYPARIS** Silva Wood, Andres Lucas Portland PR Inc Silverstein, Jamie Scottish Enterprise Sim, Michelle

BGR Government Affairs, LLC Simeone, Chris

DLA Piper US LLP Simon, Anthony Ogilvy Group, LLC Simon, Sean Foster Garvey PC Simon, William D QORVIS LLC

Simonds, Benjamin Woodward (t) Simonsen, Kathrine VisitDenmark

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Simpson, Al MMGY Global, LLC Simpson, Crystalyn (t)

Myriad International Marketing, LLC Simpson, Crystalyn (t)

LGND, LLC Sims, Patrick

Scribe Strategies & Advisors, Inc Sincere, Richard E

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Singh, Virendra

Singleton, Lindsay Rokk Solutions, LLC

Singleton, Marvin B Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Sirochinsky, Daniella (t)

Sitrick, Michael S (t)

Sivon, James Charles

Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Sjolund, Lisa VisitBritain

Sklad, Amanda (t)
Sklencar, John (t)
Slater, Alex
Slater, Rodney
Daniel J Edelman, Inc
VisitBritain
Clyde Group, LLC
Squire Patton Boggs, LLP

Slayton Clark, Alice Jacobs Global Trade & Compliance LLC

Slocum, J Michael Slocum & Boddie, PLLC
Slomowitz, Alan Greenberg Traurig, LLP
Smallhoover, Joseph (t) Bryan Cave, LLP

Smeallie, Shawn H American Continental Group Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Smith, Adam Covington Aruba Tourism Authority Smith, Cathy APCO Worldwide LLC Smith, Daniel Bahamas Tourist Office Smith, Dupree Reevemark LLC Smith, Elizabeth Foley Hoag, LLP Smith, Gare BCW LLC Smith, Gerard Vanguard Africa Smith, Jeffrey Hogan Lovells US LLP Smith, Kathleen M Legislative Strategies, Inc Smith, Larry E

Smith, Scott Nolan Clyde Group, LLC

Smith II, Robert Leverett Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Smotkin, Richard ThirdCircle, Inc
Snell, Terry King & Spalding LLP

So, Ra KOTRA

Smith, Michael

Sorini, Ronald J

Socratous, Chris Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Cornerstone Government Affairs

Sorini, Samet & Associates, LLC

Soda, Takeshi JETRO, New York
Soerensen, Jeppe (t) Camstoll Group, LLC
Soghier, Shereen QORVIS LLC
Sohn, Soo Deuk (t) KOTRA

Soliman, Michael Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Solodovnikov, Mikhail V T&R Productions LLC
Solomon, Jonathan APCO Worldwide LLC
Sorensen Ulrich, Britt Hougaard Sorini, Ronald J Kingery, Samet & Sorini, PLLC

Soto, Eduardo (t) Raben Group, LLC

Soto, Lorraine Media Planning International Corporation
Southerland, William Steve International Policy Solutions, LLC

Sowells, David Tricuro, LLC

Spagnolo, Allison Guidepost Solutions LLC

Spencer, Stuart K Hecht, Latham, Spencer & Associates, Inc

Spoerri, Marlene
Sprague, Esther M
Sprague, Esther M
Spulak, Thomas J
Stach, Deirdre
Stand, Rachel
Independent Diplomat, Inc
Sprague, Esther Marie
Sprague, Esther Marie
Sprague, Esther Marie
Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Stanford, John Prism Strategy, Inc
Stangarone, Troy Korea Economic Institute
Stanislawski, Howard J Sidley Austin, LLP
Stavinsky, Meital Holland & Knight

Steel, Michael Anderson (t)

Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC
Stein, Donald P

Greenberg Traurig, LLP

MMGY Global, LLC Steinke, William

Myriad International Marketing, LLC Steinke, William

Korea Economic Institute Stephens, Doris K DLA Piper US LLP Stern, Rochelle Eva Hogan Lovells US LLP Stetson, Catherine E (t) DCI Group AZ, LLC Stevens, Craig JETRO, Chicago Stevenson, Naoko Stewart, David Benjamin Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Prism Strategy, Inc Stewart, Edward B Daniel J Edelman, Inc Stieber, Dorothee Christiane

CGCN Group Stipicevic, John Alexander

Lou Hammond & Associates, Inc Stouffer, Gina Bahamas Tourist Office Strachan, Danzarra M APCO Worldwide LLC Strong, Steven Stroud, Jennifer Christine (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc BGR Government Affairs, LLC Strupp, Hunter Sonoran Policy Group, LLC Stryk, Robert Daniel Prime Policy Group Stuaan, Abbi

Venable, LLP Stupak, Bart

Stuart, Leonard

White House Writers Group, Inc Styrna, Pawel Taiwan Trade Center New York Inc Su-Chi, Lan

JETRO, New York Sugimoto, Keiji JETRO, New York Sugiyama, Reiko Korea Economic Institute Suh, Changhoon KBS America, Inc Suh, Hyun Chul (t) Korea Economic Institute Suh, Jin Kyo

Korea National Tourism Organization, Los Angeles Suk Lee, Dong Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles Sukthavorn, Proud

Bahamas Tourist Office

Sullivan, Michael J Ashcroft Law Firm, LLC SST Aerospace, LLC Sullivan III, Daniel J Daniel J Edelman, Inc Sullivan Jr, Jere J

World Zionist Organization - American Section, Inc Sultanik, Kalman

OPC Strategies LLC Summers, Jon (t)

KOTRA Sung, Kijoo

Supko, Eileen (t) Energy Resources International, Inc

APCO Worldwide LLC Suter, Kelsey (t) JETRO, New York Suzuki, Atsushi (t) JETRO, New York Suzuki, Hiroyuki JETRO, San Francisco Suzuki, Tomoya (t) APCO Worldwide LLC Svites, Laura Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Swanson, Stacy A Cornerstone Government Affairs Sweat, Susan Singapore Economic Development Board

Sy Chan, Samuel Christian

Far East Trade Services, Inc Syu, Shu Jywan

Polish Chamber of Commerce in the US Szajda, Bartosz Capitol Financial Strategies, LLC Szamosfalvi, Jozsef Quinn & Co of NY LTD Szeto, Stefanie Scribe Strategies & Advisors, Inc Szlavik, Joseph

JETRO, San Francisco Tachibana, Hideki Dentons US LLP Tafuri, David (t)

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Tagg Jr, George C

Tah, Matthew Soh Wan Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Tahir, Deniz Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Representative of the Turkish Republic of Northern Cyprus Tahiroglu, Seran Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Tahoun, Mohamed

JETRO, Atlanta Takahashi, Takuya QORVIS LLC Talhouk, Chadi (t)

Italian Government Tourist Board, New York Talignani, Robert Renato

Chartwell Strategy Group, LLC Tamasi, David

Singapore Economic Development Board Tan, Heng Jie Singapore Economic Development Board Tan, Zhi Xu

JETRO, San Francisco Tanaka, Mihoko JETRO, New York Tanaka, Yumiko QORVIS LLC Tanaka Pacheco, Gerardo Seiji Prime Policy Group Tanner, John

Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP Tansey, Declan

APCO Worldwide LLC Tanur, Dania SST Aerospace, LLC Tarpenning, Kory JETRO, San Francisco Tarutani, Noriya JETRO, New York Tasaki, O Office of Tibet Tashi, Tsering (t)

Tate Jr , Daniel Clyde Forbes Tate Partners LLC Tatsumi, Yuichi NHK Cosmomedia America, Inc Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Taugher, Daniel Rodgers BGR Government Affairs, LLC Tavlarides, Mark Iraq Advisory Group FZE Tayah, Therese

Taye, Fanta Ethiopian People's Revolutionary Party Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Tayla, Suheyla Hogan Lovells US LLP Taylor, Robert S (t)

Alignment Government Strategies Taylor, Tracy

MMGY Global, LLC Taylor, Victoria (t)

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Teck, Ong Eng

Singapore Economic Development Board Tee, Renhao Joel Singapore Economic Development Board Teo, Jian Ming Kenneth (t) Singapore Economic Development Board Teo, Ling Kai Terence

Scottish Enterprise Tepfer, Kathleen JETRO, New York Teramura, Hidenobu (t)

Media Planning International Corporation Terc Acosta, Katherine E

SST Aerospace, LLC Terry, Benjamin Scott SST Aerospace, LLC Terry, Katherine Payne

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Thakur, Rajesh

Zeno Group, Inc Thiele, Tracey Thiringer, Charlotta VisitSweden Thomas, Carlos QORVIS LLC

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Thomas, Piveteau

QORVIS LLC Thomaselli, Kristen Nicole theGroup DC, LLC Thompson, Darrel Harbour Group, LLC Thomson, Taylor BCW LLC Thornton, Paige

Mer Security and Communication Systems Ltd Thuemim, Moshe (t)

Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC) Tielbaard Thirza

Racepoint Global, Inc Timms, Laurie

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Tiwari, Jeevanchandra Vijaykumar

Cornerstone Government Affairs Tober, Eric

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Todorov, Krasimir Radev

Korea Economic Institute Tokola, Mark A FTI Consulting LLP Toleafoa, Zaman

Movimento de Uniao Nacional (M U N) Angola Tome, Leopoldina Lucia C

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Tomecsko, Brandon

JETRO, San Francisco Tomita, Hiroshi Tomoda, Ryoko JETRO, Atlanta

Toomey, Molly Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Toro, Brian Scott Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Torra, Veronica

Bahamas Tourist Office Torrence, Cecile

JETRO, Los Angeles Torres, Kumiko Tanaka

Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC Torres III, Cornelio F

Torricelli, Robert G Rosemont Associates, LLC
Totten, Mary Elizabeth Quebec Government Office

Tovar, Jesus SalvadorZeno Group, IncTowell, TimothyGainful Solutions IncTownrow, AndreaQuebec Government OfficeTramontano, KarenBlue Star Strategies, LLC

Travers, Donal IDA Ireland

Treanor, Christopehr Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP

Treco, Richard Bahamas Tourist Office
Treganowan, Kathleen Ogilvy Group, LLC
Tremblay, Frederic (t) Quebec Government Office
Trengrove, Christopher Invest Northern Ireland
Triaca, Matthew J Harbour Group, LLC
Troka, Amanda Fleishman-Hillard, Inc

Tromba, Riccardo Luigi Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Trover, Lance (t) Tusk Ventures LLC

Troy, Shannon Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Trujillo, Carolina Sofia CMGRP, Inc Trumbull, Mackenzie C QORVIS LLC

Tsai, Chia-Hsuan Far East Trade Services, Inc

Tsepak, Tenzin Office of Tibet
Tsering, Ngodup Office of Tibet

Tsunenko, Alex Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Tucker, Claire (t) CMGRP, Inc

Tucker, James Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP
Tunda, Oliver National Salvation Front (NAS) Mission USA

Turner, Pam Prime Policy Group
Turquetil, Yoann Quebec Government Office
Tusk, Bradley (t) Tusk Ventures LLC

Tuvanuti, Yurawat Tourism Authority of Thailand, Los Angeles

Tyrrell, Anne Rasky Partners

Tyson, Sean Gregory Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Uchida, Kaori (t)
Una, Michael (t)
Unten, Osamu

JETRO, Houston
FTI Consulting (SC), Inc
Okinawa Prefecture DC Office, Inc

Upton, Mark W Sachem Strategies, LLC
Urban, David J American Continental Group

Vaghela, Para S Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Vaisman, Carola QORVIS LLC

Vajdich, Daniel

Vajdich, Daniel P

Valdes, Jordan

Valeriano, Julio M (t)

BGR Government Affairs, LLC

Yorktown Solutions, LLC

APCO Worldwide LLC

Daniel J Edelman, Inc

van Lynden, Carel J H Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Van Patten, AmyMMGY Global, LLCvan Schaijik, LucyWhite House Writers Group, IncVan Scoyoc, H StewartVan Scoyoc Associates, Inc

van Spronsen, Leonie Netherlands Board of Tourism and Conventions (NBTC)

Vanderhurst, Chris Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Vandeventer, Paul Community Partners

Vang, ChongUnited Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)Vang, Tou-FuUnited Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)Vang, VictorUnited Lao Council for Peace, Freedom and Reconstruction (ULCPFR)

VanOrnum, Richard APCO Worldwide LLC

Vargas-Zuniga, A Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Vargas-Zuniga, Angel Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Vashist, Meenakshi India Tourism, New York Vaught, Christy MMGY Global, LLC

Vaught, Christy Myriad International Marketing, LLC

India Tourism, New York Velayutham, Senthur Kumaran German National Tourist Office Vella, George

Portland PR Inc Verdinez, Deisy

Akin, Gump, Strauss, Hauer & Feld, LLP Verhoff, Geoff

JETRO, Los Angeles Vermeiren, Sachie Fleishman-Hillard, Inc Verrengia, Peter J

Cayman Islands Department of Tourism Victorin, Ayanna N Viirg, Andrus Enterprise Estonia in San Jose Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Vilkos, Yulianna Squire Patton Boggs, LLP Virkar, Pooja (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Vitter, David

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Volkov, Viaceslav

Dowell Pham Harrison, LLP Vu, Hung Khanh (t)

Wachukwu, Allwell U Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Wada, Teruko (t) Ippan Shadan Hojin Nippon Keizai Dantai Rengokai (KEIDANREN)

Quebec Government Office Waessa, Laurent JETRO, New York Wakabayashi, Kengo JETRO, New York Wakamatsu, Isamu

Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Walker, Alexander

VisitBritain Walsh, Carl

Daniel J Edelman, Inc Walton, Laura (t) Sachem Strategies, LLC Walton, Nathaniel Y Zeno Group, Inc Wang, Danruo

China Daily Distribution Corporation Wang, Jun

Kobre & Kim LLP Wang, Nan Singapore Tourism Board Wang, Sze Mien

Representative of German Industry and Trade Wansleben, Martin

International Policy Solutions, LLC Warnke, Christine Hamilton Place Strategies, LLC Warren, Stuart Tucker (t) QORVIS LLC

JETRO, Chicago Watanabe, Takayuki JWI, LLC Waterman, Charles E Portland PR Inc Watkinson, Robert Edward Bahamas Tourist Office Watson, Dornell Watt, Ian (t) JETRO, New York Weber, Becky Prime Policy Group

Warschawski, Jonathan

Potomac International Partners, Inc Weber, James Daniel Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Weber, John Vincent Racepoint Global, Inc Weber, W Lawrence

Cornerstone Government Affairs Webster, Peter

Weems, L Wade Kobre & Kim LLP Kobre & Kim LLP Weightman, William

Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP Weiss, Bridget

Prime Policy Group Weiss, Paul Corallo Media Strategies, Inc Weller, Gerald (Jerry) White House Writers Group, Inc Wellisz, Anna Chodakiewicz

Singapore Economic Development Board Wen Hao Lui, Joshua

APCO Worldwide LLC Werz, Michael

Gus West Government Affairs, Inc West, Gus

Kobre & Kim LLP West, Hartley JPW Communications West, Jennifer (t) Quebec Government Office Westfall, Leslie Cecile Mercury Public Affairs, LLC Westlate-Tritton, Benjamin Stanley

Portland PR Inc Whalley, Catriona Grace (t)

Linden Government Solutions, LLC Wheeler, Brandon FTI Consulting (SC), Inc Whitcomb, John (t) Clyde Group, LLC White, Olivia MMGY Global, LLC Whitley, Alexis

Whitley, Alexis Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Wich, AlexandraRasky PartnersWieck, ReinhardDeutsche Telekom, IncWiese, LandryCamstoll Group, LLC

Wiesner, Donna R

Wilcox, Kristina

Wilcox, Kristina

Wild, Brian

Keene, David A d/b/a Keene Consulting
International Policy Solutions, LLC
Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Wild, Suzy (t) Project Associates UK Ltd

Wiles, Susan Ballard Partners

Wilkins, David Horton Nelson Mullins Riley & Scarborough, LLP

Wilkins, Polly
Will, Mari Maseng (t)
Williams, Eliza
Williams, Garet (t)
Moseng Communications
MMGY Global, LLC
LGND, LLC

Williams, Lynnette Johnson (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Willimott, Victoria Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Willoughby, Patrice (t) Signal Group Consulting, LLC
Wilson, Alison Y International Registries, Inc
Wilson, Dan (t) Mercury Public Affairs, LLC

Wilson, Daniel Jack (t) Portland PR Inc Wilson, Ellen CMGRP, Inc

Wilson, Julia A Wilson Global Communications, LLC
Wilson, Louis J Mercury Public Affairs, LLC
Wimbush, S Enders StrateVarious LLC
Winstel, Samuel Lynn (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Wiseman, David Kobre & Kim LLP

Wishik, David Parker Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC
Witten, Samuel Arnold & Porter Kaye Scholer, LLP
Woehrle, Shelley S Hymes Global Vision Communications

Wolf, Daniel Kobre & Kim LLP
Wolf, Oliver DCI Group AZ, LLC
Wolf, Spencer Daschle Group, LLC

Wolf, Thomas M

Wolfe, Kevin

Representative of German Industry and Trade

Wolff, Lester L

Wolosz, Jakub

LeClairRyan, A Professional Corporation

Representative of German Industry and Trade

International Trade & Development Agency, Inc

Polish National Tourist Office, New York

Wood, John Christopher (t) Urenco, Inc

Wood, Julie Myers

Wood, Miki

JETRO, San Francisco

Woodside-Cidel, Melony

Bahamas Tourist Office

Woolcock, John Milton

Woolery, Andrew

MMGY Global, LLC

Woolley, Jessica S

DLA Piper US LLP

Wooten, Todd S-3 Group Workman, Daniel (t) Daniel J Edelman, Inc

Worthington, Douglas Edgar Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Worthington, Rob Ian Project Associates UK Ltd
Wright, Shannon Hill and Knowlton Strategies, LLC

Wu, Shaun Z Kobre & Kim LLP Wyman, Samuel H JWI, LLC

Wynn, Albert R Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Xiaodong, Hu

Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Xue, Ziyan (t)

Baker, Donelson, Bearman, Caldwell & Berkowitz, P C

Yaco, Yacob G
Nineveh Plain Defense Fund
Yakub, Aziz (t)
Marathon Strategies, LLC
Yamaguchi, Makoto
JETRO, Los Angeles
Yanagisawa, Tomoya
JETRO, New York

Yang, Erin Myriad International Marketing, LLC

Yang, Fu-Hua MMGY Global, LLC Yang, Inez Singapore Tourism Board

Yantis, Tara MMGY Global, LLC

Yazid Yahaya, Muhamad Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Yeo, Aaron Singapore Economic Development Board

Yesawich, Peter C MMGY Global, LLC Yi, Myungshin (t) KBS America, Inc

Yibo, Zhou Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Yoem, Ki Hyuk KOTRA

Yoneyama, Lena JETRO, Los Angeles

Yong, Sonchung Korea National Tourism Organization, New Jersey

Yoo, Jeawook (t) KOTRA

Yorg, Michael International Trade & Development Agency, Inc

Youash, Michael Nineveh Plain Defense Fund Young, Prescott Bahamas Tourist Office

Yu, Evan Tzyy-yih Crowell & Moring International, Ltd

Yu, Zhang Chao Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc Yuanyun, Yao Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Zagaris, BruceBerliner Corcoran & Rowe, LLPZahour, Jan (t)Czech Center, New YorkZaidi, RoyaMMGY Global, LLCZaki, JasmineDentons US LLP

Zala, Digvijaysinh Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Zaman Khan, Qamar Pakistan Tehreek-E-Insaf USA, LLC

Zapien, Eduardo Ivan Hogan Lovells US LLP
Zausner, L Andrew Greenberg Traurig, LLP

Zebari, Karwan Kurdistan Regional Government - Liaison Office - USA

Zeff, Aharon Kobre & Kim LLP

Zelazowska, Magdalena Polish National Tourist Office, New York Zelbo, Howard Scott Cleary Gottlieb Steen & Hamilton LLP

Zen, Gabriella (t) APCO Worldwide LLC
Zeppieri, Angelina Quinn & Co of NY LTD

Zhang, Chunsheng Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Zhang, Jianjun Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Zhang, Yuan China Daily Distribution Corporation

Zhao, Zhenge Representative Office in the USA, China Council for the Promotion of International Trac

Zheng, Li Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Zheng, Mengquan Kobre & Kim LLP
Zhovner, Michael (t) Wiley Rein, LLP

Zierer, Antonia Bavarian U S Offices for Economic Development, LLC

Zimmerman, Ari Brownstein Hyatt Farber Schreck, LLP

Zimmerman, Menucha Kobre & Kim LLP

Zin, Kelvin Singapore Economic Development Board

Zoidze, Roland Commonwealth of Dominica Maritime Registry, Inc

Zuniga, Diane (t)

Zupsic, Jacqueline (t)

Daniel J Edelman, Inc
Tusk Ventures LLC